Table of Contents

The RFP/Contract is divided into 3 Sections they are as follows:

Section I Required Forms

The following are the items contained in this section:

- 1. Advertisement for RFP
- 2. RFP/Contract Including Additional/Modified Language

Section | Information

The following are the items contained in this section:

- 1. State Form 372:
- 2. Fund 60 Audit
- 3. Price List Meals & Ala Carte
- 4. School Calendar

Section ||| Required Forms -

The following are forms required to completed and returned with the FSMC's proposal:

- 1. Form 23CR Response and Projected Operating Statement *(must submit electronically-USB drive & hardcopy)*
- 2. Form 130 Certification Regarding Debarment
- 3. Form 131 Certificate of Independent Price Determination
- 4. Form 132 Disclosure of Lobbying Activities
- 5. Form 133 Certification Regarding Lobbying
- 6. Proposal Form A Non-Collusion Affidavit
- 7. Proposal Form B Compliance of Pricing of New Minimum Wage Rate
- 8. Proposal Form C Affirmative Action Compliance Notice
- 9. Proposal Form D Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990
- 10. Proposal Form E Statement of Ownership Disclosure
- 11. Proposal Form F Contractor's Assurance of Compliance
- 12. Proposal Form G Disclosure of Investment Activities in Iran
- 13. Proposal Form H Certification of Non-Involvement in Prohibited Activities in Russia or Belarus Pursuant to P.L.2022, C.3
- 14. Form I Contract/Vendor Questionnaire & Certification
- 15. Attachment A Political Contribution Disclosure Form (due prior to the award of contract)
- 16. Attachment B New Jersey Business Registration (due prior to the award of the contract

Section I RFP/Contract

The following are the items contained in this section:

- 1. Advertisement for RFP
- 2. RFP/Contract Including Additional/Modified Language

NOTICE FOR REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION 30 SADDLE WAY CHESTERFIELD, NJ 08515

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL

RFP – 25-01

FOR FOOD SERVICE MANAGEMENT COMPANY
FOR THE 2025/2026 SCHOOL YEAR

DUE DATE: THURSDAY, MAY 8, 2025, at 2:00 P.M.

ATTENTION: FOOD SERVICE MANAGEMENT COMPANIES

The Chesterfield Township School District is requesting proposals for school food service management services. The Food Service Management Company will provide management services according to United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) regulations and guidelines, as well as New Jersey Public School Contract Law.

The Food Service Management Company must currently be registered with the NJDA Division of Food and Nutrition.

Food Service Management Companies and / or their representatives may submit proposals to:

Chesterfield Township School District
Dr. Scott J. Hogan, Business Administrator
30 Saddle Way
Chesterfield, NJ 08515
shogan@chesterfieldschool.com

RFP documents are on file at the address above or may be downloaded from the Chesterfield Township School District website: www.chesterfieldschool.com (under the School Board tab). Or contact Dr. Scott J. Hogan, School Business Administrator at shogan@chesterfieldschool.com for RFP documents.

The Chesterfield Township School District Board of Education reserves the right to accept or reject any and / or all proposals.

A pre-proposal meeting and tour of the school is scheduled for:

Wednesday, April 16, 2025, at 2:00 p.m. at the Chesterfield Township School District Board Office, 30 Saddle Way, Chesterfield, NJ 08515 All proposals must be submitted no later than 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, May 8, 2025. All proposals should be delivered in a sealed envelope and addressed to the Chesterfield Township School District, Dr. Scott J. Hogan, School Business Administrator and be clearly marked: FOOD SERVICE MANAGEMENT COMPANY PROPOSAL.

Upon release of the RFP, all Proposer communications concerning this document must be directed in writing no later than 4:00 p.m. on Friday, April 18, 2025, to the person listed below:

Dr. Scott J. Hogan School Business Administrator shogan@chesterfieldschool.com

All interested Proposers must use and complete all forms and must comply with every requirement contained in the RFP.

Pursuant to P.L. 2004 c.57, (N.J.S.A. 52:32-44) all proposals should be accompanied by a New Jersey Business Registration Certificate issued by the New Jersey Department of Treasury, Division of Revenue. The Proposer must include its own Business Registration Certificate no later than the time of contracting.

No proposal may be withdrawn for a period of sixty (60) days after the date set for the opening thereof. The contract shall be awarded to the Proposer whose proposal is determined to be the most advantageous to the District, price and other factors considered. The contract will be awarded in accordance with the Competitive Contracting provisions of the Public School Contracts Law, N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-1 et seq. The Chesterfield Township Board of Education reserves the right to waive any and all immaterial guidelines and requirements herein and to reject all Proposals in accordance with the Public School Contracts Law N.J.S.A 18A:18A-22.

All interested Proposers are required to comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:2-1 et seq., "The Law Against Discrimination" and Affirmative Action, N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et .and N.J.A.C. 17:27-1 et seq. No vendor who is listed on the State Treasurer's or the Federal Government's List of Debarred, Suspended or Disqualified Vendors shall be eligible to submit a proposal

By Order of the Chesterfield Township Board of Education, Burlington County, New Jersey Dr. Scott Hogan, School Business Administrator

New Jersey Department of Agriculture (NJDA)

Division of Food and Nutrition (DFN)

Food Service Management Company
(FSMC)
COST REIMBURSABLE
Request for Proposal (RFP) and
Contract
Form 17CR

Table of Contents

School Food Authority Information Civil Rights Statement Advertisement Template Current and Potential Future Programs Definitions

- I. General Information
 - a. Procurement
 - b. Award Criteria/Methodology
 - c. RFP Protests
 - d. Security to Accompany Bid; Amount
 - e. Captions
 - f. Contract Term
 - g. Errors or Omissions
 - h. Final Contract
 - i. Gifts from FSMC
 - j. Late Proposals
 - k. Meal Equivalents
 - l. Payment and Fees
 - m. Additional Information
 - n. Minimum Food Specifications
 - o. Equipment
 - p. Staffing Options
 - q. Bonuses and Incentives

II. Standard Terms and Conditions

- a. General Terms
- b. Signature Authority
- c. Free and Reduced-Price Meals Policy; Point of Service Meal Count
- d. USDA Donated Foods
- e. Crediting for and Use of Donated Foods
- f. Inventory, Storage and Record Retention of USDA Donated Foods
- g. Contract Renewal
- h. Contract Renewal Assumptions
- i. Health Certifications
- j. Meals
- k. Books, Records, Reports, and Audits
- l. Employees/Personnel
- m. Monitoring
- n. Menus; Advisory Boards
- o. Inventory, Equipment, Storage and Use of Facilities
- p. Purchases, Rebates, Discounts and Credits

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 2 of 62

- q. Payment/Invoices
- r. Catering
- s. Buy American
- t. Sanitation
- u. Emergency Closing
- v. Non-Performance, Negligence, or Breach of Contracts by the FSMC
- w. Term and Termination
- x. Energy Policy and Conservation Act/Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act/Environmental Protection/ Clean Air/Federal Water Pollution Control
- y. Insurance
- z. Summer Food Service Program (SFSP)
- aa. Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP)
- bb. Trade Secrets and Proprietary Information
- cc. Purchase of Fresh Milk
- dd. Equal Employment/Affirmative Action
- ee. Drug Free Workplace
- ff. SOC 1 Report
- gg. New Jersey Business Registration Requirements
- hh. Political Contributions
- ii. Debarment/Suspension Certificate
- jj. Certificate of Independent Price Determination/FSMC Warranty
- kk. Certification Regarding Lobbying
- ll. Statement of Ownership Disclosure
- mm. Disclosure of Investment Activities in Iran
- nn. Civil Rights Assurance
- oo. Licenses, Permits and Taxes
- pp. Indemnification

III. Forms

RFP Scoring Criteria and Evaluation Form Administrative/Management Fee Costs

Cost Reimbursable Cost Responsibility Summary

FSMC/SFA Activity Responsibility Summary

SFA Minimum Staffing Requirements

SFA Requested Equipment

SFA to SFA Vended Meal Contract(s) and/or Consolidation Agreement(s)

SFA Additional Documents Checklist

FSMC Proposal/Response Documents List

RFP Modification Request

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 3 of 62

Food Service Management Company (FSMC) COST REIMBURSABLE Request for Proposal (RFP) and Contract

The purpose of this solicitation is to obtain a Food Service Management Company (FSMC) to manage the School Food Authority's (SFA's) school food service program.

School Food Authority Name:

CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED

Agreement Number:

00500830

Business Administrator Name:

Dr. Scott J. Hogan

Business Administrator Email:

shogan@chesterfieldschool.com

Contract Start Date:

7/1/2025 12:00:00AM

Contract End Date:

6/30/2026 12:00:00AM

The proposer is herein referred to as the Food Service Management Company (FSMC). The contract will be between the School Food Authority (SFA) and FSMC.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 4 of 62

In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity.

Program information may be made available in languages other than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication to obtain program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local agency that administers the program or USDA's TARGET Center at (202)720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, which can be obtained online at:

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain the complainant's name, address, telephone number, and a written description of the alleged discriminatory action in sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must be submitted to USDA by:

1. mail:

U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or

2. fax:

(833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or

3. email:

program.intake@usda.gov

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 5 of 62

ATTENTION: Food Service Management Companies

The CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED

is requesting proposals for school food service

management services. The Food Service Management Company will provide management services according to United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) regulations and guidelines, as well as all other applicable state and federal laws. Bidders are required to comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq.

The Food Service Management Company must currently be registered with the New Jersey Department of Agriculture (NJDA) Division of Food and Nutrition.

Food Service Management Companies and/or their representatives may submit proposals to:

Scott Hogan

shogan@chesterfieldschool.com

The CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED

Board of Education reserves the right to accept or

reject proposals.

A pre-proposal meeting and tour of the schools is scheduled for:

4/16/2025 2:00:00PM

Chesterfield School District Board Office

All proposals must be submitted no later than 5/8/2025 2:00:00PM

All proposals should be delivered in a

sealed envelope and addressed to 30 Saddle Way

Chesterfield

NJ

08515

and Scott Hogan

and be clearly marked: FOOD SERVICE MANAGEMENT COMPANY PROPOSAL.

Upon release of this RFP, all Proposer communications concerning this document must be directed in writing no later than 4:00 PM on **04/18/2025** to the person listed below:

Dr. Scott J. Hogan

shogan@chesterfieldschool.com

SFA will provide responses to Proposer communications within three (3) days of receipt. Each response will be provided to all interested FSMCs at least five (5) days before proposal due date.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 6 of 62

The SCHOOL FOOD AUTHORITY invites written proposals from qualified companies for management of the school district's food service program, which includes the programs checked below.

${\bf Programs\ Operating\ for\ the\ 2025-2026\ School\ Year}$

\checkmark	National School Lunch Program (NSLP)	O	Community Eligibility Provision (CEP)
$ \mathbf{V} $	School Breakfast Program (SBP)		Block Scheduling
O	After School Snack Program (ASSP)	lacktriangle	A la Carte items (Smart Snack compliant) and meal
O	Special Milk Program (SMP)	O	Preschool Programs in SFA Buildings/Classrooms (NOT run by private providers)
	Breakfast in the Classroom (BIC)	O	Extended School Year for Special Education (ESY) meals not included in SFSP)
O	Breakfast After the Bell (BAB)	O	Vending Machines
	Catering	0	Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP)
O	SFA to SFA Vended Meal Contracts		Programs Listed in Section AA (SFA must complete CACFP tab of Form 372)
O	Consolidation Agreements	O'	Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) (SFA must complete SFSP tab of Form 372)
	Potential Futu	re]	Programs
	dicate below any potential programs or changes to penewal years.	rogi	rams the SFA is considering during the 4 allowable
N	OTE: Administrative/Management Flat Fee or Cen	_	
Ra	ate in a Renewal Year when a Potential Future Pro	gra	m begins to operate.
	School Breakfast Program (SBP)	~	Community Eligibility Provision (CEP)
	After School Snack Program (ASSP)	V	A la Carte items (Smart Snack compliant) and meal
	Special Milk Program (SMP)		D. 1. 1D
	Breakfast in the Classroom (BIC)	¥	Preschool Programs in SFA Buildings/Classrooms (NOT run by private providers)
	Breakfast After the Bell (BAB) Catering	✓	Extended School Year for Special Education (ESY) meals not included in SFSP)
$ \mathbf{A} $	SFA to SFA Vended Meal Contracts	\	Vending Machines
	Consolidation Agreements	▼	Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) Programs Listed in Section AA
	Block Scheduling	V	Summer Food Service Program (SFSP)

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 7 of 62

Definitions

"Allowable Direct Costs": Costs that are allowable in the Cost Reimbursable Contract:

- **a. Food:** limited to those items purchased for use in the preparation and service of student, adult, and a la carte meals in the SFA's food service program.
- **b. Labor:** limited to on-site employees responsible for the management, preparation, service, and clean-up of student, adult, and a la carte meals in the SFA's food service program.
- **c. Miscellaneous Expenses:** paper supplies, equipment rental, cleaning materials, commodity handling, and warehousing charges. All miscellaneous expenses must be allowable and directly allocable to the food service operation.

"Bid Bond/Security to Accompany Bid": A type of surety bond that guarantees that the FSMC has the financial means to accept the contract for the price quoted in its proposal if it is awarded the contract.

"Buy American": A procurement standard that requires SFAs to purchase to the maximum extent practicable, domestic commodities or products as defined in 7 CFR 210.21(d)(2)(i).

"CACFP": Child and Adult Care Food Program, 7 CFR Part 226.

"Commissioned Vending": Vending machine sales for machines that are maintained by an external vending company, not the FSMC. SFA receives commission checks.

"Consolidation Agreement": An agreement between two School Food Authorities (SFAs) in which one transfers and relinquishes its authority, duties and obligations for Child Nutrition Programs to the other. All program related tasks of the Relinquishing SFA become the responsibility of the Sponsoring SFA, and the Sponsoring SFA includes the Relinquishing SFA's schools on its Site Details.

"Contract": The RFP and Contract inclusive of all forms and the FSMC's proposal, as accepted by the SFA.

"Cost Reimbursable Contract": A contract that provides for the payment of a fixed administrative/management fee in addition to all allowable direct costs of food, supplies, and labor to manage the food service program.

"Current Year": The term of this Contract.

"DFN": Division of Food and Nutrition.

"Fixed Price Contract": A contract that provides for payment of all costs at a pre-determined and agreed upon amount that is fixed at the inception of the contract. The fixed fee includes all administrative, management, and food service-related costs. A fixed price contract may also contain an economic cost adjustment provision tied to a standard index.

"Financial Obligation": The total of all direct, allowable costs and the allowance for the FSMC's Administrative/Management Fee provided in the monthly invoice and operating statement. These costs include food, labor, paper and supplies, and "other expenses" (other direct costs as identified in the Cost Reimbursable Cost Responsibility Summary).

"Food Service Budget": The proposed cost of food, supplies, and labor (allowable direct costs). Food Service Budget is the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23).

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 8 of 62

"Guarantee": The amount of money the FSMC agrees to guarantee as a return or loss to the SFA. The guarantee cannot be capped and is unlimited. A guaranteed return cannot exceed the proposed bottom line.

"Locally Grown": Food grown and/or produced in New Jersey.

"Non-Profit School Food Service Account": The restricted account in which all the revenue from all food service operations conducted by the SFA principally for the benefit of school children is retained and used only for the operation or improvement of the non-profit school food service. The account shall also include, as appropriate, non-Federal funds used to support paid lunches and proceeds from non-program foods. The SFA must limit its net cash resources to an amount that does not exceed 3 months average expenditures for its non-profit food service, or such other amount as may be approved by the State Agency in accordance with federal regulations.

"Non-Program Expenses": Costs of food, labor, supplies, etc. that are incurred for non-reimbursable meals including, but not limited to, a la carte items, adult meals, catering services, vended meals and items purchased for fundraisers, vending, etc.

"Performance Bond": A type of surety bond that guarantees that the FSMC will adhere to all the terms of the contract and satisfactorily complete the agreed upon project and/or services.

"Program Expenses": Costs of food, labor, supplies, etc. that are incurred for reimbursable meals that are also reasonable, necessary, and allocable.

"Proposal": The Food Service Management Company's response to the RFP.

"Regionally Grown": Food grown and/or produced in Pennsylvania, New York, and Delaware.

"State Agency": New Jersey Department of Agriculture.

"SFA to SFA Vended Meal Contract": A contract between one School Food Authority (SFA) (this can be a private, public or charter) with another School Food Authority to provide complete reimbursable meals for school breakfast, lunch, and/or after school snack programs.

"SFSP": Summer Food Service Program, 7 CFR Part 225.

"Smallwares/Small Equipment": Items utilized in the preparation of food, including, but not limited to, items such as pots, pans, and serving and cooking utensils.

"SNEARS": NJDA Child Nutrition Program's web-based School Nutrition Electronic Application and Reimbursement System.

"Total Cost of Contract": Includes all allowable direct expenses and the payment of a(n) administrative/management fee as indicated on Form 23CR.

"Total Cost of Contract": Includes all administrative, management, and food service-related expenses as indicated on Form 23FP.

"Vending": Vending machine sales for machines that are maintained by the FSMC, excluding commissioned vending sales.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 9 of 62

I General Information

A. Procurement

- 1. This contract will be a **Cost Reimbursable Contract**.
- 2. All procurement transactions shall be conducted in a manner that provides maximum full and open competition and in accordance with all applicable State and Federal law including, but not limited to, Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles and Audit Requirements, 2 CFR 200.318-200.326, formerly in 7 CFR 3016.36 and 3019.48, as applicable, and the SFA Code of Conduct.
- 3. The SFA will not conduct the procurement process in a manner that uses statutorily or administratively imposed in-state or local geographic preferences in the evaluation of proposals in accordance with 2 CFR 200.319(c).
- 4. An FSMC that has provided recommendations, developed or drafted specifications, requirements, statements of work, or any other information for this RFP shall be excluded from competing to provide the services sought in this solicitation.
- 5. The SFA reserves the right to reject RFPs if deemed in the best interest of the SFA.
- 6. The SFA will award the contract to the responsible FSMC whose proposal is most advantageous to the program, with price and other factors considered. A responsible FSMC is one whose financial, technical and other resources indicate an ability to perform the services required by this solicitation. 2 CFR 200.320(b)(2).
- 7. FSMCs or their authorized representatives are expected to fully inform themselves as to the conditions, requirements, and specifications before submitting proposals; failure to do so will be at the FSMC's own risk and the FSMC cannot secure relief on the plea of error. The SFA is not liable for any cost incurred by the proposer prior to the New Jersey Department of Agriculture (NJDA) Division of Food and Nutrition's (DFN) final approval of the contract, and the signing of the contract by all parties. Paying the FSMC from Child Nutrition (CN) program funds (school food service account) is prohibited until the contract is signed by both parties and final approval is provided by the DFN.
- 8. If additional information about this RFP is required, refer to the instructions regarding "proposer communications" on the Advertisement of Request for Proposal.
- 9. A Pre-Proposal Meeting with interested proposers to review specifications, to clarify any questions, and to tour the facilities with school officials is **not** mandatory. Refer to the Advertisement of Request for Proposal to determine if the SFA has planned a meeting and scheduled a time and location.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 10 of 62

B. Award Criteria/Methodology

- 1. The contract will be awarded to the responsible proposer whose proposal is the most advantageous to the program with price and other factors considered. An evaluation committee will be established to review proposals. Each committee member will sign a certification of no conflict to be kept on file with the SFA. Each committee member will evaluate proposals independently (team scoring is not allowed). The SFA has established evaluation and scoring criteria and has assigned a Weighting Factor Percentage to each criterion as part of the RFP preparation process and prior to the RFP being advertised using the RFP Scoring Criteria and Evaluation Form.
- 2. **Scoring Methodology:** Price be the primary factor (assigned the highest weighting factor percentage). Each criterion will receive a score ranging from 1-5 points. The criterion score will then be multiplied by the assigned weighting factor percentage to get the total weighted score of the criterion. The total weighted score for each criterion will be added together to compute the total score of the proposal evaluation. Directions for completing this process can be found on the Scoring Criteria and Evaluation Instruction Form (Form 320).

C. RFP Protests

1. Any action which diminishes full and open competition seriously undermines the integrity of the procurement process and may subject the SFA to RFP protests. The SFA shall be responsible for properly responding to protests and concerns raised by potential contractors. SFAs <u>must</u> insert their RFP protest procedures. The SFA will, in all instances, disclose all information regarding a protest to the DFN.

All bid protests must be submitted in writing to: Scott Hogan, School Business Administrator Chesterfield Board of Education 30 Saddle Way Chesterfield, NJ 08515 or via email to shogan@chesterfieldschool.com

All bid protests must specify the reason(s) for the protest and must be received by the SFA within five calendar days of the bid opening. All bid protests will be sent to and reviewed by the SFA's legal counsel.

D. Security to Accompany Bid: Amount

1. Bid Guarantee: The FSMC shall submit with its proposal, a bid guarantee in the amount of 10% of the bid, but not in excess of \$20,000, that may be given, at the option of the FSMC, by certified check, cashier's check or bid bond. N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-24. Bid Guarantees will be returned (a) to unsuccessful FSMCs as soon as practicable after the opening of bids; and (b) to the successful FSMC upon final approval and execution of all contractual documents, proof of insurance coverage and bonds as may be required. This requirement cannot be waived.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 11 of 62

E. Captions

1. Captions in all sections of this document are provided only as a convenience and shall not affect the interpretation of this instrument and its attachments.

F. Contract Term

1. The contract shall be for a period of one year, or less, with up to four optional one-year renewals with mutual agreement between the SFA and the FSMC. 7 CFR 210.16(d). Any price change included as part of a renewal shall be based upon the price of the original contract as cumulatively adjusted pursuant to any previous adjustment or renewal, and shall not exceed the change in the Index Rate (as defined in Public Schools Contract Law, N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-1 et seq.) for the 12 months preceding the most recent quarterly calculation available at the time the contract is renewed. The terms and conditions of the contract shall remain substantially the same in all renewal years. N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-42.

This contract cannot be effective prior to the date of final approval by DFN.

G. Errors or Omissions

1. The proposing FSMCs shall not be allowed to take advantage of any errors or omissions in the RFP specifications. Where errors occur in the RFP specification, an FSMC shall promptly notify the contact person listed. Inconsistencies in the RFP specifications are to be reported prior to proposals being submitted. The SFA will communicate the corrections and clarifications to all potential proposers in accordance with N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-21(c)(1).

H. Final Contract

The final contract shall consist of the terms and conditions contained herein as well as all documents included by the SFA in the RFP, the fully executed Signature Page and the Form 23 - Response and Projected Operating Statement. No additional modifications may be made. No amendments are permitted.

I. Gifts from FSMC

1. The SFA's officers, employees, or agents shall neither solicit nor accept gratuities, favors, nor anything of monetary value from FSMCs nor potential FSMCs. The appropriate penalties, sanctions, or disciplinary actions to be applied for violations will be determined by the SFA Code of Conduct for Procurement and applicable Federal, State and local laws and regulations.

J. Late Proposals

1. The SFA will not consider any proposals received after the exact time specified for receipt.

K. Meal Equivalents

1. For the purpose of making the meal count computation, the number of meals served to children shall be determined by actual counts of reimbursable meals. The State Agency shall determine the a la carte meal equivalent by dividing the a la carte revenue by the per meal sum of the Federal and State free meal reimbursement plus the per meal value of USDA entitlement and bonus donated foods. A la carte revenue shall include adult meals and a la carte sales to students and adults. If applicable, revenue from vending machine sales will be included as part of the a la carte revenue.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 12 of 62

L. Payment and Fees

- 1. Payment in the Cost Reimbursable Contract shall be based on the FSMC monthly invoice and operating statement of allowable costs to operate the food service program. The FSMC shall also provide vendor invoices for all charges and expenses and documentation of its certified payroll. Sample FSMC operating statement, monthly invoice and catering invoice can be found on SNEARS Resrouces under FSMC Contract Documents. At a minimum, the Operating Statement and Monthly Invoice must contain the information included in the sample.
- 2. The FSMC shall provide the SFA with a year-end operating statement detailing the school year breakeven, return or loss.
- 3. The SFA will perform a year-end reconciliation to verify the accuracy of the FSMC's invoices and operating statements.

Cents per Meal Fee

4.	The SFA requires	the FSMC to	submit the	management/	'administrative	fee as a:

or

✓ Flat Fee

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 13 of 62

M. Additional Information

- 1. All FSMCs should submit the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23) based on meal count numbers specified on Form 372, tab h. Projected Meal Counts. Projected Meal Counts are based on historical data and current participation.
- 2. The SFA may add any additional requirements to the RFP by completing the RFP Modification Request contained herein. The RFP must be completed along with the RFP Modification Request form and submitted to the State Agency for approval prior to the start of the solicitation process. The SFA may not add additional requirements to the Renewal Year documents unless the requirements are addressed in the RFP. If a requirement constitutes a material change, the SFA must issue a new RFP for its food service management. SFAs should consult with legal counsel in making those determinations.
- 3. Any FSMC that submits a proposal for items or activities not requested by the SFA and specified in the RFP will be considered overly responsive and the proposal will be rejected.
- 4. If the services of the FSMC are to begin after the start of the school year and the beginning contract term date is later than July 1 (i.e. January 1), include that date in the advertisement and solicitation. The ending contract term date will always be June 30th.
- 5. This proposal and contract are based on the SFA's 21-day cycle menu. The FSMC must adhere to the cycle for the first 21 days of meal service. Changes thereafter may be made with the approval of the SFA. An SFA with no capability to prepare a cycle menu may require, with State Agency approval, that each FSMC include a 21-day cycle menu, developed in accordance with the provisions of 7 CFR 210.10, with its proposal. 7 CFR 210.16(b)(1).

FSMC proposals must identify if they plan to request a change in the 21-day cycle menu included in the RFP after the first 21 days of meal service.

	SFA is developing and including the 21-day cycle menu (cannot be <i>branded</i>)
	or
\square	SFA is requiring FSMC to submit 21-day cycle menu with proposal

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 14 of 62

M. Minimum Food Specifications

1. The following are the minimum food specifications all FSMCs must adhere to and provide. The SFA may customize these food specifications using the RFP Modification Request contained herein:

Product	Level of Inspection/Quality		
Meat/Seafood	All meats, meat products, poultry, poultry products, and fish must be government inspected.		
Beef, Lamb, and Veal	USDA Grade Choice or better		
Pork	U.S. No. 1 or U.S. No. 2		
Poultry	USDA Grade A		
Seafood	Top grade, frozen fish must be a nationally distributed brand, packed under continuous inspection of USDA.		
Dairy Products	All dairy products must be USDA inspected.		
Fresh Eggs	USDA Grade A or equivalent, 100% candled		
Frozen Eggs	USDA inspected		
Milk	Pasteurized Grade A		
Fruit and Vegetables Fresh Fruits & Vegetables	Selected according to written specifications for freshness,		
Ŭ	quality, and color - U.S. Grade A Fancy		
Canned Fruits & Vegetables	U.S. Grade A Choice Fancy (fruit to be packed in light syrup or natural juices)		
Frozen Fruits & Vegetables	U.S. Grade A Choice or better		
Staple Groceries	To be a quality commensurate with previously listed standards.		
Baked Products			
Bread, rolls, cookies, pies, cakes and pudding either prepared or baked on premises or purchased	Must have a quality level commensurate with meeting USDA breakfast and lunch requirements as applicable		

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 15 of 62

2. Geographical Preference Option

Check this Box if Choosing a Geographical Preference:

a. The SFA seeks to increase its purchase of seasonal, unprocessed fresh fruits and raw vegetables as part of the Farm to School Program. Reasons for purchasing local products include the potential cost savings, nutrition education for students, and quality of product. Unprocessed: includes, but is not limited to, refrigerating, adjusting size (peeling, slicing, dicing, cutting, chopping), washing, packaging and adding ascorbic acid or other preservatives to prevent oxidation of produce.

b. The SFA is interested in the following locally and/or regionally grown products listed in the

- table below (specific products must be indicated, i.e. broccoli rather than vegetables):
- c. The FSMC will make every effort to provide the SFA with locally grown and/or regionally grown products in the following order:
 - i. Locally Grown
 - ii.Regionally Grown
- d. All products provided pursuant to this geographic preference shall be labeled with their place of origin, including the grower name and address, the state or area of production on each case, and/or the invoice, delivered.
- e. Locally and/or regionally grown products should be generally free from insect damage and decay. Flexibility on grading for produce shall comply with USDA guidance. Produce items are to be rinsed, cleaned, and packed in appropriate commercial produce packaging such as waxed cardboard boxes or sanitary, reusable bins. The effects of the following food handling techniques shall not be considered as changing an agricultural product into a product of a different kind or character: cooling, refrigerating, freezing, size adjustment made by peeling, slicing, dicing, cutting, chopping, shucking, and grinding; forming ground products into patties without any additives or fillers; drying/dehydration; washing; packaging (such as placing eggs in cartons), vacuum packing and bagging (such as placing vegetables in bags or combining two(2) or more types of vegetables or fruits in a single package); the addition of ascorbic acid or other preservatives to prevent oxidation of produce; butchering livestock and poultry; cleaning fish; and the pasteurization of milk.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 16 of 62

O. Equipment

Check one of the following regarding equipment investment required of the FSMC by the SFA:

The SFA is requesting the FSMC to propose the purchase of equipment. The FSMC may not propose the purchase of equipment in its proposal and equipment may not be charged, directly or indirectly, to the SFA at any point during the contract.

The SFA is requesting the FSMC to propose and purchase equipment necessary for the implementation or enhancement of the food service operation. The proposed equipment must be detailed, including acquisition cost, on the FSMC Proposed Equipment form and included in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23).

The SFA is requesting the FSMC to purchase the equipment listed on the SFA Requested Equipment page. The requested equipment must be included in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23).

The SFA is requesting the FSMC to purchase the equipment listed on the SFA Requested Equipment page and to propose and purchase equipment necessary for the implementation or enhancement of the food service operation. Both the requested equipment and the proposed equipment must be included in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23).

Any equipment and/or installation costs not included in the RFP, Form 23, and the FSMC proposal may <u>not</u> be charged, directly or indirectly, to the SFA at any point during the contract. All equipment purchases must be procured following State and Federal procurement requirements.

The SFA shall seek pre-approval from the DFN for each item of equipment costing \$5,000 or greater (unless on the Pre-Approved Equipment List) prior to its purchase through the Capital Expenditure Request process if school food service funds are going to be used, regardless of whether the SFA or the FSMC is purchasing the equipment.

The FSMC shall make a financial commitment/investment to the SFA in an amount not to exceed the total amount listed on the FSMC Proposed Equipment form, included in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23), and, if requested, the SFA Requested Equipment form. Any equipment purchased by the FSMC shall be purchased as a "sale-for resale" to the SFA. Title to equipment shall vest in the SFA upon such resale when the equipment is placed in service. The SFA acknowledges that it is a tax-exempt entity and will provide the FSMC with a copy of the appropriate tax-exempt certificate. The financial commitment/investment shall be amortized on a straight-line basis over a period of five (5) years, commencing upon the date the equipment is placed in service. The amortization will be charged to the SFA as a direct cost and will be billed to the SFA in addition to the operating costs on a monthly basis. Only Equipment purchased by the FSMC in the Base Year of the contract can be amortized.

Should this contract expire or be terminated by either party for any reason whatsoever, prior to the complete amortization of the financial commitment/investment, the SFA shall, in the SFA's sole discretion, either (a) reimburse the FSMC for the total unpaid balance of the financial commitment/investment as of the date of expiration or termination; or (b) continue to make payments under the monthly amortization schedule until the financial commitment/investment is fully paid; or (c) deliver the equipment funded by the financial commitment/investment to the FSMC in full release of the unpaid balance.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 17 of 62

P. Staffing Options

Check the option which applies to the SFA's staffing needs:

a. Option I

☑ Check this box if the FSMC provides Management and Hourly Employees as stated below:

FSMC Personnel:

- i. The FSMC shall provide and pay a staff of its management and operational employees assigned to duty on the SFA's premises for efficient management of the Food Service Program. The FSMC's employees will be subject to the rules and regulations of the SFA while on the SFA's premises. However, the FSMC shall set the terms and conditions of employment for its employees.
- ii. The FSMC shall include all costs it incurs in connection with its employees assigned to duty on the SFA's premises, including wages and benefits, as a Direct Cost of operations included in the Financial Obligation.
- iii. Responsibilities: refer to the Cost Reimbursable Cost Responsibility Summary and the FSMC/SFA Activity Responsibility Summary contained herein.

b. Option II

Check this box if the FSMC provides Management and the SFA provides Hourly Employees as stated below:

FSMC Personnel:

- i. The FSMC shall provide and pay a staff of its management employees assigned to duty on the SFA's premises for efficient management of the Food Service Program. The FSMC's management employees will be subject to the rules and regulations of the SFA while on the SFA's premises. However, the FSMC shall set the terms and conditions of employment for its employees.
- ii. The FSMC shall include all costs it incurs in connection with its employees assigned to duty on the SFA's premises, including wages and benefits, as a part of its Direct Cost of operations included in the Financial Obligation.
- iii. Responsibilities: refer to the Cost Reimbursable Cost Responsibility Summary and the FSMC/SFA Activity Responsibility Summary contained herein.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 18 of 62

SFA Personnel:

- i. All other supervisory and non-supervisory food service staff shall be SFA employees. Such employees shall be supervised on the SFA's behalf by the FSMC's management employees; provided, however, the SFA shall retain the exclusive right to control the terms and conditions of the employment of such supervisory and non-supervisory employees, including, but not limited to, control over their hiring, firing, promotion, discipline, levels of compensation and work duties.
- ii. The SFA shall maintain accurate, timely, and detailed records of personnel and other payroll costs for its employees assigned to the Food Service Program, and may grant the FSMC access during regular business hours, to such books and records.
- iii. The SFA shall approve the timely hiring of all SFA employees to fill vacant positions in order to minimize overtime wages.
- iv. Responsibilities: refer to the Cost Reimbursable Cost Responsibility Summary and the FSMC/SFA Activity Responsibility Summary contained herein.
- v. SFA Labor Expense: \$

Indicate the dollar amount that is paid from Fund 60 or the Nonprofit School Food Service Account and is part of the expenses for the program included on the Response and Projected Operating Statement Form 23.

c. Option III

Check this box if the FSMC or SFA provides Management and both the FSMC and the SFA provide Operational Employees as stated below and included on Form 372:

FSMC Personnel:

- i. The FSMC shall provide and pay a staff of its management and operational employees assigned to duty on the SFA's premises for efficient management of the Food Service Program. The FSMC's employees will be subject to the rules and regulations of the SFA while on the SFA's premises. However, the FSMC shall set the terms and conditions of employment for its employees.
- ii. The FSMC shall include all costs it incurs in connection with its employees assigned to duty on the SFA's premises, including wages and benefits, as a part of its Direct Cost of operations included in the Financial Obligation.
- iii. Responsibilities: refer to the Cost Reimbursable Cost Responsibility Summary and the FSMC/SFA Activity Responsibility Summary contained herein.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 19 of 62

SFA Personnel:

- i. All other supervisory and non-supervisory food service staff shall be SFA employees. Such employees shall be supervised on the SFA's behalf by the FSMC's management employees; provided, however, the SFA shall retain the exclusive right to control the terms and conditions of the employment of such supervisory and non-supervisory employees, including, but not limited to, control over their hiring, firing, promotion, discipline, levels of compensation and work duties.
- ii. The SFA shall maintain accurate, timely, and detailed records of personnel and other payroll costs for its employees assigned to the Food Service Program, and may grant the FSMC access during regular business hours, to such books and records.
- iii. The SFA shall approve the timely hiring of all SFA employees to fill vacant positions in order to minimize overtime wages.
- iv. Responsibilities: refer to the Cost Reimbursable Cost Responsibility Summary and the FSMC/SFA Activity Responsibility Summary contained herein.
- v. SFA Labor Expense: \$

Indicate the dollar amount that is paid from Fund 60 or the Nonprofit School Food Service Account and is part of the expenses for the program included on the Response and Projected Operating Statement Form 23.

Staff Conversion: (Applicable to Option III only)

- i. The SFA shall designate if current SFA food service employees, including site and area managers, will be retained by the SFA or be subject to employment by the FSMC. Should the SFA want SFA employees to be subject to employment by the FSMC, the SFA will complete the SFA Labor and Benefits section of the NJ Workbook for FSMC RFP (Form 372). The FSMC will complete the FSMC Labor and Benefits Form located in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23) and submit it with its proposal.
- ii. Should the SFA desire all food service positions to be filled by FSMC staff, the SFA reserves the right to require that current SFA food service employees be considered by the FSMC for continued employment on a fair trial basis. Those employees who do not meet the FSMC's standards and those in excess of the number required for efficient operation shall not be retained.
- iii. As SFA staff leaves, at the SFA discretion, the SFA may request that replacement employees be placed on the FSMC payroll. Should this occur, the FSMC will calculate the actual payroll cost based upon the employee's compensation and payroll costs. The FSMC will provide the SFA with a detailed monthly billing of all such costs and charges, which the SFA shall review, approve, and, if in order, pay.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 20 of 62

Q. Bonuses and Incentives

Complete the applicable option:

ma.		0	A 17	
1 h	e	3	FА	1

- does not agree to bonuses and incentives being paid to the FSMC and/or SFA food service employees (if allowable) and included as part of the FSMC cost of operation in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23).
- agrees to bonuses and incentives being paid to the FSMC and/or SFA food service employees (if allowable) and included as part of the FSMC cost of operation in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23).

The SFA must state below the type of bonuses and/or incentives allowed as well as the positions eligible to receive these bonuses and/or incentives. Positions listed should be employees directly responsible for the preparation of meals for the SFA.

Type of Bonus/ Incentives	Eligible Position
Performance	All

The Total Cost of bonuses and/or incentives for the year must be detailed on the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23CR)

Grand Total dollar amount allowed for all positions combined: \$

1,500.00

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 21 of 62

II Standard Terms and Conditions

A. General Terms

- 1. The FSMC shall operate in conformance with the SFA's Policy Statement and Program Agreement with NJDA.
- 2. The FSMC shall be an independent contractor and not an employee of the SFA. The employees of the FSMC are not employees of the SFA.
- 3. The food service provided by the FSMC shall be operated and maintained as a resource to the SFA's students, faculty, and staff and not as a source of profit to the FSMC.
- 4. The FSMC shall comply with the rules, regulations, policies, and instructions of NJDA and the USDA, and any additions or amendments thereto, including, but not limited to 7 CFR Parts 210, 215, 220, 225, 226, 245, and 250; and 2 CFR Parts 200, 400, 415, 417, and 418 as applicable.
- 5. All income accruing to the food service program as a result of payments by children and adults, Federal and State reimbursements, and all other income from sources such as donations, catering, grants, loans, etc., shall be deposited and credited into the SFA's food service account. Any profit or guaranteed return shall remain in the SFA's non-profit food service account. This is a non-profit program and, as such, the SFA's food service account should retain a maximum balance of three (3) months average operating expenses as is required in 7 CFR 210.9(b)(2).
- 6. It is the responsibility of the SFA to develop a policy regarding Unpaid Meal Charges. Responsibilities of the SFA and FSMC regarding notification and collection of debt is indicated on the FSMC/SFS Activity Responsibility Summary contained herein.

Anticipated Unpaid Meal Charges for SY2025-2026:

9,000.00

- 7. **Guarantee**: The documentation (budget) supporting the Guarantee is to be submitted on the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23). The FSMC's guarantee (breakeven, return, or loss) dollar amount is documented on page 1 of the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23). The estimated yearly income must support the stated guarantee. If the FSMC proposes a guaranteed return, loss, or breakeven, it must be **unlimited**. Guarantee options are listed below:
 - a. **Guaranteed Loss**: The FSMC guarantees that the SFA's invoiced Financial Obligation as stated on the monthly operating statement for the current year shall exceed gross receipts for the current year by no more than stated and documented in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23). The FSMC agrees to reimburse the SFA for the amount by with the SFA's actual deficit for the current year is greater than the Guaranteed Deficit for the current year.
 - b. **Guaranteed Breakeven**: The FSMC guarantees that the SFA's invoiced Financial Obligation as stated on the monthly operating statement for the current year shall, at a minimum, equal the SFA's documented gross receipts for the current year.
 - c. **Guaranteed Return**: The FSMC guarantees that the documented gross receipts for the current year shall exceed the SFA's invoiced Financial Obligation as stated on the monthly operating statement for the current year by at least the amount stated and documented in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23). The FSMC agrees to reimburse the SFA for the amount by which the SFA's actual return for the current year is less than the Guaranteed Return for the current year.

d. No Guarantee

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 22 of 62

- 8. **Guarantee Conditions and Assumptions**: The FSMC's obligation to reimburse the SFA shall remain in effect only during the Current Year and is contingent upon the following conditions and assumptions remaining in effect for the current year. **In the event one or more of the following conditions and assumptions does not remain in effect for the current year, the FSMC may adjust its Guarantee to the SFA. Documentation must be provided.**
 - a. Reimbursement rates for food service program meals will not be less than those stated in the RFP.
 - b. The per meal commodity value of USDA donated foods **offered** will no be less than the per meal commodity value of USDA donated foods received during the prior year.
 - c. The number of full-service days on which breakfast and lunch are served for the Current Year will remain materially consistent with the Estimated Minimum Number of Serving Days listed in section (h) below. The participation and number of service day estimates for the SFSP and CACFP shall be excluded from the Guarantee assumptions.
 - d. The average daily student enrollment for the Current Year will remain materially consistent with the number stated in the **NJ Workbook for FSMC RFP** (Form 372).
 - e. The number of students eligible to receive free and reduced-price meals compared to the total student enrollment will not change substantially from that provided in the RFP.
 - f. The SFA will continue to receive, if applicable, the additional eight cents (\$0.08) per meal reimbursement for each lunch meal served as authorized by the Healthy Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010 and shall include such reimbursement in the calculation of Gross Receipts.
 - g. The SFA will not require the FSMC to take an action which will cause the cost of wages and/or benefits for the FSMC's food service employees to exceed the levels set forth in the attached Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23).
 - h. The selling prices of school breakfast, lunch, and after school snacks will be no less than the meal prices listed in the table below:

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 23 of 62

	Paid Student Breakfast Price	Estimated Minimum # Serving Days	Paid Student Lunch Prices	Estimated Minimum # Serving Days	Paid Student After School Snack Prices
Elementary School (s)	2.50	180	3.70	180	
Middle/ Jr. High School (s)					
High School (s)					

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 24 of 62

- i. The SFA will not allow students to leave campus for meal periods or receive delivery of commercial foods on campus during meal periods except as already stated and allowed at the time of the submission of the FSMC's proposal.
- j. The SFA will not block schedule during lunch periods not already so scheduled at the time of the submission of the FSMC's proposal, unless the possibility of block scheduling is noted in the RFP.
- k. There will be no changes in Federal or State regulations which cause financial impact to the Food Service Program.
- 9. The SFA and the FSMC agree that this is neither a "cost-plus-a-percentage-of-income" nor a "cost-plus-a-percentage-of-cost" contract in accordance with 7 CFR 210.16(c).
- 10. The SFA shall retain control of the Child Nutrition (CN) programs covered under this contract, the food service account and the overall financial responsibility for the CN programs. **The SFA shall not relinquish this, or any accompanying responsibility, to the FSMC.**
- 11. The SFA shall establish all selling prices, including price adjustments, for all reimbursable and non-reimbursable meals, milk and a la carte (including vending, adult meals, contract meals, and catering) prices. (Exception: Non-pricing programs need not establish a selling price for reimbursable meals and/or milk.) These prices shall not be established by the FSMC.
- 12. The FSMC shall cooperate with the SFA in promoting nutrition education and coordinating the SFA's food service with classroom instruction. The FSMC shall comply with the SFA's Local Wellness Policy, including the nutrition guidelines, as required.
- 13. The SFA may make reasonable requests of the FSMC with respect to the improvement of the operation of the food service program.
- 14. The SFA reserves the right to add or delete locations of food service from the list of schools included in the RFP as conditions may change. It is duly noted by the SFA that such action may result in a material change which will require rebidding for the services provided under this contract. The SFA shall consult with its legal counsel in making this determination.
- 15. The FSMC shall make substitutions in the food components of the meal pattern for students with disabilities when their disability restricts their diet and for non-disabled students who are unable to consume regular lunch because of medical or other special dietary needs. Substitutions shall be made on a case-by-case basis when supported by a medical statement with the required information. There will be no additional charge to the student for such substitutions.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 25 of 62

- 16. The SFA is solely responsible for fulfilling terms and conditions of all contractual agreements the SFA enters into in connection with the CN programs.
- 17. This contract shall be construed under the laws of the State of New Jersey. Any action or proceeding arising out of this contract shall be heard in the appropriate courts of the State of New Jersey.
- 18. The FSMC shall comply with the provisions of the RFP terms and specifications, which are hereby incorporated into this contract.
- 19. No provision of this contract shall be assigned or subcontracted without prior written consent of the SFA and the DFN.
- 20. No waiver of any default shall be construed to be or constitute a waiver of any subsequent claim.
- 21. Any silence, absence, or omission from the contract and RFP specifications concerning any point shall be regarded as meaning that only the best commercial practices are to prevail, and that only materials (e.g., food, supplies, etc.) and workmanship of a quality that would normally be specified by the SFA are to be used.
- 22. The SFA shall be responsible for ensuring the resolution of USDA and DFN CN program review and audit findings. The FSMC shall assist in resolutions when requested.
- 23. This contract shall be reviewed and approved by NJDA prior to execution.

B. Signature Authority

- 1. The SFA shall retain signature authority for all documents necessary to participate in the CN programs, including but not limited to the Policy Statement and Program Agreements, the Free and Reduced-Price Policy Statement, the Application Packet, the School Food Distribution Agreement, the Verification Report, as well as the on-line submission of contracts and other reports and any requests to NJDA to amend these documents.
- 2. The SFA shall retain signature authority for the Monthly Claim for Reimbursement and shall submit it in the School Nutrition Electronic Application and Reimbursement System (SNEARS).
- 3. The SFA is responsible for reviewing the data on the Edit Check Worksheet(s) prior to the submission of the monthly Claim for Reimbursement.

C. Free and Reduced-Price Meals Policy; Point of Service Meal Count

1. The SFA shall be responsible for the establishment and maintenance of the free and reduced-price meals' eligibility roster. **This may not be delegated to the FSMC.**

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 26 of 62

- 2. The FSMC shall implement an accurate point of service ("POS") meal and milk count using the meal counting system submitted by the SFA in its application to participate in the CN programs and approved by the DFN, as required in 7 CFR 210.7(c). Such meal and milk counting system must eliminate the potential for the overt identification of free and reduced-price eligible students in accordance with 7 CFR 245.8 and must prevent erroneous meal counts. The FSMC is responsible for ensuring meals are not being claimed for students when they are not in attendance at the time of the meal or do not receive a reimbursable meal. The SFA must have a system in place to monitor this.
- 3. The SFA shall be responsible for the completion, distribution, and collection of the parent letter and household application for free and reduced-price meals and/or free milk. **This may not be delegated to the FSMC.**
- 4. The SFA shall be responsible for completing Direct Certification matches in SNEARS within the State Agency's mandated timeframes, as required throughout the school year, for use to determine eligibility for free meals without obtaining a household application for free and reduced-price meals and/or free milk from a parent or guardian. This may not be delegated to the FSMC.
- 5. The SFA shall be responsible for verifying household applications for the determination of eligibility for free and reduced-price meals and free milk and all follow-up activities. The SFA will not disclose confidential student and/or household information to the FSMC, in accordance with 7 CFR Part 245. The SFA will provide the FSMC with a list of eligible students. This list will be updated by the SFA when changes occur in a student's eligibility status. **These responsibilities may not be delegated to the FSMC.**
- 6. The SFA shall be responsible for conducting any hearings related to eligibility determinations for free and reduced-price meals and free milk. **This may not be delegated to the FSMC.**

D. USDA Donated Foods

- 1. The SFA shall retain title to all USDA federally donated foods. USDA donated foods will accrue only to the benefit of the SFA's non-profit food service and be fully utilized therein. 7 CFR 210.16(a)(6).
- 2. The School District understands that a change in a Food Service Management Company (FSMC) or School District Administration, at any time during the school year will not change the commodity selections and does not guarantee NJDA will have the ability to make the requested changes. NJDA will review internal programs and make a determination if a change can be accommodated, and work with the School District and FSMC to the best of their ability.
- 3. All USDA donated foods received for us by the SFA for the school year and made available to the FSMC shall be used in the SFA's food service. 7 CFR 250.50(a).
- 4. The SFA shall confirm the value of the donated commodities. The values are to be based on the values at the point the SFA received the commodities from the New Jersey Department of Agriculture (NJDA), and on USDA commodity prices pertinent to the time period.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 27 of 62

- 5. The FSMC shall perform the following activities related to USDA donated foods and shall perform such activitie in accordance with the applicable requirements in 7 CFR Part 250.50(d):
 - a. Prepare and serve meals;
 - b. Order and/or select USDA donated foods in coordination with the SFA;
 - c. Provide storage and inventory management of donated foods;
 - d. Pay processing fees, submit refund requests to a processor on behalf of the SFA, or remit refunds for the value of donated foods in processed end products to the SFA; and
 - e. Procure processed end products on behalf of the SFA.
- 6. The FSMC will use all donated ground beef and ground pork products, and all processed end products, in the SFA's food service. 7 CFR 250.53(a)(5). The FSMC will use all other donated foods or will use commercially purchased foods of the same generic identity, of U.S. origin, and of equal or better quality that the donated foods, in the SFA's food service. 7 CFR 250.53(a)(6).
- 7. In the procurement of processed end products on behalf of the SFA, the FSMC will comply with the requirements of Subpart C of 7 CFR Part 250 and with the provisions of the Distributing Agency or SFA processing agreements and will credit the SFA for the value of donated foods contained in such end products at the processing agreement value. The FSMC will not itself enter into the processing agreement with the processor. 7 CFR 250.53(a)(7), (8).
- 8. The SFA, the New Jersey Department of Agriculture Food Distribution Program (the "Distributing Agency"), the USDA, the Comptroller General, or their duly authorized representatives, may perform on-site reviews of the FSMC's food service operation, including the review of records, to ensure compliance with the requirements for the management and use of donated foods. 7 CFR 250.53(a)(10).
- 9. Upon termination of this contract, the FSMC shall return all unused donated ground beef, donated ground pork and processed end products, including those that may be stored off the SFA's premises, and shall also return all other unused donated foods that may be stored on or off the SFA's premises. 7 CFR 250.52(c).
- 10. The SFA shall ensure that the FSMC is in compliance with the requirements of 7 CFR Part 250 through its monitoring of the food service operation, and the SFA shall conduct a reconciliation at least annually, and upon termination of this contract, to ensure that the FSMC has credited it for the value of all donated foods recevied for use in the SFA's food service in the school year, including the value of donated foods contained in processed end products. 7 CFR 250.54(c).
- 11. The FSMC shall comply with the DFN Food Distribution Agreement for Distribution and Use of USDA Foods found in SNEARS on the NJDA website.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 28 of 62

E. Crediting for and Use of Donated Foods

- 1. The FSMC shall credit, by disclosure, the SFA for the full value of all USDA donated foods received for use in the SFA's meal service in the school year (including entitlement, bonus foods, Warehouse Donated Foods, Processed Donated Foods, and DOD Produce); and shall maintain backup documentation to subtantiate the credit.
 - If for the school year immediately preceding the beginning of this contract, the SFA's food service was self-operating, the FSMC shall also credit, by disclosure, the SFA for the value of all USDA donated foods in the SFA's inventory carried over from the preceding school year.
- 2. The FSMC shall credit, by disclosure, the SFA for the value of USDA donated foods contained in processed end products if the FSMC is required to:
 - a. Procure processed end products on behalf of the SFA, or
 - b. Act as an intermediary in passing the donated food value in processed end products to the SFA.
- 3. In crediting by disclosure, the SFA for the value of USDA donated foods, the FSMC shall use the market value of donated foods as identified on the Monthly Warehouse Market Value Report from the New Jersey Department of Agriculture Food Distribution Program. In crediting by disclosure for the value of USDA donated foods contained in processed end products, the FSMC shall use the annual pass thru value listed on the processor's approved SEPDS (State End Product Data Schedule) for the appropriate school year. 7 CFR 250.51(c).
- 4. In accordance with 7 CFR 210.21(f)(1)(iv), invoices must clearly display all applicable credits to the SFA.

F. Inventory, Storage and Record Retention of USDA Donated Foods

- 1. The FSMC shall maintain adequate storage procedures, inventory, and control of USDA donated foods in conformance with the SFA's agreement with NJDA and will comply with the storage and inventory requirements for donated foods in 7 CFR 250.14.
- 2. The FSMC shall maintain accurate and complete records with respect to the receipt, use, disposition, storage, and inventory of all USDA donated foods. The FSMC will maintain records to document its compliance with the requirements relating to donated foods, in accordance with 7 CFR 250.54(c). The FSMC shall ensure that its system of inventory management does not result in the SFA being charged for USDA donated foods. 7 CFR 250.53(b).
- 3. The SFA and the FSMC shall maintain the following records relating to the use of donated foods, with the exception of (d), which applies to the FSMC only:
 - a. The donated foods and processed end products received and provided to the FSMC for use in the SFA's food service.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 29 of 62

- b. Documentation that the FSMC has credited, by disclosure, the SFA for the value of all donated foods received for use in the SFA's food sercice in the school year, including the value of donated foods contained in processed end products.
- c. The actual value of donated food received and credited by disclosure.
- d. The FSMC must maintain documentation of its procurement of processed end products on behalf of the SFA, as applicable.

G. Contract Renewal

- 1. All contract renewals shall be for a period of one year beginning July 1st and ending June 30th, with mutual agreement between the SFA and the FSMC. Renewal contracts cannot be effective prior to the date of final approval by the DFN and execution by both parties.
- 2. The SFA and the FSMC may negotiate at the end of each one-year contract period for a cost increase. Any price change included as part of a renewal shall be based upon the price of the original contract as cumulatively adjusted pursuant to any previous adjustment or renewal, and shall not exceed the change in the Index Rate (as defined in Public Schools Contract Law, N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-1 et seq.) for the 12 months preceding the most recent quarterly calculation available at the time the contract is renewed, which is the date of the Board Meeting approving the FSMC contract renewal for Public and Charter Schools and/or the date when the renewal is signed by the SFA for Non-Public Schools. All other terms and conditions of the contract shall remain substantially the same.
- 3. Renewal year contracts are contingent upon fulfillment of all contract provisions. If the DFN determines during an Administrative Review, Procurement Review, audit, or other program review that the FSMC is not meeting contractual obligations and is responsible for non-compliance of program regulations, the DFN may decline to approve a renewal contract until it can be demonstrated that the FSMC is capable of meeting contractual obligations and complying with program regulations.

H. Contract Renewal Assumptions

The contract renewal is based upon existing conditions remaining the same and the following assumptions:

- 1. The SFA's policies, practices, and food service requirements will remain materially consistent throughout the contract renewal term. The term "materially consistent" shall mean that a change does not (1) materially increase the FSMC's cost of providing management services, or (2) materially decrease the net revenue derived from the food service operation.
- 2. Legislation, regulations, and reimbursement rates that create changes in the school lunch program will be enforced on their effective date.
- 3. Usable USDA commodities of adequate quality and variety required for the menu cycle, valued at an amount set forth by the USDA per meal pattern for the contract renewal term, will continue to be available.
- 4. The Federal meal reimbursement rates in effect will remain materially consistent throughout the contract renewal term.
- 5. Meal components and quantities required by any of the CN programs selected in this RFP/Contract to operate will remain consistent in contract renewal years.
- 6. Service hours, service requirements and the type and number of facilities selling food and/or beverages on the SFA's premises will remain materially consistent throughout the contract renewal term.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 30 of 62

- 7. The average daily student enrollment for the Renewal Year will be within two percent of what is stated on the NJ Workbook for FSMC RFP (Form 372) in the RFP.
- 8. The projected estimated minimum number of full feeding days noted in section A.7.(h) above will remain materially consistent in contract renewal years.

I. Health Certifications

- 1. The SFA shall maintain all applicable health certifications on its facilities and shall ensure that all state and local regulations are being met by the FSMC preparing or serving meals at any SFA facility. 7 CFR 210.16(a)(7). All certifications shall be posted in a prominent place within the Food Service Facilities.
- 2. The FSMC shall maintain state and/or local health certifications for any facility outside the SFA in which it proposes to prepare meals and shall maintain this health certification for the duration of the contract as required by 7 CFR 210.16(c)(2).
- 3. The FSMC shall adhere to the Food Safety Plan implemented by the SFA for the preparation and service of school meals, using a Hazard Analysis and Critical Control Point (HACCP) system.
- 4. The FSMC agrees to allow at least two health inspections to be conducted by the New Jersey Department of Health at every site involved in school meal preparation and/or service.
- 5. The SFA shall immediately correct any problems found as a result of a health inspection. The FSMC must support the SFA and cooperate with all required corrections.

J. Meals

- 1. The FSMC shall serve meals on such days and at such times as requested by the SFA.
- 2. The SFA reserves the right to cancel or shorten any school day. A twenty-four (24) hour notice will be given to the FSMC in non-emergency situations.
- 3. The SFA shall retain control of the quality, extent, and general nature of the food service.
- 4. The SFA reserves the right to change all but the senior high school lunch program from an "offer" program to a "serve" program at any time it deems to do so.
- 5. The SFA reserves the right to make any grade level changes it deems necessary.
- 6. The FSMC shall offer free, reduced price and paid reimbursable meals to all eligible childran participating in the CN programs.
- 7. The FSMC shall provide meals in the CN programs that meet the requirements as established in 7 CFR Parts 210, 215, 220, and if applicable, 7 CFR Parts 225 and 226.
- 8. The FSMC shall provide the specified types of service in the schools and/or sites listed on the completed NJ Workbook for FSMC RFP (Form 372).
- 9. The FSMC shall promote maximum participation in the CN programs.
- 10. The FSMC shall sell on the premises only those foods and beverages compliant with the Smart Snacks in School regulations and authorized by the SFA, and only at times and places designated by the SFA. A la Carte pricing shall be approved by the SFA.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 31 of 62

11. No payment will be made to the FSMC for meals that are spoiled or unwholesome at the time of delivery, do not meet detailed specifications as developed by the SFA for each food component in the meal pattern, or do not otherwise meet the requirements of this contract.

K. Books, Records, Reports, and Audits

- 1. The FSMC shall maintain and provide to the SFA, upon request, detailed (itemized) documented cost records (supported by invoices, receipts, etc.). The FSMC shall provide to the SFA a detailed accounting of meals supported by POS meal records, edit check worksheets and POS sales records to document meal equivalents no later than the tenth (10th) calendar day succeeding the month in which services were rendered. Participation records shall be submitted no later than the fifth (5th) working day succeeding the month in which services were rendered. The SFA shall perform edit checks on the participation records provided by the FSMC prior to the preparation and submission on-line of the Claim for Reimbursement. The SFA shall reconcile Edit Check Worksheets and daily/monthly meal counts against student attendance records and daily transaction worksheets/logs.
- 2. The FSMC shall maintain such records as the SFA will need to supports its Claim for Reimbursement. Records available for review must include: daily sales records (using the calendar month from 1st day of the month through the last day of the month), Edit Check Worksheets and any documents used to prepare the monthly reimbursement claim. Such records shall be made available to the SFA upon request.
- 3. The FSMC shall maintain and provide to the SFA detailed (itemized) documented cost records (supported by vendor invoices, receipts, certified payroll, etc.) and a monthly operating statement.
- 4. Should the SFA have any concern as to the FSMC's compliance with Federal and State laws and regulations as a result of internal audits, monitoring, an Administrative Review, or a Procurement Review conducted by NJDA, the SFA shall have the right to request an audit of the FSMC and to select the auditor(s) to perform the audit. The FSMC will be responsible for the payment of all costs that occur as a result of this audit.
- 5. The SFA and the FSMC must provide all documents required for the independent auditor to conduct the SFA's single, program, or financial audit.
- 6. The FSMC shall make all records available, upon request, to the SFA at any reasonable time and place for inspection and audit by representative of the SFA, State Agency, USDA and Comptroller General; and all records must be retained for a period of three (3) years from the date the SFA receives final payment for the fiscal year. In instances where audit or investigation findings have not been resolved, the records must be retained beyond the three-year period until resolution of the issues raised by the audit or investigation. When applicable, the FSMC shall abide by the five (5) year retention period and other requirementst of N.I.A.C. 17:44-2.2.
- 7. The FSMC shall not remove Federally or State required records from the SFA premises. Upon contract termination, the FSMC must leave copies of the food service program records at the SFA premises.
- 8. The SFA will be responsible for ensuring resolution of program review and audit findings.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 32 of 62

L. Employees/Personnel

1. Staffing and Personnel Requirements

- a. The SFA Minimum Staffing Requirements page contained herein and shall include all required positions, the number of desired employees, and the labor hours, by location. All staffing patterns shall be mutually agreed upon.
- b. The FSMC has provided the SFA with a schedule of employees, positions, assigned locations, salaries, and hours to be worked as part of its proposal. Specific locations and assignments shall be provided to the SFA two full calendar weeks prior to the commencement of operation. The FSMC shall provide scheduling updates monthly. The FSMC shall not hire employees in excess of the number required for efficient operation.
- c. The SFA reserves the right to interview and approve the on-site food service manager/director.
- d. The FSMC shall be responsible for training all personnel, including SFA employed staff.
- e. The SFA and FSMC shall ensure that all food service employees meet, at all times, the SNP Professional Standards requirements. All trainings must be documented. The FSMC shall provide to the SFA, upon request, documentation showing the annual training hours and topics completed by each of its employees in order to comply with the School Nutrition Program continuing education and training standards requirements. (7 CFR 210.30) At a minimum:
 - i. All program directors shall complete twelve (12) hours of continuing education and training each year;
 - ii. All managers shall complete ten (10) hours of continuing education and training each year;
 - iii. All staff that works an average of at least twenty (20) hours per week shall complete six (6) hours of continuing education and training each year; and
 - iv. All staff that works less than twenty (20) hours per week shall complete four (4) hours of continuing education and training each year.
 - v. The FSMC shall also ensure that all new School Nutrition Program Directors hired on or after July 1, 2015 meet the minimum education and prior training standards requirements based upon the size of the student enrollment as follows: 2,499 students or less; 2,500-9,999 students; and 10,000 or more students.
- f. The FSMC shall maintain its own personnel and fringe benefits policies for its employees. A copy of these policies must be submitted with the FSMC proposal.
- g. The SFA shall provide sanitary toilet and hand washing facilities for all employees.
- h. The SFA shall have the right to require the immediate removal of any FSMC employee(s), by the FSMC, for unsatisfactory performance or conduct considered by the SFA to be detrimental to the physical, mental or moral well-being of students, staff and faculty, provided the demand to do so is submitted in writing to the FSMC. In the event of the absence, termination, removal or suspension of any employee, the FSMC shall immediately restructure the food service staff without disruption of service.
- i. The SFA shall ensure that all SFA and/or FSMC personnel assigned to the food service operation in each school shall be instructed in the use of all emergency valves, switches, and fire and safety devices in the kitchen and cafeteria areas.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 33 of 62

- j. The use of student workers or students enrolled in vocational classes in the food service shall be mutually agreed upon by the SFA and FSMC.
- k. To the extent required by law, the FSMC shall apply to its employees and prospective employees assigned to work on SFA premises (the "FSMC Applicants") the standards of employability set forth under N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.1 (the "New Jersey law") relating to background checks of prospective employees and the prohibition of employment of individuals with a record of conviction of certain enumerated offenses. In order to comply with the New Jersy law, all FSMC applicants will be required to submit fingerprints to the authorities delineated under New Jersey law in order for the requisite state and national background checks to be conducted. All costs associated with the background checks shall be the responsibility of the FSMC and/or the FSMC applicant.
- l. To the extent required by law, the FSMC shall comply with all applicable provisions of the New Jersey Anti-Bullying Bill of Rights Act-N.J.S.A. 18A:37-13.1 et seq., all applicable code and regulations, the SFA Anti-Bullying Policy, and the Prevention and Intervention of Harassment, Intimidation, and Bullying policies of the New Jersey State Board of Education.
- m. All FSMCs whose employees have regular contact with students shall comply with the Employment Requirements of school employees mandated in N.J.S. A. 18A:6-7.6 to 18A:6-7.10.
- n. The FSMC and SFA agree that neither shall hire food service supervisory employees of the other for the term of this contract and six (6) months thereafter.

M. Monitoring

- 1. The SFA shall monitor the food service operation of the FSMC through periodic on-site visits to ensure that the food service is in conformance with USDA program regulations. If there is more than one site, the SFA shall conduct on-site reviews of the counting and claiming system used by each site no later than February 1st of each year as required by 7 CFR 210.8.
- 2. The records necessary for the SFA to complete the required monitoring activities must be maintained on-site by the FSMC and must be made available to the Auditor General, the USDA, NJDA, and the SFA upon request for the purpose of auditing, examination, and review.
- 3. The SFA shall complete the SFA/FSMC Monitoring Form (Form 330) at least twice during the school year.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 34 of 62

N. Menus; Advisory Boards

- 1. The FSMC must comply with the 21-day cycle menu developed by the SFA for the programs included in this RFP and Contract (the exception to this would be the SFSP which only requires an 11-day menu). Changes made by the FSMC after the first 21-day cycle must be approved by the SFA. The SFA shall approve menus no later than two weeks prior to the intended meal service.
- 2. The SFA shall establish an advisory board composed of students, teachers, and parents to periodically meet and assist in menu planning. The FSMC shall participate in these periodic meetings as deemed appropriate by the SFA.

O. Inventory, Equipment, Storage and Use of Facilities

- 1. The FSMC shall maintain ownership of the inventory of food and supplies. The SFA will pay for food and supplies as they are used.
- 2. The SFA will make available, without any cost or charge to the FSMC, areas of the premises agreeable to both parties in which the FSMC shall render its services.
- 3. The SFA reserves the right, at its sole discretion, to sell or dispense food or beverages, provided such use does not interfere with the operation of the CN programs and is not prohibited by Local Wellness Policies and State or Federal regulations.
- 4. The FSMC and the SFA shall inventory the equipment and commodities owned by the SFA at the beginning of the school year, including, but not limited to, silverware, trays, chinaware, glassware, and/or kitchen utensils.
- 5. The FSMC shall maintain the inventory and other operating items necessary for the food service operation at the levels specified by the SFA.
- 6. The SFA will repair and maintain non-expendable equipment except when damages result from the use of less than reasonable care by the employees of the FSMC.
- 7. The FSMC shall provide the SFA with one set of keys for all food service areas secured with locks.
- 8. The SFA shall provide the FSMC with local telephone service.
- 9. The SFA shall furnish and install any equipment and/or make any structural changes needed to comply with Federal, State, or local laws, ordinances, rules and regulations.
- 10. All food preparation and serving equipment owned by the SFA shall remain on the premises of the SFA.
- 11. The SFA shall not be responsible for loss or damage to equipment owned by the FSMC and located on the SFA premises.
- 12. The FSMC shall notify the SFA of any equipment belonging to the FSMC on SFA premises within 10 days of its placement on SFA premises.
- 13. The SFA shall have access, with or without notice, to all the SFA's facilities used by the FSMC for purposes of inspection and audit.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 35 of 62

- 14. The FSMC shall not use the SFA's facilities to produce food, meals, or services for other organizations without the approval of the SFA. If such usage is mutually acceptable, there shall be a signed agreement, which will stipulate the fees to be paid by the FSMC to the SFA for such facility usage.
- 15. If the SFA uses the facilities for extracurricular activities before or after the SFA's regularly scheduled meal service periods, the SFA shall return the facilities and equipment to the FSMC in the same condition as received, normal wear and tear expected. The FSMC may require an employee to be present and reimbursed by the SFA.
- 16. The SFA, upon termination or expiration of the contract, shall conduct a physical inventory of all equipment and commodities owned by the SFA.
- 17. The FSMC shall surrender to the SFA upon termination of the contract, all equipment and furnishings in good repair and condition.
- 18. The SFA shall be responsible for any losses, including USDA donated foods, which may arise due to equipment malfunction or loss of electrical power not within the control of the FSMC.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 36 of 62

P. Purchases, Rebates, Discounts and Credits

- 1. The FSMC will serve as the procurement agent for the SFA.
- 2. The FSMC shall comply with Federal procurement regulations to ensure full and open competition and may not serve as a vendor and procure from itself. 2 CFR 200.318-320.
- 3. This contract shall not prevent the SFA from participating in food co-ops or purchasing food from vendors with whom the FSMC normally does not do business.
- 4. The FSMC shall ensure that its allowable costs are in compliance with Federal and State laws and regulations.
- 5. The FSMC shall fully disclose all discounts, rebates, applicable credits, allowances, and incentives it has received. Allowable costs will be paid to the FSMC net of these discounts, rebates and other applicable credits. 7 CFR 210.21(f)(1)(i).
- 6. The FSMC shall exclude all unallowable costs from its billing documents and certify that only allowable costs are submitted for payment and that records have been established that maintain visibility of unallowable costs, including directly associated costs in a manner suitable for contract cost determination and verification. 7 CFR 210.21(f)(1)(ii)(B).
- 7. The FSMC shall identify the amount and provide documentation of each discount, rebate, and other applicable credits on bills and invoices presented to the SFA for payment and individually identify and certify the amount as a discount, rebate, or in the case of other applicable credits, the nature of the credit. The FSMC shall report this information on the monthly invoice and operating statement in accordance with 7 CFR 210.21(f)(1)(iv).
- 8. To the extent that discounts, rebates and/or applicable credits are not previously credited to the SFA, the FSMC shall refund the amount of such discounts, rebates and/or applicable credits to the SFA subject to any necessary supplemental reconciliation between the FSMC and the SFA on the final operating statement provided by the FSMC to the SFA.
- 9. The FSMC shall maintain documentation of costs, discounts, rebates, and other applicable credits and/or alternate net pricing for individual items it procured from its commercial vendors, and shall furnish such documentation upon request to the SFA, State Agency, or USDA. 7 CFR 210.21(f)(1)(vi).
- 10. No expenditure shall be made from the non-profit school food service account that permits or results in the FSMC's receiving payments in excess of its actual, net allowable costs. 7 CFR 210.21(f)(2). The SFA is responsible for reviewing and verifying the monthly invoice and operating statement to ensure accuracy.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 37 of 62

Q. Payments/Invoices

- 1. The FSMC shall submit an itemized monthly invoice at the end of each month documenting the SFA's Financial Obligation including food purchases, labor and benefits costs, supplies and paper goods, and Administrative/Management Fee as included in the definition of Financial Obligation and consistent with the on-site records. Costs, charges, and expenses must be mutually agreeable to the SFA and the FSMC and be allowed by State and Federal regulations.
- 2. The SFA shall make payments within 30 business days of the invoiced date. Invoicing and/or payments may be made more frequently if allowed by the SFA's School Board policy. The payment of interest, insufficient fund charges, and late fees from the non-profit school food service account is prohibited.
- 3. Payment on an invoice shall not preclude the SFA from making a request for an adjustment for any cost found not to have been in compliance with the provisions of this contract, the RFP specifications, and applicable Federal and State laws.
- 4. The FSMC shall submit a monthly operating statement to the SFA itemizing income based on meal counts and cash sales. The operating statement shall also itemize the monthly allowable expenses and the Administrative/Management Fee (SFA's Financial Obligation).
- 5. The SFA shall monitor the monthly invoice, monthly operating statement and meal counts to ensure accuracy. The SFA shall perform periodic and year-end reviews and comparisons of the monthly operating statement to the FSMC's submitted budget (as detailed in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23)).
- 6. Should Operating Statements and invoices, provided to the SFA by the FSMC, reflect any billing period other than the first day of the month through the last day of the month, a reconciliation by the SFA shall be done at year end.
- 7. All invoice and payment documentation shall be retained on-site by the SFA.
- 8. Upon termination of the contract, all allowable outstanding amounts shall immediately become due and payable.

R. Catering

- 1. The FSMC may provide catering services for the SFA or outside groups when requested. These services shall not be provided to any outside group without prior approval from the SFA.
- 2. Catering is a **non-program expense**. As such, catering fees shall not be included in the monthly Financial Obligation. All catering costs will be in addition to the allowable costs on the monthly invoice and documented and billed to the SFA or sponsoring organization in a separate invoice.
- 3. Catering income cannot be included as part of the meal equivalent calculation for invoicing the SFA.
- 4. The SFA or sponsoring organization will be billed by the SFA using cost documentation for the actual cost of food, supplies, and labor, and the mutually agreed upon FSMC and/or SFA fee(s), if applicable, for providing such service. The SFA is responsible for issuing all catering invoices. All payments shall be made to the SFA.
- 5. USDA commodities shall not be used for catering functions.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 38 of 62

S. Buy American

- 1. The FSMC shall purchase, to the maximum extent practicable, domestic commodities or products, which are
 - i. an agricultural commodity produced in the United States (U.S.) or
 - ii. a food product processed in the U.S. substantially using agricultural commodities produced in the U.S. ("substantial" means that over 51% of the product consists of agricultural commodities produced in the U.S.).
- 2. The FSMC may request approval from the SFA to purchase non-domestic commodities or food products **only** when one of the following exceptions is met:
 - i. The commodity or food product is listed on the Federal Acquisitions Regulations (FAR)

 Nonavailable articles list found at 48 CFR 25.104 and/or is not produced or manufactured in the U. S. in sufficient and reasonably available quantities of a satisfactory quality; or
 - ii. Competitive bids reveal the costs of a U. S. commodity or food product are significantly higher than the non-domestic product.

Approval to purchase non-domestic commodities or food products must be received from the SFA prior to purchase.

Requests for exceptions shall include the reason for the exception (lack of availability, limited supply, unsatisfactory quality, or price) along with

- i. the price of the domestic commodity or food product and
- ii. the price of the non-domestic food product that meets the required specifications of the domestic food product.

The FSMC must maintain documentation of all exceptions granted. However, items found on the Federal Acquisitions Regulations Nonavailable articles list, 48 CFR 25.104, are exempt from this requirement.

3. The total commercial food costs of nondomestic commodities or food products purchased pursuant to an approved exception shall not exceed, and are limited to, the following:

10% in School Year 2025-2026 and School Year 2026-2027 8% in School Year 2027-2028, School Year 2028-2029, and School Year 2029-2030

Items listed on the FAR Nonavailable articles list, 48 CFR 25.104, must be included in these nondomestic commodities and food products costs and percentages. The FSMC must maintain separate documentation off all nondomestic food purchases.

4. The SFA reserves the right to review vendor purchase records to ensure compliance with the Buy American provision.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 39 of 62

T. Sanitation

- 1. The FSMC shall place garbage and trash in the containers in the designated areas as specified by the SFA.
- 2. The SFA shall remove all garbage and trash from the designated areas.
- 3. The party responsible for cleaning the kitchen and dining room areas shall be as indicated in the SFA/FSMC Activity Responsibility Summary form contained herein.
- 4. The FSMC shall operate and care for all equipment and food service areas in a clean, safe, and healthy condition in accordance with the standards acceptable to the SFA and comply with all applicable laws, ordinances, regulations, and rules of Federal, state, and local authorities, including those related to recycling.
- 5. The FSMC shall comply with all local and state sanitation requirements in the preparation of food.

U. Emergency Closing

- 1. The SFA shall notify the FSMC of any interruption of utility service of which it has knowledge.
- 2. The SFA shall notify the FSMC of any delay in the beginning of the school day or the closing of the school(s) due to snow or other emergency situations. In the event of such an emergency, the SFA shall provide the FSMC with as much advance notice of the closure of delay as possible.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 40 of 62

V. Non-Performance, Negligence, or Breach of Contract by the FSMC

- 1. In the event of the FSMC's non-performance under this contract and/or the violation or breach of the contract terms, the SFA shall have the right to pursue all administrative, contractual, and legal remedies against the FSMC and shall have the right to seek all sanctions and penalties as may be appropriate.
- 2. The FSMC shall reimburse the SFA the full amount of any meal over-claims and penalties assessed by the USDA and DFN which are attributable to the FSMC's negligence or violation of CN program regulations or breach of the contract terms, including those over-claims based on review or audit findings that occurred during the effective dates of the contract.

W. Term and Termination

- 1. The SFA or the FSMC may cancel this contract for cause by giving sixty (60) days' written notification.
- 2. The SFA may terminate this contract at any time by giving sixty (60) days' written notification to the FSMC setting forth the reason and the effective date of termination. Upon such termination, the SFA and the FSMC shall make settlement of all amounts due hereunder within 60 days of the invoice date.

X. Energy Policy and Conservation Act/Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act/Environmental Protection/Clean Air/Federal Water Pollution Control

- 1. The FSMC shall comply with the mandatory standards and policies relating to energy efficiency that are contained in the State energy conservation plan issued in compliance with the Energy Policy and Conservation Act. 42 U.S.C. 6201
- 2. The FSMC shall comply with the Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act (40 U.S.C. Chapter 37) as supplemented by U.S. Department of Labor regulations 29 CFR Part 5.
- 3. The FSMC shall comply with the Clean Air and the Federal Water Pollution Control Acts (42 U.S.C. 7401-7671q. and 33 U.S.C. 1251-1387), as amended-Contracts and sub grants of amounts in excess of \$150,000 must contain a provision that requires the non-Federal award to agree to comply with all applicable standards, orders or regulations issued pursuant to the Clean Air Act (42 U.S.C. 7401-7671q) and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act as amended (33 U.S.C. 1251-1387). Violations must be reported to the Federal awarding agency and the Regional Office of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) [Appendix II of 2 CFR 200(G)].

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 41 of 62

Y. Insurance

- 1. The FSMC shall be insured adequately to support the terms of the contract. The FSMC shall maintain the insurance coverage set forth herein for each accident. The insurance shall be provided by insurance companies authorized to do business in the state of New Jersey. A Certificate of Insurance of the FSMC's insurance coverage indicating these amounts must be submitted at the time of award.
- 2. The FSMC shall have in effect during all times under this agreement, comprehensive general liability insurance, including products and completed operations liability, contractual liability, and independent contractor's liability coverage and personal injury. Minimum coverage shall be \$1,000,000 per incident/per person.
 - a. Commercial General Liability The FSMC shall provide a Commercial General Liability policy for general liability coverage for limits of not less that \$1,000,000 per occurrence. Coverage shall be maintained without interruption from the date of commencement of the contract until the date of final payment.

Enter the amount of coverage: 1,000,000.00

b. Workman's Compensation - The FSMC shall secure and maintain for the life of this agreement, valid Worker's Compensation Insurance as required by law.

Enter the amount of coverage: 1,000,000.00

c. Vehicle Insurance - The FSMC shall secure and maintain during the life of this agreement, automobile liability insurance on all vehicles against bodily injury and property damage in the amount of at least \$100,000 per person, \$300,000 per occurrence.

Enter the amount of coverage: 1,000,000.00

- 3. The SFA shall be named as additional insured on the General Liability and Automobile insurance policies. The FSMC must provide a waiver of subrogation in favor of the SFA for General Liability, Automobile, and Worker's Compensation.
- 4. The FSMC shall provide fire and theft insurance at its own expense to cover any risk created by fire and/or theft to its property located on the premises of the SFA. The FSMC further agrees to provide all necessary fire and/or theft insurance to cover clothes, garments and other articles owned by their employees.
- 5. The contracts of insurance shall provide for notice to the SFA of cancellation of insurance policies 30 days before such cancellation is to take effect.

Insert additional insurance requirements, if applicable:

Umbrella coverage- 1 million	

Z. Summer Food Service Program SFSP (IF APPLICABLE)

If this RFP is used to procure SFSP summer meals, the SFA's participation in the SFSP program must be indicated as either a program operating for SY 2025-2026 (SFSP 2025) or as a potential future program in a renewal year. If the SFA will be operating the SFSP for SY 2025-2026 (SFSP 2025), the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23CR) SFSP section must be completed by all proposers. Consult with SFSP staff for all questions related to SFSP.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 42 of 62

NOTE: Administrative/Managment Flat Fee or Cents per Meal Fee cannot increase above the Index Rate in a Renewal Year when a Potential Future Program begins to operate.

- 1. The SFA shall offer meals to all eligible children participating in the SFSP.
- 2. Meal Requirements: All meals served under this contract shall be unitized, with or without milk, and conform to the cycle menus upon which the proposal was based, and to menu changes agreed upon by the SFA and the FSMC. All meals served under the program shall meet the meal service requirements of 7 CFR 225.16(a), (b), and (c).
- 3. The FSMC will operate the SFSP as part of this Cost Reimbursable Contract. The cost of operation (including preparation, recordkeeping, and delivery of meals) must be documented as part of the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23) and invoiced monthly to the SFA using a Monthly Operating Statement and invoice.
- 4. In accordance with 7 CFR 225.15(a)(3), the SFA shall maintain all management responsibilities of the SFSP.
- 5. The SFA shall be responsible for determining eligibility for all SFSP sites.
- 6. The SFA, as the SFSP sponsor, shall be responsible for conducting and documenting the required site visits of all sites for both pre-approval and during the operation of the program.
- 7. Subcontracting: The FSMC shall not subcontract for the total meal, with or without milk, or for the assembly of the meal.
- Noncompliance: In cases of nonperformance or noncompliance on the part of the FSMC, the FSMC shall pay the SFA for any excess costs which the SFA may incur by obtaining meals from another source.
- 9. Bonding Requirements for SFSP

Bonding and Performance guarantees are required for the SFSP and are in addition to the Bonding Requirement for this RFP per N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-24. The FSMC will comply with all bonding requirements mandated in 7 CFR 225.15(m)(5-7).

a. SFSP Bid Guarantee: If the estimated SFSP value of the contract for which the FSMC proposal is submitted exceeds \$100,000.00, the FSMC shall obtain a bid bond in the following amount, as determined by the SFA, and submit it along with its proposal.

Insert Bonding Percentage: 5%-10%

- b. SFSP Performance Guarantee: If the estimated SFSP value of the awarded contract exceeds \$100,000.00, the FSMC shall obtain a performance bond in the amount of 10% of the Total Expenses of the SFSP portion of the contract. This amount is calculated for the SFA and FSMC in the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23) on page 1.
 - This Bond will be furnished upon the final approval by the State Agency of the FSMC/SFA contract, but no later than 7 calendar days prior to contract commencement if the SFSP will operate in SY 2025-2026 (SFSP 2025). The performance bond shall be held for the duration of the SFSP meal service period.
- c. If the SFSP is a future program, the performance bond shall be provided prior to the time the program begins to operate and each year the SFSP operates thereafter.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 43 of 62

d. Both the bid and performance bonds shall be from one of the surety companies listed in the most recent issue of the U.S. Department of Treasury Circular 570. Cash, Certified checks, letters of credit, and escrow accounts, are not acceptable substitutes for bid bonds.

Contact the Summer Food Service Program Unit for more information at 609-292-4498.

AA. Child and Adult Care Food Program CACFP (IF APPLICABLE)

If this RFP is used to procure CACFP meals, the SFA's participation in the CACFP must be indicated as either a program operating for SY 2025-2026 or as a potential future program in a renewal year. If the SFA will be operating the CACFP for SY 2025-2026, the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23) CACFP section must be completed by all proposers. **Consult with CACFP staff for all questions related to CACFP at (609)984-1250 or CACFPProcurement@ag.nj.gov.**

CACFP Programs are:

- 1. "At Risk" Afterschool Meal Program *
 - (a) Dinners and Supplements served on school days and/or
 - (b) Breakfast, Lunch, Supplement and Dinner for meals served on Saturday, school breaks and days when school is not normally in session to participate in School Nutrition Programs. "At Risk" Afterschool Meal Programs may participate in the Offer vs. Serve meal service option pursuant to either NSLP, 7 CFR Part 210, or CACFP, 7 CFR Part 226.
- 2. Head Start Preschool Program Sponsored by the SFA*
- 3. Emergency Shelter-At-Risk Afterschool Meal Program *
- 4. Infant and Preschool Program (Not an "At Risk" Afterschool Meal Program) **
- 5. Outside-School-Hours Care Program (Not an "At Risk" Afterschool Meal Program) **
 - * Served at no charge to participating children.
 - ** A charge to participating children may apply. Consult with CACFP staff for **all** required approvals and questions regarding reimbursement and pricing policies.
- 1. The FSMC shall furnish food and non-food and milk products as specified in the RFP. The FSMC shall not subcontract for the total meal, with or without milk, or for the assembly of the meal.
- 2. All meals served under this contract shall conform to the cycle menu upon which the proposal was based and to the menu changes agreed upon by the SFA and the FSMC.
- 3. The SFA shall be responsible for the administration of the CACFP including: determining the eligibility of all CACFP facilities, submitting the reimbursement claim, and monitoring facilities. The SFA shall not delegate any CACFP management responsibilities to the FSMC. 7 CFR 226.15(c).
- 4. The SFA shall be responsible for ensuring that the food service operation conforms to all program requirements outlines in 7 CFR Part 226.
- 5. The SFA and FSMC will operate the CACFP as part of this contract. The anticipated budget and cost of operation (including the cost of food, preparation, record keeping, and delivery of meals) must be documented on the Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23) and billed monthly to the SFA using a Monthly Operating Statement and invoice.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 44 of 62

- 6. The SFA must be approved separately by the State Agency CACFP Office to participate in the CACFP. CACFP Office must be contacted to complete the application process to be approved to participate in the Child and Adult Care Food Program for the CACFP meals being procured in this RFP.
- 7. SFAs that contract with FSMCs for some or all aspects of the management of the food service program may allow the FSMC to conduct the same activities for CACFP that are performed for NSLP. SFAs should be reminded, however, that the SFA maintains responsibility for submitting claims, retains control of the quality of the food service, monitoring the food service operations, and remains accountable to ensure that all CACFP requirements are met.
- 8. Noncompliance: In cases of nonperformance or noncompliance on the part of the FSMC, the FSMC shall pay the SFA for any excess costs which the SFA may incur by obtaining meals from another source.

More information about the CACFP can be found at:

https://www.nj.gov/agriculture/divisions/fn/childadult/food.html

BB. Trade Secrets and Proprietary Information

- 1. During the term of the contract, the FSMC may grant to the SFA a non-exclusive right to access certain proprietary materials of the FSMC, including menus, recipes, signage, food service surveys and studies, management guidelines and procedures, operating manuals, software (both owned by and licensed by the FSMC), and similar compilations regularly used in FSMC business operations (trade secrets). The SFA shall not disclose any of the FSMC's trade secrets or other confidential information, directly or indirectly, during or after the term of the contract. The SFA shall not photocopy or otherwise duplicate any such material without the prior written consent of the FSMC. All trade secrets and other confidential information shall remain the exclusive property of the FSMC and shall be returned to the FSMC immediately upon termination of the agreement. The SFA shall not use any confusingly similar names, marks, systems, insignia, symbols, procedures, and methods. Without limiting the foregoing and except for software provided by the SFA, the SFA specifically agrees that all software associated with the operation of the food service, including without limitation, menu systems, food production systems, accounting systems, and other software, are owned by or licensed to the FSMC and not the SFA. Furthermore, the SFA's access to or use of such software shall not create any right, title interest, or copyright in such software and the SFA shall not retain such software beyond the termination of the Agreement. In the event of any breach of this provision, the FSMC shall be entitled to equitable relief, including an injunction or specific performance, in addition to all other remedies otherwise available. Should this clause conflict with the NJ Open Public Records Act, the NJ Open Public Records Act shall prevail. This provision shall survive termination of the agreement.
- 2. Any discovery, invention, software, or programs paid for by the SFA shall be the property of the SFA to which the State Agency and USDA shall have unrestricted rights..

CC. Purchase of Fresh Milk

- 1. The FSMC shall be responsible for ensuring that all fresh milk purchases are made in conformance with N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-6 and N.J.A.C. 2:55-1.1 et seq. and shall purchase an amount of fresh milk from New Jersey producers at least equal to the amount of fresh milk proposed to be furnished to the SFA.
- 2. Should the FSMC choose to purchase fresh milk for the SFA through a vendor, the FSMC shall require each vendor to agree in writing to purchase an amount of fresh milk from New Jersey producers at least equal to the amount of fresh milk proposed to be furnished to the SFA, in accordance with N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-6 and N.J.A.C. 2:55-1.1 et seq. The FSMC shall provide copies of any such agreements to the SFA for filing with the New Jersey Department of Agriculture, Division of Markets, PO Box 330, Trenton, NJ 08625-0330.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 45 of 62

- 3. The SFA shall maintain a copy of this agreement together with a copy of any vendor agreements received from the FSMC.
- 4. The SFA and FSMC shall not directly or indirectly restrict the sale or marketing of fluid milk (as described in 7 CFR 210.10(d)(4)) at any time or in any place on school premises or at any school-sponsored event.

DD. Equal Employment Opportunity

During the performance of this contract, the FSMC agrees as follows:

- 1. It will not discriminate against any employee or applicant for employment because of age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex. Except with respect to affectional or sexual orientation and gender identity or expression, the FSMC will ensure that equal employment opportunity is afforded to such applicants in recruitment and employment, and that all employees are treated during employment, without regard to their age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex. Such equal employment opportunity shall include, but not be limited to, the following: employment, upgrading, demotion, or transfer; recruitment or recruitment advertising; layoff or termination; rates of pay or other forms of compensation; and selection for training, including apprenticeship. The FSMC agrees to post in conspicuous places, available to employees and applicants for employment, notices to be provided by the SFA Compliance Officer setting forth provisions of this nondiscrimination clause.
- 2. It will in all solicitations or advertisements for employees placed by or on behalf of the FSMC, state that all qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment without regard to age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality, or sex.
- 3. It will send to each labor union with which it has a collective bargaining agreement, a notice to be provided by the SFA contracting officer, advising the labor union of the FSMC's commitments under N.J.A.C. 17:27-1.1 et seq. and shall post copies of the notice in conspicuous places available to employees and applicants for employment.
- 4. It will comply with any regulations promulgated by the State Treasurer pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 *et seq.*, as amended and supplemented from time to time and the Americans with Disabilities Act.
- 5. It will make good faith efforts to meet targeted county employment goals established in accordance with N.J.A.C. 17:27-5.2.
- 6. It will inform in writing its appropriate recruitment agencies including, but not limited to, employment agencies, placement bureaus, colleges, universities, and labor unions, that it does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex, and that it will discontinue the use of any recruitment agency which engages in direct or indirect discriminatory practices.
- 7. It will revise any of its testing procedures, if necessary, to assure that all personnel testing conforms with the principles of job-related testing, as established by the statutes and court decisions of the State of New Jersey and as established by applicable federal law and applicable federal court decisions.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 46 of 62

- 8. In conforming with the targeted employment goals, it will review all procedures relating to transfer, upgrading, downgrading and layoff to ensure that all such actions are taken without regard to age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex, consistent with the statutes and court decisions of the State of New Jersey and applicable federal law and applicable federal court decisions.
- 9. Prior to executing this contract, the FSMC submitted to the SFA one of the following three documents: i) Letter of Federal Affirmative Action Plan Approval; ii) Certificate of Employee Information Report; iii) Employee Information Report Form AA-302 (electronically provided at http://www.state.nj.us/treasury/contract_compliance.)
- 10. It will furnish such reports or other documents to the New Jersey Department of Treasury, Division of Purchase & Property, Contract Compliance Audit Unit, EEO Monitoring Program, as may be requested by the office from time to time in order to carry out the purposes of the regulations, and the SFA shall furnish such information as may be requested by the Division of Purchase & Property, Contract Compliance Audity Unit, EEO Monitoring Program for conducting a compliance investigation pursuant to N.J.A.C. 17:27-1.1 et seq.

EE. Drug Free Workplace

1. The FSMC agrees to provide a drug-free workplace for its employees and to comply with the provisions and regulations of the Drug Free Workplace Act of 1988 (41 U.S.C. 701 et seq., as amended) and applicable state laws and regulations. Failure to abide by these requirements may subject the SFA and/or the FSMC to the penalties described in 2 CFR Part 182.

FF. SOC 1 Report

1. The FSMC shall have an annual service audit of the FSMC's internal controls performed by an independent audit firm engaged by the FSMC. The service audit shall be as prescribed in A.I.C.P.A. Statement on Standards for Attestation Engagements (SSAE) No. 16. The FSMC shall provide the SFA with a Service Organization Control (SOC) 1 Type 2 Report in conformity with SSAE No. 16 to enable the SFA to meet its annual audit obligation under New Jersey Department of the Treasury Circular No. 15-08-OMB. 2 CFR 200.400-200.476; 2 CFR 200.500-200.521; N.J.S.A. 18A:23-1.

GG. New Jersey Business Registration Requirements

- 1. Prior to contract award or authorization, the FSMC shall provide the SFA, for itself or any other named subcontractor, with a current Business Registration Certificate issued by the New Jersey Department of Treasure, Division of Revenue and Enterprise Services, or, at the option of the SFA, with sufficient information for the SFA to verify proof of business registration of the FSMC, and that of any named subcontractor(s), through a computerized system maintained by the State of New Jersey.
- 2. During the course of contract performance:
 - a. the FSMC shall not enter into a contract with a subcontractor unless the subcontractor first provides the FSMC with a valid proof of business registration.
 - b. the FSMC shall maintain and submit to the SFA a list of subcontractors and their addresses that may be updated from time to time.
 - c. the FSMC and any subcontractor providing goods or performing services under the contract, and each of their affiliates, shall collect and remit to the Director of the Division of Taxation in the Department of the Treasury, the use tax due pursuant to the Sales and Use Tax Act, (N.J.S.A. 54:32B-1 et seq.) on all sales of tangible personal property delivered into the State. Any questions in this regard can be directed to the Division of Taxation at (609)292-6400. Form NJ-REG can be filed online at http://www.state.nj.us/treasury/revenue/busregcert.shtml.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 47 of 62

3. Before final payment is made by the SFA under this contract, the FSMC shall submit to the SFA a complete and accurate list of all subcontractors used in the fulfillment of this contract along with their addresses and proof of business registration or attest that no subcontractors were used.

HH. Political Contributions

- 1. Annual Reporting: The FSMC is advised of its responsibility to file an annual disclosure statement on political contributions with the New Jersey Election Law Enforcement Commission (ELEC), pursuant to N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.27, as amended, if in a calendar year the FSMC receives one or more contracts valued at \$50,000.00 or more. It is the FSMC's responsibility to determine if filing is necessary. Failure to file can result in the imposition of penalties by ELEC.
- 2. Political Contribution Disclosure: During the term of this contract, the FSMC and any person or business entity having an interest in the FSMC, shall not make any contribution reportable under N.J.S.A. 19:44A-1 et seq. to any member of the board of education of the SFA. Prior to entering into this contract and included in its response to the SFA's Request for Proposal, the FSMC signed and submitted a Political Contribution Disclosure Form listing the information set forth in N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26.

II. Debarment/Suspension Certificate

- 1. Prior to entering into this contract and included in its responses to the SFA's Request for Proposal, the FSMC signed and submitted a Certification Regarding Debarment, Suspension, Ineligibility and Voluntary Exclusion.
- The FSMC shall provide immediate written notice to the SFA if it learns that its certification was
 erroneous when submitted or has become erroneous due to changed circumstances. A false
 certification can be grounds for suspension of payments, suspension or termination of the award or
 suspension or debarment.

JJ. Certificate of Independent Price Determination/FSMC Warranty

- 1. Prior to entering into this contract, the SFA and the FSMC executed a Certificate of Independent Price Determination certifying that the prices in the offer have been arrived at independently, without consultation, communication or agreement for the purpose of restricting competition.
- 2. The Certificate of Independent Price Determination shall be kept on file with the signed contract at the SFA.

KK. Certification Regarding Lobbying

- 1. Prior to entering into this contract and included in its response to the SFA's Request for Proposal, the FSMC signed and submitted a Certification Regarding Lobbying and, if applicable, a Standard Form LLL Disclosure of Lobbying Activities.
- 2. During the term of this contract, the FSMC shall file with the SFA a Standard Form LLL Disclosure of Lobbying Activities at the end of each calendar quarter in which any event occurs that requires disclosure or that materially affects the accuracy of the information contained in any disclosure form previously filed by the FSMC.

LL. Statement of Ownership Disclosure

1. Prior to entering into this contract and included in its response to the SFA's Request for Proposal, the FSMC submitted a statement setting forth the names and addresses of all LLCs, stockholders, and individual partners owning 10% or greater interest in the FSMC, in accordance with N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2. If one or more of such member, stockholder, or individual is itself a corporation, partnership or LLC, the members owning 10% or greater interest in that company must also be listed. The SFA will review this Statement to verify its consistency with the Political Disclosure form required and submitteed under this contract.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 48 of 62

MM. Disclosure of Investment Activities in Iran

1. Prior to entering into this contract, the FSMC signed and submitted a Disclosure of Investment Activities in Iran, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-49.4, which requires the SFA to implement and comply with the provisions of N.J.S.A. 52:32-55, et. seq. and requires all proposers to complete a certification that attests that neither the proposer, nor any of its parents, subsidiaries and/or affiliates is listed on the list developed by the New Jersey Department of Treasury's List of Persons or Entities Engaging in Prohibited Investment Activities in Iran.

NN. Civil Rights Assurance

1. The FSMC hereby agrees that it will comply with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (42 U.S.C. §2000d et seq.), Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (20 U.S.C. §1681 et seq.), Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 (29 U.S.C. §794), the Age Discrimination Act of 1975 (42 U.S.C. §6101 et seq.); all provisions required by the implementing regulations of the Department of Agriculture; Department of Justice Enforcement Guidelines, 28 CFR Part 42 and 28 CFR section 50.3; and FNS directives and guidelines, to the effect that, no person shall, on the ground of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity, be excluded from participation in, be denied benefits of, or otherwise be subject to discrimination under any program or activity for which the FSMC receives Federal financial assistance from FNS; and hereby gives assurance that it will immediately take measures necessary to effectuate this agreement.

By accepting this assurance, the FSMC agrees to compile data, maintain records, and submit reports as required, to permit effective enforcement of nondiscrimination laws and permit authorized USDA personnel during hours of program operation to review such records, books, and accounts as needed to ascertain compliance with the nondiscrimination laws. If there are any violations of this assurance, the Department of Agriculture, FNS, shall have the right to seek judicial enforcement of this assurance. This assurance is binding on the FSMC, its successors, transferees, and assignees as long as it receives assistance or retains possession of any assistance from the USDA. The person or persons whose signatures appear below are authorized to sign this assurance on the behalf of the FSMC.

OO. Licenses, Permits and Taxes

1. The FSMC shall obtain all federal, state, and local licenses and permits required for the SFA's Food Service Program and shall be responsible for all sales, use, excise taxes, and all other state and local taxes attributable to the SFA's Food Service Program. The cost of all such licenses, permits, and, if permitted by law, taxes, shall be charged as Direct Costs. The FSMC shall estimate any taxes for which a tax invoice has not been received by the close of the school year and reconcile taxes incurred after the final invoice is received.

PP. Indemnification

1. The FSMC shall indemnify and hold harmless the SFA from all claims, suits or actions, and damages or costs of every name and description to which the SFA may be subjected by reason of injury to the person or property of another, or the property of the SFA, resulting from negligent acts or omissions on the part of the FSMC, the FSMC's agents, servants or sub FSMCs in the delivery of goods or services, or in the performance of the work under the contract.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 49 of 62

RFP Scoring Criteria

(SFA must review detailed Scoring Criteria instructions on Form 320)

USDA requires that an evaluation and scoring plan be included in the RFP <u>prior</u> to the receipt of any proposals. <u>SFAs must not change or by-pass the published evaluation and scoring criteria to circumvent full and open competition</u>. Below chart to be completed per Form 320A Instructions.

The Criteria Used in Evaluating Proposal The points awarded range from 1 to 5, with 5 being the highest score and 1 being the lowest	Weighting Factor Percentage	<u>Score</u>	Weighted Score
Total Cost: points awarded to the cost of the contract (the amount indicated on page/tab 5 of Form 23CR, Total Program, Total Expenses) will be based on the lowest total cost receiving the most points with decreasing points for each FSMC's higher cost.	20.00		
FSMC's capability and record of performance: Corporate capability and experience will be measured by performance record, years in the industry, relevant experience, ability to successfully operate a non NSLP and a NSLP food service program, number of districts served, client retention, & references. Has the FSMC provided the quality of food, service, and financial results to clients? What is the FSMC's record of positive Administrative Reviews from the NJ School Nutrition Program?	16.00		
The Food Service Program proposed by the FSMC: Considers how the FSMC will provide good variety, great taste, freshness, authenticity, healthy choices, ambiance, and excellent service that will be the norm. Did the FSMC provide appropriate food concepts that will attract and retain the students in nurturing and comfortable atmosphere? Did the FSMC show how they use their creativity, skills, and staff to propose and provide a program to meet the district's stated goals? Does the FSMC include promotional days	16.00		
and marketing? Proposed support for on-site management and staff training. How does the FSMC plan to train and support the staff in the district? How are the key team members involved? What are the references from other SFAs regarding the support team? Evidence of training programs for both management and hourly school food service employees. The FSMC personnel management philosophy	16.00		

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 50 of 62

Communication and Nutrition Education: Evidence of successful communication systems and strategies to inform and engage students, teachers, administration, parents, and staff in nutritional/ wellness issues by soliciting input, responsiveness to feedback, and selection of menus.	16.00		
FSMCs accounting transparency and positive SFA audit reviews: Evidence of FSMC procedures for inventory control and purchasing management, tracking sales, internal cash handling controls and audit procedures, sample monthly invoices which clearly exclude all unallowable costs, and which identify each discount/rebate and supplemental reports. Proper management of commodities to maximize SFA dollar usage. Transparency in invoices and positive reviews for SFA auditors.	16.00	,	
Weighting Factor Percentage must total 100%	100%		
FSMC Name:			
Evaluator Name and Title:			
Evaluator Signature: Date:			

Costs Included in the Administrative/Management Fee in the Cost Reimbursable Contract

Administrative/Management Fee means the FSMC's fee for those services provided for the SFA's food service locations, which must include all of the following but does not include any costs billed to the SFA as charges for Direct Costs. Only actual, net, documented costs may be charged to the SFA for any charges outside the Administrative/Management Fee.

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 51 of 62

- 1. Personnel and Labor Relations Services (including labor contract negotiations)
- 2. Legal Department Services
- 3. Purchasing and/or Procurement Services (including software systems for ordering and/or billing)
- 4. Corporate Software Systems and IT Support
- 5. Costs Incurred in Hiring and Relocating FSMC Personnel
- 6. Dietetic Services (Administrative and Nutritional)
- 7. Travel and Labor Costs for Corporate Chef
- 8. Accounting/Bookkeeping/Auditing (including SOC 1 Report)
- 9. Regular Inspections and Procedure Audits/Reviews
- 10. Supervisory Personnel (including Regional and Operations Managers)
- 11. Staff Teaching and Training Programs
- 12. General Corporate Support
- 13. Design Services and Facilities Layout (Specific to Operation)
- 14. Menu Development (Specific to Operation)
- 15. Payroll and Administrative Costs (Sick Time Monitoring and Reporting; Preparation and Processing of payroll and W-2 Forms for FSMC employees)
- 16. Marketing (including FSMC Proprietary Materials for School Nutrition Promotions)
- 17. Cost of Developing, Printing, and Distributing FSMC Manuals (including, but not limited to, Training, Procedures, Sanitation, Recipes, etc.)
- 18. Development of Nutrition Education Programs
- 19. FSMC Management Meetings, and/or FSMC Management Development

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 52 of 62

COST RESPONSIBILITY SUMMARY CHART

Cost Type	Cost	Cost Inclusion
FOOD	Food Purchases	Included
FOOD	USDA Administrative Charges	Included
FOOD	USDA Processing Charges	Included
FOOD	USDA Delivery Charges	Included
FOOD	Off-Site Storage of USDA Foods	Not Included
FSMC LABOR	Hourly Wages	Included
FSMC LABOR	Salaried Wages	Included
FSMC LABOR	Taxes, Fringe Benefits, Workers' Compensation, and Insurance of Hourly Employees	Included
FSMC LABOR	Taxes, Fringe Benefits, Workers' Compensation, and Insurance of Salaried Employees	Included
FSMC LABOR	Background Checks	Not Included
FSMC LABOR	TB Testing	Not Included
OTHER DIRECT COST Paper Supplies (trays, foil, plastic wrap, etc.), Disposables a Cleaning Supplies		Included
OTHER DIRECT COST	OTHER DIRECT COST Internet Connectivity (Will be provided, modification will be FSMC's responsibility and must comply with SFA network standards	
OTHER DIRECT COST	Insurance (general, product, liability, etc.)	Included

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 53 of 62

 OTHER RIPEOT COOT!	T.	I NI - C I I - I - I - I		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Telephone-Local & Long Distance	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	SOC 1 Report	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Laundry	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Menu Printing and Paper	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Telephone-Mobile/Cell	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Uniforms for all Employees, Both FSMC and SFA (if applicable)	Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	OST Computers for Food Service Operation			
OTHER DIRECT COST	ST POS System Annual Software Fees (licensing, maintenance, rollover, etc.)			
OTHER DIRECT COST	POS Computers and Software	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Postage	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Office Supplies	Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Utilities	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Pest Control	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Mileage (within SFA's buildings)	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Sales Tax (non-consumables)	Not Included		
OTHER DIRECT COST	Daily Cash Pick-Up and Bank Deposit	Not Included		

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 54 of 62

OTHER DIRECT COST	Training of SFA Food Service Employees (not FSMC employees	Not Included
OTHER DIRECT COST	Meal Ticket Printing (if needed)	Not Included
OTHER DIRECT COST	State and Local Licenses	Not Included
OTHER DIRECT COST	Vehicle(s): Maintain SFA's Vehicles (operating expenses, repairs, gas, licenses, etc.,)	Not Included
OTHER DIRECT COST	Vehicle(s): Provide and Maintain Vehicle	Not Included

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 55 of 62

FSMC/SFA ACTIVITY RESPONSIBILITY SUMMARY CHART

Responsibility	FSMC/ SFA					
Cafeteria/Dining Area Walls	SFA					
Cafeteria/ Dining Area Floors						
Cafeteria/Dining Area Tables, Chairs and or Benches	SFA					
Buffing and Waxing of Floors	SFA					
Kitchen Floors	SFA					
Kitchen/Serving Areas (excluding floors)	FSMC					
Serving Area Floors	SFA					
Kitchen Walls	SFA					
Kitchen/Serving Area Equipment	FSMC					
Grease Traps	SFA					
Grease Filters	SFA					
Ceiling, Light Fixtures and Fans	SFA					
Dishwashing	FSMC					
Hoods (exterior of the hood inside kitchen only)	SFA					
Vent from Hood to Outside	SFA					
Kitchen Facility Restrooms	SFA					
Removal of Trash from Kitchen	SFA					
Removal of Trash from Cafeteria/Dining Areas	SFA					
Removal of Trash from Premises	SFA					

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 56 of 62

Recycling	SFA	
Unpaid Meal Charges (Collection and Notification)	SFA	
Provide, Service and Manage All Vending Machines as Noted in the RFP	SFA	
Distribution of Meal Tickets (if needed)	SFA	
Selling Pre-Paid Meals (if needed)	SFA	
Inventory of Food and Supplies	FSMC	

SFA EQUIPMENT REQUIREMENT

	SFA is requesting the equipment listed below for FSMC to purchase
0	SFA is requesting the FSMC to purchase equipment listed below and also to propose and purchase other necessary equipment

School/ Site Name	School/ Site Address	Equipment Needed	Quantity	

SFA STAFFING REQUIREMENTS

Staffing Requirments

1	$\overline{}$	0 = 4							
١	ı	SEA	has	the	tollowing	minimum	statting	requirement	í

SFA does not have minimum staffing requirement

Food Service Director Requirment

- SFA requires FSMC to provide a full time food service director on site

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 57 of 62

SFA to SFA Vended Meal Contract(s) and/or Consolidation Agreement(s)

- * Completed and fully executed SFA to SFA Vended Meal Contract and Consolidation Agreements must be submitted yearly in ECAS to the State Agency for approval.
- * No FSMC employees are allowed to be on-site at the Recipient SFA to serve, count or claim meals.
- * FSMC cannot invoice the Recipient SFA in an SFA to SFA Vended Meal Contract.
- * Vendor SFA must prepare the invoice using signed delivery receipts and productions records to document the charges.
- * Recipient SFA must retain meal claiming records (rosters, POS report, etc.)
- * All meal invoicing and meal claiming documents shall be retained for 3 years plus the current year.
- * In a Consolidation Agreement, the Relinquishing SFA cannot be charged for meals or any additional fees.

Recipient or Relinguishing SFA	School/Site	Estimated Breakfast s Per Year	Estimated Lunches Per Year	Estimated Snacks Per Year	Estimated Dinners Per Year	Type of Agreement

RFP MODIFICATION CHART

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 58 of 62

Section Name:	Letter
Description	
	,

SFA ADDITIONAL DOCUMENTS

In addition to the State Agency Approved Request for Proposal (RFP) Form 17and Form 372, the SFA's RFP/Contract for release for solicitation must include the following documents/information and be kept in the following order:

- * Form 372 Workbook for FSMC RFP
- * SFA developed 21 Day Cycle Menu, IF APPLICABLE, for all Programs (menu cannot be branded)
- * Current Meal and A la Carte Price List
- * Fund 60 Audit for the last Fiscal Year
- * Blank Required Federal Forms: (Available as 1 document in SNEARS Resources > FSMC Contract Documents > FSMC Cost Reimbursable or Fixed Price Contract Documents > Mandatory Federal Forms Packet
 - Form #130 Certification Regarding Debarment, Suspension, Ineligibility, and Voluntary Exclusion
 - Form #131 Certificate of Independent Price Determination
 - Form #132 Disclosure of Lobbying Activities
 - Form #133 Certification Regarding Lobbying
- * Blank Response and Projected Operating Statement (Form 23) for FSMCs to complete and include in their proposal
- Commodity Selection Worksheet (most recent available)
- * All required documents per New Jersey Public School Contracts Law

NJ State Approval ID: **DE- 9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 60 of 62

Food Service Management Company Proposal

FSMCs should provide the following information and organize their proposal as follows:

RFP Response Document. File should contain the following:

- * Food Service Management Company (FSMC) Request for Proposal (RFP) and Cost Reimbursable RFP/Contract (Form 17)
- * Completed Response and Projected Opertating Statement (Form 23)
- * All required documents per New Jersey Public School Contracts Law
- * Form #130 Certification Regarding Debarment, Suspension, Ineligibility, and Voluntary Exclusion
- * Form #131 Certificate of Independent Price Determination
- * Form #132 Disclosure of Lobbying Activities
- * Form #133 Certification Regarding Lobbying
- * Copy of Bid Bond
- * Letter of Transmittal
- * References
- * Start-Up/Transition Plan
- * FSMC developed 21 Day Cycle Menu (if required in this RFP)
- * FSMC Sample Menus/Alternate Menus
- * NJ Business Registration Certificate
- * Certificate of Employee Information Report
- * Ownership Disclosure Form
- * Bid Security and Performance Bond (if operating SFSP)
- * Stockholder Disclosure Certificate
- * Political Disclosure Form
- * FSMC Personnel and Fringe Benefit Policy
- * FSMC Executive Summary containing the following:
 - Demonstrated ability of the FSMC to successfully manage food service programs within the rules, regulations, and policies established by the NJDA and USDA
 - b. Complete list of all New Jersey public school clients, student populations, grade levels, and years of service by the FSMC
 - c. FSMC must outline their involvement and experience in the school food services field in the areas of:
 - Designing facilities
 - Selecting and procuring food service equipment
 - Food and supply procurement
 - Nutrition standards and education

- Menu planning
- On-site production
- Quality control
- Employee supervision
- Employee hourly and management training
- Employee motivation
- Marketing
- Public relations
- * Company Profile and District support containing the following:
 - a. Location of the office from which the FSMC will supervise the account
 - b. Organizational chart
 - c. Visitation and coverage by field supervisors and other support personnel
 - d. Description of FSMC's support personnel including summary of their backgrounds
- * FSMC Standards and Procedures containing the following:
 - a. Description of comprehensive food handling, equipment, sanitation, and safety programs
 - b. Brief description of HACCP and bio-security programs

NJ State Approval ID: **DE-9597572** Start Date: **07/01/2025** End Date: **06/30/2026** Page 62 of 62

Section II

Information

The following are the items contained in this section:

- 1. State Form 372:
- 2. Fund 60 Audit YE 2023
- 3. Price List Meals & Ala Carte
- 4. School Calendar

After School Snac

Lunch Meals

Breakfast Meals

Data from January 2024 through December 2024

AGREEMENT NUMBER:

00500830

SFA Name: CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED

SITE DATA

Total Reimbursable Snacks

Reduced

Free (For Area Eligible use only Free Column)

Serving Days
Avg. No. Lunches/day

Total Reimbursable Lunches

NTEIE

Reduced

Free

Paid

Total Reimbursable Breakfasts

NIEIE

Reduced

Free

Paid

Avg. Daily Attendance

Total # Reduced Eligible
Avg. Daily Enrollment

Total # Free Eligible

School/Site Address

School/Site Name

30 Saddle Way, Chesterfield Twp.

Serving Days
Avg. No. Breakfasts/Day

0

0

158

26,686

788

1,444

24,454

0

0

651

989

20

Totals

26,686

788

444

24,454

_		
5	7	
_	7	
7	1	
	,	
r	4	
4)	
Ĉ	1	١
2	3	
ρ	4	

Serving Days
AVG, No. Snacks/day

School/Site Name

SFA Name: CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED Totals

1
_
J
0
3
age
ď

NJ Workbook for FSMC RFP

		Breakfast Lunch After School Snack Program Other Sales (\$\$\$ Only)	Paid Breakfast Price Paid Breakfast Dollars Paid Lunch Price Paid Lunch Dollars ASSP Paid Price ASSP Paid Price ASSP Reduced Price ASSP Reduced Dollars ASSP Reduced Dollars Catering Dollars Comments Comments Comments	St. 00.00\$ 00.00\$ 00.00\$ 00.00\$ 00.00\$	οT	_ J	əį	u	3	\$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$130,515.00
ent Rate	\$4.8900		Meal Equivalents	8190	0	0	0	0	0	8,190
Meal Equivalent Rate		8	ALL A-LA-CARTE CASH SALES (Includin	\$40,050.00						40,050
	SFA Name:	CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED	School/Site Name	HESTERFIELD						Totals

a. Historical Meal Counts_Sales

	Sign	0.00 \$2,222.78	0.00 \$2,435.62	0.00 \$2,464.20	0,00 \$2,015.40	0.00 \$2,991.06	0.00 \$1,423.68	0,00 \$2,455.23	0.00 \$3,600.24	0.00 \$1,710.24	0.00 \$2,188.86	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	SO 00 ########
	ES STATES	0.00		00.0											00.08
-	ES STATES IPP BPABAC TUAL		00.00					00.0		00.00	00.00				0000
	STATESSO STATES SUPPACTU SOSUPP AL OPR	00.00		0.00			0000			00.00	00.0				20.00
	STATEBRE STA AKFASTRE SUF	00.0	000	00.00	00.0	00.00	00.0	00.00	00.0	00.0	00.0				20.00
	STATEBRE ST AKFASTRE AK	000	00.0	00.00	00.0	00:0	00.0	00.0	00.0	00.0	000				20 00
	STATELUN S CHREDACT A	40.00	42.80	44.00	29.60	44.40	21.60	34.80	33.60	7.60	16.80				\$315.20
	STATELUN CHREDOP R		000												20.00
	HHFKA_AC		239 60				147 44					3			\$2 230 25
	HHFKA_OP														00 000
	BK STATE_BK	1	000			200									20.00
	STATE NJEIE	4		000					300		000				20.00
	STATE	2		3 6						3 6					80.00
	STATE_BK	4	2 8	3 6	3 6	200	3 8	3 8	200	2 6	200	3		-	
		7		00.0							000				00 \$15.40
		20 2													48 50 00
		A.					230.35					135.38			\$1 673 48
	STATE_LU	NCH	0.00												0000
	MILK_ACT	AL	00.0									0.00			50
		MILK OPR	0000									0.00			ou co
	SNACKS_A	CTUAL								0.00					9000
	SNACKS	PR	0.00												0000
	ED_BK_A	CTUAL	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	00.00	0.00	0.00	00'0	0.00			8
	D_BK_0	~	00.00	0.00	00.00	00.00	00.00	00.00	00.0	00.0	00.00	00.0			0000
74 min 12-202	ED_LUNC FI	H ACTUAL PR	1,787.30	1,971.40	1,977.50	1,611.90	2,411.95	1,142.95	2,081.35	3,061.42	1,440.15	1,837.06			0000000
Months: (1-20	FED_LUNC FED_BK_O FED_BK_A SNACKS_O SNACKS_A	H OPR	00.00						00.0		00:00				00.00
ont Log for (Chesterheid I wp Bd of Ed) and Claim Months: {1-2024 this 12-2024}			2/12/2024 8:58:06 AM	3/21/2024 8:46:02 AM	V10/2024 8:37:22 AM	2024 5/13/2024 9:05:53 AM	10/2024 9:28:50 AM	15/2024 9:11:45 AM	15/2024 8:51:40 AM	2024 11/12/2024 8:53:26 AM	10/2024 9:20:05 AM	1/13/2025 8:55:03 AM			
esterlield I w	Z	EAR DTE	2024 2/1	2024 3/4	2024 4/1	2024 5/1	2024 6/1	2024 7/7	2024 10/1	2024 11/1	2024 12/1	2024 1/1			
nt Log for (Ch.	MONTH	7	>	2					mber		rber				

Meal Service Information											
<u>Use</u>		Use Drop	r Periods	Lines	ites)	- Use Drop		Mea	l Service Tir	nes	. Starts
e Designation <i>Down Box</i>	es at Site	of Kitcheu - <u>.</u> 1 <u>Bax</u>	Junch Serving	ber of Serving	h Time (Min	kfast Service <u>1 Box</u>	dast Starts	kfast Ends	h Starts	h Ends	After School Snack Starts
PK-8 Drop	PreL-8	Self Prep	I jo # 4	Num	Zune 30	Classroom	පි <u>ස</u> 8:45am	9:10am			u/a Affer
									,		
	100	100	Grade Designation Drop Down Box Grades at Site Type of Kitcheu - Ust Down Box	8-8-8 Grade Designation Use Brop Down Box Alles Alles Brob Down Box Alles Brob Down Box Alles Alles Brob Down Box Brob Down	ion <u>Use</u> -Use Drop_ ing Periods ing Lines	ing Lines ing Lines	ion <u>Use</u> Use Drap. ing Periods ing Lines ing Lines	-Use Drop ing Lines inutes)	on <u>Use</u> -Use Drop ing Lines ing Lines inutes)	Acride Designation Like Drop Depun Box Crade Designation Like Drop Depun Box Crade Designation Like Drop Depun Box Crades at Site Drop Depun Box Crades at Site Of Lunch Serving Periods Serving Periods Serving Periods Serving Periods Serving Periods Serving Periods Serving Lines Breakfast Sears Breakfast Sears Ends Ends Ends Ends Ends Ends Ends End	Crade Designation (1982) Activity Activ

	S	Servic	es to	be Pı	ovid	ed (Use Dr	op D	own	Box	k for	all)	
IESTERFIELD TWP BD OF	I	Breakfas	t (SBP)			Lu	nch (N	ISLP)			d	
School/Site Name	Reimbursable Breakfast (Please indicate Regular, Severe Need or No Preakfast)	Offer vs. Serve	BREAKFAST AFTER THE BELL	A La Carte	Adult Meals	Reimbursable Lunch (Please indicate Hi or Lo Rate Lunch Reimbursement OR Not on SILP)	s Offer vs. Serve	A La Carte Sales	Z Is Ala Carte Restricted?	g Adult Meals	After School Snack Program (Indicate if Area Eligible, regular ASSP or No ASSP)	Special Milk Program
CHESTERFIELD	Reg. Break.	No	No	No	No	Reg. Rate Ln	Yes	Yes	No	Yes	No ASSP	No
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-												
-								_				
-												
-												
-												
- '												
-												
-												
-		-								-		
-												
-										\vdash		
-												
-												
<u>.</u>												
-												
-		,								+	-	
-												
-												
- TOTALS												

"	
ESTERFIELD TWP BD OF	
	* 0
	* Comments on Site Information
School/Site Name	
_ LANDON DITE ITAINE	
CHESTERFIELD	
-	
-	
-	
-	The state of the s
-	
-	*
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
-	
TOTALS	

SFA Labor and Benefits | SFA WILL NOT be converting SFA staff to FSMC staff through attrition | SFA WIL be converting staff to FSMC staff through attrition

Please choose statement regarding SFA Staff.

		se choose s										
Site Name	Position	Hourly Rate	Daily Hours	ages # of Days	Total Wages	Payroll Taxes	Employer Sha Medical	re of Taxes Other	and Benef Other	Total Fringe	Total Cost	PTO - Hours
					S -					S -	s -	
					S -						s -	
					S -		-				S -	
					S -					S -	s - s -	
					s - s -					S -		
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	s -	
					S -					S -	s -	
					S -					S -	s -	
					s -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
			ļ		S -					S -	s -	
					S -					s -	s -	
					s -					s -	S -	
					S -					s -	S -	
		-			S -					S -	S -	
				-	S -					S -	S -	_
		-		-	S -					S -	S -	
		-	-		S -					S -	S -	
		-	-	-	S -		-			S -	s - s -	-
		-	_	-								
		_	_	+						S -	S -	
		1	_	_	S -					S -	S -	
	-	1	-	1	S -					S -	S -	1
		1		1	S -					S -	s -	1
				1	S -					S -	S -	1
					S -					S -	S -	
					s -					S -	s -	
				1	s -					S -	S -	
					s -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					s -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -		S			S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					s -		ļ			s -	S -	-
					s -					s -	s -	-
			_	_	s -					S -	S -	-
			_	_	S -			-		S -	S -	-
		-	+	+	S -		-		-	S -	S -	-
			_	-	S -					S -	S -	-
			-	-	S -		-			S -	S -	+
	-	-	-	+	S -		-	-	_	S -	S -	-
		+	_	+	s -			-	-	S -	S -	+
			+	-	S -		-			S -	s -	
		+	_	_	s -		1			S -	s -	1
			1	1	s -					S -	s -	
		_	1	_	s -				_	S -	s -	
			1	1	S -				1	S -	s -	1
			1		s -					s -	s -	1
					s -					S -	s -	
			1		S -					S -	S -	
			1		s -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	
					s -					S -	S -	
					S -					S -	S -	1
					S -					S -	S -	1
					S -					S -	s -	
					S -					s -	S -	
			1		S -		-	-	1	S -	s -	-
					S -				_	S -	s -	-
			_	-	s -	-	_	-	-	s -	S -	-
			-	+-	S -		_	-	-	S -	S -	+
	-		-	+-	S -	+	+	-	-	S -	S -	+
			-	+	S -	-	+	+	1	S -	S -	+
		-	+	+	S -		-	-	-	S -	S -	+
	-	-	+	+	S -	-	-	-	-	S -	S -	+
	-		-	+		-	+	-	_	S -	S -	+
	-	_	+	+		-	+	+	+	S -	S -	+
		-	+	+	S -		_	1	+	S -	S -	+-
	_		+	-	S -		_	+	_	S -	S -	+
		_	_	+			_	-	+	S -	s -	+
	-		-	+-		1	+	+	+		S -	+
	+		-	+-	S -	_	+	+	+			+
	-	_	-	+	S -		-	-	-	S -		+-
		+	-		S -	-	-	-	-	S -	S -	+
			-	+	S -	-		_	+			-
	-	_	+	+-	S -	-	-	-	+	S -	S -	+
		1	1		S -			1		S -	S -	_
					0					9	9	
				_	S -	-		-		S -	S -	-
					S - S -					S - S -	S - S -	

Worksheet must accurately reflect any and all employees employed by the SFA

Include ALL vending machines	s in each school/site				
Indicate the location of vending	g machines by scho	ol/site and location	in the building		
Indicate the type of machine (s					
School/Site (Use Drop Down Box for School/Site)	Location	Type of Machine	MONIES WILL BE DEPOSITED IN: NPSFSA FUND 60 OR GENERAL FUND (Use drop down)	Are the machines turned on during meal service?	If Y, are the snacks in the machine SMART SNACK Compliant? Y or N
			<i>y</i>		

NJ Work Book for FSMC RFP

	By checking box on left, I certify that the SFA has applied for or begun the application process for the SFSP program.	on left, applied stion pro	l certify for or ocess		NAME:				DATE:		SFA - PI of the bc Meal Pa	SFA - Please check <u>one</u> of the boxes to select Meal Pattern Type:	ck one	SFSP	SP	
IMPORTANT - For SFA's that will be a Sponsor for the Summer Food Service Program(SFSP) only. SFA will fill in site, meal type and meal count information for all sites that will be operating in the SFSP in School Year 2025-2026.	SFA's that will be a Sirating in the SFSP in	ponsor School	for the S Year 202	ummer I 25-2026.	-ood Serv	rice Prog	ram(SF	SP) only	. SFA w	ill fill in site	, meal ty	rpe and r	neal cou	ınt inform	nation fo	rall
Site Name	Site Address	# of Break. Serving Days	# of Break. Meals per Day	Total Break. Meals	# of AM Snk. Days	# of AM Snk. Meals Per Day	Total AM Snk. Meals	# of Lunch Serving Days	# of Lunch Meals per Day	Total Lunch Meals	# of PM Snk. Days	# of PM Snk. Meals Per Day	Total PM Snk. Meals	# of Dinner Serving Days	# of Dinner Meals per Day	Total Dinner Meals
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
v		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	TOTALS	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Total Dinner Meals

of Dinner Meals per Day

Page 12 of 17

CACFP Program Instructions: Include site name for each program type you are projecting. If a site has more than one program, each program must be listed separately. Specific questions regarding CACFP programs regarding CACFP at (609) 984-1250 or CACFPProcurement@ag.nj.gov

Enter projected meal counts for all CACFP programs that will run in school year 25-26.

Program types are: 1. At Risk After School Meals (Dinner and Snack on school days, (Program may include Breakfast and Lunch on days when school is not in session.) 2. Head Start Program Sponsored by the SFA. 3. Emergency Shelter At-Risk-Program. 4. Infant and Preschool. 5. Outside-School-Hours Child Care Program # of Dinner Serving Days Total PM Snack Meals # of PM Snack Meals Per Day # of PM Snack Days Total Lunch Meals # of # of Lunch Lunch Serving Meals per Days Day Total AM Snack Meals # of AM Snack Meals Per Day # of AM Snack Days Total Break. Meals # of Break. Meals per Day | Il Program is | Il Program is | # of |
Il Program is	Il Program is	# of
Il Program is	Program is	
Drop Down Box	Program is	
NSI por CACEP	TSE on NO on	
Illeal Type	Offer Ve Seve Program Type -Select from Drop Down Box Site Name - Select Site from Drop Down Box TOTALS	

Instructions: SFA will enter projected meal counts for the year and Paid Rate selling price for NSLP, SBP, ASSP and SMP. *If SFA qualifies for "Severe Need" in the School Breakfast Program, the projected number of meals for each rate must be entered below. Note: Not all school sites may be Severe Need. Note that Severe Need now includes a catigory for NJEIE meals. Projected Selling # of Projected Cash Reimb. Projected Meals/Milk Reimbursement Price Revenue Rate **NSLP** Lunch \$86,617.00 \$0.5700 Paid 23,450 Paid-NJEIE 40 Elementary School @ \$3.70 = \$13,389.30 Lunch Paid 0 Paid-NJEIE 0 Middle School @ \$0.00 = \$0.00 \$0.5700 \$0.00 Lunch 0 Paid-NJEIE \$0.00 Paid 0 High School @ \$0.00 \$0.5700 \$0.00 Total NJEIE 40 \$4.0100 \$160.40 788 District-wide \$4.5900 \$3,616.92 unch Reduced 1,400 District-wide \$4.5900 \$6,426.00 unch Free ∟unch Hi Rate TOTAL Enter TOTAL Lunch Meals if you are Hi Rate \$0.0200 \$0.00 LUNCH TOTAL 25,638 \$86,617.00 TOTAL \$\$ \$23,592.62 SBP 534 Paid-NJEIE \$1,335.00 \$0.3900 \$208.26 Breakfast Paid 0 Elementary School @ \$2.50 \$0.3900 \$0.00 Breakfast Paid 0 Paid-NJEIE 0 Middle School @ \$0.00 = \$0.00 0 Paid-NJEIE 0 High School @ \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.3900 \$0.00 Breakfast Paid \$1.9800 \$0.00 District-wide Breakfast Pd. NJEIE 0 \$2.4500 \$0.00 *SN Breakfast Pd. NJEIE 0 District-wide 178 \$2,3700 \$421.86 Breakfast Reduced District-wide \$2.8400 \$0.00 District-wide *SN Breakfast Reduced \$2.3700 \$829.50 350 District-wide Breakfast Free \$2.8400 \$0.00 0 District-wide *SN Breakfast Free 0 \$0.1000 Break, After Bell District-wide \$0.00 \$1,335.0000 TOTAL \$\$ BREAKFAST TOTAL 1,062 \$1,459.62 **ASSP** Paid 0 District-wide @ \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.1100 \$0.00 Snack 0 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.6000 \$0.00 Snack Reduced District-wide @ = 0 District-wide \$1,2100 \$0.00 Snack Free \$0.00 TOTAL \$\$ SNACK TOTAL 0 \$0.00 SMP District-wide \$0.00 \$0.00 Milk Paid 0 @ \$0.2700 \$0.00 0 District-wide \$0.2700 \$0.00 Milk Free TOTAL \$\$ MILK TOTAL 0 \$0.00 \$0.00 A la Carte 8,190 Meal Factor: \$4.8900 Projected A La Carte Sales: \$40,050.00 Meals \$0.00 Projected SFA to SFA Vended Meal Sales: \$500.00 Projected Catering Sales: \$128,502.00 **TOTAL Projected Cash Sales: TOTAL Projected Commissioned Vending:** \$0.00 **SFSP** \$2.9225 \$0.00 Breakfast ΑII 0 unch ΑII 0 \$5.1300 \$0.00 All meals served at no charge. All 0 \$5.1300 \$0.00 Dinner 0 \$1.2050 \$0.00 ΑII Snack TOTAL \$\$ \$0.00 **CACFP** All 0 \$0.0000 Breakfast \$2.3700 \$4.4300 \$0.0000 ΑII 0 Lunch All 0 \$4.4300 \$0.0000 Dinner Snack/Sup. All 0 \$1.2100 \$0.0000 TOTAL \$\$ \$0.0000

CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED
25,638 1,062 0 \$40,050.00 8190 34890
0 0 0 0 0
0 0 0 0 0
\$0.00 \$500.00
34890
\$128,502.00 \$25,052.24 \$0.00 \$153,554.2 4

Supplies Other Expenses Management Fee	
Total Expenses	\$0.00
Profit / (LOSS)	\$153,554.24
Total Equipment Investment (5 Years)	\$0.00
P/L with Current Year Equipment & Meal Charge Debt	\$0.00
Guarantee	\$0.00

SFA Name: MEALS	CHESTERFIELD TWP BD OF ED
Total Lunch Meals	25638
Total Breakfast Meals	1062
Total Snack Meals	1002
A la Carte Sales \$\$\$	\$40,050.00
*A la Carte Meals	Ψ 4 0,030.00
Total Meals	34890
i otal Ivicais	34090
CACFP Breakfast Meals	0
CACFP Lunch Meals	0
CACFP Dinner Meals	0
CACFP Snack Meals	0
Total CACFP Meals	0
SFSP Breakfast Meals	0
SFSP Lunch Meals	0
SFSP Supplement Meals	0
SFSP Dinner Meals	0
Total SFSP Meals	0
TOTAL MEALS	34890
INCOME	
Total Cash Sales	\$128,502.00
Commissioned Vending Sales	
Total Reimbursement	\$25,052.24
Total Income	\$153,554.24
MEAL RATE/COST	
BREAKFAST	\$0.00
LUNCH/DINNER	\$0.00
SNACK	\$0.00
A LA CARTE	\$0.00
NSLP PROGRAM COST	\$0.00

BREAKFAST	\$0.00
LUNCH/DINNER	\$0.00
SUPPLEMENT	\$0.00
CACFP PROGRAM COST	\$0.00
BREAKFAST	\$0.00
LUNCH/DINNER	\$0.00
SUPPLEMENT	\$0.00
SFSP PROGRAM COST	\$0.00
CAT.&SFA-SFA FOOD	\$0.00
CAT.&SFA-SFA LABOR	\$0.00
CAT.&SFA-SFA SUPPLIES	\$0.00
CAT. & SFA-SFA OTHER	\$0.00
CATERING & SFA-SFA FEE	\$0.00
CATERING & SFA-SFA COST	\$0.00
TOTAL COSTS	\$0.00
RETURN / LOSS	\$153,554.24
ESTIMATED	
COMMODITY CREDIT RETURN/ LOSS with	\$0.00
COMMODITY CREDIT	\$153,554.24
Equipment & Meal	φ100,004.24
Charge Debt	\$0.00
P/L with Equipment &	, , , ,
Meal Charge Debt	\$153,554.24

CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT BALANCE SHEET GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS JUNE 30, 2024

	00112	200, 2021						
	G	ENERAL <u>FUND</u>		SPECIAL REVENUE FUND		DEBT SERVICE <u>FUND</u>	GOV	TOTAL VERNMENTAL <u>FUNDS</u>
ASSETS:								
Cash & Cash Equivalents Receivables, Net:	\$	1,440,239	\$	37,909	\$	399,974	\$	1,878,122
Interfund Receivable Due from Other Governments:		6,112		-		-		6,112
State Federal		186,220		53,378		-		186,220 53,378
Restricted Cash & Cash Equivalents	-	5,957,607				-		5,957,607
Total Assets	\$	7,590,178	\$	91,287	\$	399,974	\$	8,081,439
LIABILITIES & FUND BALANCES: Liabilities:								
Due to Other Governments	\$	-	\$	6,223	\$	-	\$	6,223
Accounts Payable		2,750		-		-		2,750
Payroll Deductions & Withholdings Payable Interfund Payable		503,745 590		6,112		-		503,745 6,702
Unearned Revenue		-		55,251		-		55,251
Total Liabilities		507,085		67,586		-		574,671
Fund Balances: Restricted for:								
Capital Reserve		5,109,199		-		-		5,109,199
Maintenance reserve		805,541		-		-		805,541
New Jersey Unemployment Trust		42,867		-		-		42,867
Student Activities		-		23,701		-		23,701
Excess Surplus - Current year Excess Surplus - Prior Year - Designated		336,608		-		-		336,608
for Subsequent Year's Expenditures Debt Service Assigned to:		500,000		-		399,974		500,000 399,974
Other Purposes Unassigned		257,769 31,109		-		-		257,769 31,109
Total Fund Balances	-	7,083,093		23,701		399,974		7,506,768
Total Liabilities & Fund Balances	\$	7,590,178	\$	91,287	\$	399,974		
Amounts reported for <i>governmental activities</i> in the statement Capital assets used in governmental activities are not financiare not reported in the funds. The cost of the assets is \$35,	al resc	ources and the			cau	ise:	_	
accumulated depreciation is \$11,044,759.				1.1 6				24,865,065
Right to use assets used in the governmental activities are no in the funds. The cost of the assets \$61,640 and the accumulation.					rep	orted		44,734
Deferred outflows and inflows of resources related to pensio or credits on debt refunding are applicable to future reporti are not reported in the funds.			_	;				
Deferred Outflows related to pensions								208,364
Deferred Inflows related to pensions Deferred Outflow related to the loss on bond refund	ding o	f debt						(155,376) 710,521
Accrued interest on long-term debt is not due and payable in therefore is not reported as a liability in the funds.	the cu	irrent period a	and					(367,542)
Accrued pension contributions for the June 30, 2024 plan ye economic resources and are therefore not reported as a liab included in accounts payable in the government-wide state	ility i	n the funds, b	ut ar					(126,477)
Long-term liabilities, including net pension liability an bond payable in the current period and therefore are not reported								(28,178,474)
Net Position of Governmental Activities							\$	4,507,583
1400 I OSMOR OF GOVERNMENTAL MOUNTIES							Φ_	1,301,303

CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT STATEMENT OF REVENUES, EXPENDITURES AND CHANGES IN FUND BALANCES GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2024

Local Sources: Local Tax Levy \$ 9,817,086 - \$ 1,969,675 \$ 11,786,761 Tuition Charges 63,680 - - - 63,680 Miscellaneous 333,305 65,040 - 398,345 Total Local Sources 10,214,071 65,040 1,969,675 12,248,786 State Sources 6,934,717 23,449 337,968 7,296,134 Federal Sources - 342,051 - 342,051 Total Revenues 17,148,788 430,540 2,307,643 19,886,971 Expenditures: Instruction: Regular Instruction 3,753,080 180,555 - 3,933,635 Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730 General Administrative 345,478	Revenues:	ENERAL <u>FUND</u>	SPECIAL EVENUE <u>FUND</u>	DEBT SERVICE <u>FUND</u>	GO [°]	TOTAL VERNMENTAL <u>FUNDS</u>
Tuition Charges 63,680 - - - 63,680 Miscellaneous 333,305 65,040 - 398,345 Total Local Sources 10,214,071 65,040 1,969,675 12,248,786 State Sources 6,934,717 23,449 337,968 7,296,134 Federal Sources - 342,051 - 342,051 Total Revenues 17,148,788 430,540 2,307,643 19,886,971 Expenditures: Instruction: Segular Instruction 3,753,080 180,555 - 3,933,635 Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730						
Miscellaneous 333,305 65,040 - 398,345 Total Local Sources 10,214,071 65,040 1,969,675 12,248,786 State Sources 6,934,717 23,449 337,968 7,296,134 Federal Sources - 342,051 - 342,051 Total Revenues 17,148,788 430,540 2,307,643 19,886,971 Expenditures: Instruction: 8 8 8 8 8 9 10,248,786 <t< td=""><td>Local Tax Levy</td><td>\$ 9,817,086</td><td>\$ -</td><td>\$ 1,969,675</td><td>\$</td><td>11,786,761</td></t<>	Local Tax Levy	\$ 9,817,086	\$ -	\$ 1,969,675	\$	11,786,761
Total Local Sources 10,214,071 65,040 1,969,675 12,248,786 State Sources 6,934,717 23,449 337,968 7,296,134 Federal Sources - 342,051 - 342,051 Total Revenues 17,148,788 430,540 2,307,643 19,886,971 Expenditures: Instruction: - - 3,933,635 Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: - 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Tuition Charges	63,680	-	-		63,680
State Sources 6,934,717 23,449 337,968 7,296,134 Federal Sources - 342,051 - 342,051 Total Revenues 17,148,788 430,540 2,307,643 19,886,971 Expenditures: Instruction: Regular Instruction 3,753,080 180,555 - 3,933,635 Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Miscellaneous	 333,305	65,040	-		398,345
Federal Sources - 342,051 - 342,051 Total Revenues 17,148,788 430,540 2,307,643 19,886,971 Expenditures: Instruction: Superial Education Instruction 3,753,080 180,555 - 3,933,635 Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Total Local Sources	 10,214,071	65,040	1,969,675		12,248,786
Total Revenues 17,148,788 430,540 2,307,643 19,886,971 Expenditures: Instruction: Regular Instruction 3,753,080 180,555 - 3,933,635 Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	State Sources	6,934,717	23,449	337,968		7,296,134
Expenditures: Instruction: Regular Instruction	Federal Sources	 -	342,051	_		342,051
Instruction: Regular Instruction	Total Revenues	 17,148,788	430,540	2,307,643		19,886,971
Regular Instruction 3,753,080 180,555 - 3,933,635 Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Expenditures:					
Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Instruction:					
Special Education Instruction 1,399,897 - - 1,399,897 Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Regular Instruction	3,753,080	180,555	-		3,933,635
Other Instruction 289,177 - - 289,177 Support Services: Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Special Education Instruction	1,399,897	-	-		1,399,897
Support Services: 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Other Instruction		_	_		5 13
Tuition 110,158 144,782 - 254,940 Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	Support Services:	,				,
Student & Instruction Related Services 2,555,414 104,316 - 2,659,730	**	110.158	144.782	_		254.940
	Student & Instruction Related Services			_		
3 15,170			-	_		
School Administrative Services 425,680 - 425,680						
Central Services 264,018 264,018		-				·
Administrative Technology 60,666 - 60,666			-	_		
Plant Operations & Maintenance 1,238,045 - 1,238,045			_	-		
			-	-		
			-	-		
Unallocated Benefits 2,310,560 - 2,310,560		2,310,360	-	-		2,310,300
On Behalf TPAF Pension and Social		2 222 100				2 220 100
Security Contributions 3,239,109 3,239,109	•		-	-		
Capital Outlay 89,710 - 89,710		89,710		-		89,710
Debt Service:						No. of the contract of the con
Principal - 1,385,000 1,385,000		-	-			
Interest & Other Charges 49 - 922,644 922,693	Interest & Other Charges	49	-	 922,644		922,693
Total Expenditures 16,568,355 429,653 2,307,644 19,305,652	Total Expenditures	 16,568,355	 429,653	2,307,644		19,305,652
Excess/(Deficiency) of Revenues	Excess/(Deficiency) of Revenues					
over Expenditures 580,433 887 (1) 581,319	,	580,433	887	(1))	581,319
	•					
Other Financing Sources (Uses):						
Transfer to Charter School (14,431) (14,431)		(14,431)	-	-		
Proceeds from Sale of District Property 399,973 399,973	Proceeds from Sale of District Property	 -	 -	 399,973		399,973
Total Other Financing Sources (Uses) (14,431) - 399,973 385,542	Total Other Financing Sources (Uses)	(14,431)	-	399,973		385,542
Net changes in fund balances 566,002 887 399,972 966,861	Net changes in fund balances	566.002	887	399.972		966.861
Fund Balance, July 1 6,517,091 22,814 2 6,539,907	_	 				
Fund Balance, June 30 \$ 7,083,093 \$ 23,701 \$ 399,974 \$ 7,506,768	Fund Balance, June 30	\$ 7,083,093	\$ 23,701	\$ 399,974	\$	

CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT RECONCILIATION OF THE STATEMENT OF REVENUES, EXPENDITURES, AND CHANGES IN FUND BALANCES OF GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS TO THE STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2024

Total Net Changes in Fund Balances - Governmental Funds (B-2)	\$	966,861					
Amounts reported for governmental activities in the statement of activities (A-2) are different because:							
Capital outlays are reported in governmental funds as expenditures. However, in the statement of activities, the cost of those assets is allocated over their estimated useful lives as depreciation expense. This is the amount by which capital outlays exceeded depreciation in the period.							
Depreciation Expense \$ (793,161) Capital Outlays 28,676		(764,485)					
Capital outlays related to leases are reported in governmental funds as expenditures. However, in the statement of activities, the cost of those assets is allocated over their estimated useful lives as amortization expense. This is the amount by which capital outlays exceeded depreciation in the period.							
Amortization Expense		(11,411)					
Governmental funds report School District pension contributions as expenditures. However in the statement of activities, the cost of pension benefits earned is reported as pension expense. This is the amount by which pension benefits earned exceeded the School District's pension contributions in the current period.		209,301					
Repayment of long-term debt principal and obligation of lease purchase agreements are an expenditure in the governmental funds, but the repayment reduces long-term liabilities in the statement of net position and is not reported in the statement of activities.							
Governmental funds report the effect of premiums, and similar items when debt is first issued, whereas these amounts are deferred and amortized in the statement of activities. The net effect of these transactions is as follows:							
Amortization of premium on bonds 54,433 Amortization of loss on Bond Refunding (108,223)		(53,790)					
In the statement of activities, interest on long-term debt in the statement of activities is accrued, regardless of when due. In the governmental funds, interest is reported when due. The accrued interest is an addition in the reconciliation (+).		16,893					
In the statement of activities, certain operating expenses, e.g., compensated absences (vacations) are measured by the amounts earned during the year. In the governmental funds, however, expenditures for these items are reported in the amount of financial resources used (paid). When the earned amount exceeds the paid amount, the difference is reduction in the reconciliation (-); when the paid amount exceeds the earned amount the difference is an addition to the reconciliation (+).		11,061					
Change in Net Position of Governmental Activities	\$	1,770,841					

CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT PROPRIETARY FUNDS STATEMENT OF NET POSITION JUNE 30, 2024

ASSETS	FOOD SERVICE <u>FUND</u>	AFTER-SC ACTIVIT <u>FUNI</u>	TIES	TOTAL
Current Assets:				
Cash & Cash Equivalents	\$ 69,361	\$	-	\$ 69,361
Accounts Receivable:				
State	133		-	133
Federal	1,290		-	1,290
Other	4,755		-	4,755
Interfund Receivable	,-		590	590
Inventories	 5,264		-	5,264
Total Current Assets	 80,803		590	81,393
Noncurrent Assets:				
Equipment	80,868		-	80,868
Less: Accumulated Depreciation	(48,528)		-	(48,528)
Total Capital Assets	32,340		-	32,340
Total Assets	 113,143		590	113,733
LIABILITIES				
Cash Deficit	_		590	590
Unearned Revenue	7,033		-	7,033
Total Liabilities	7,033		590	7,623
NET POSITION				
Investment in Capital Assets	32,340		_	32,340
Unrestricted	73,770		-	73,770
Total Net Position	\$ 106,110	\$	_	\$ 106,110

CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT PROPRIETARY FUNDS STATEMENT OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN FUND NET POSITION FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2024

Operating Revenues:	FOOD SERVICE <u>FUND</u>	ER-SCHOOL CTIVITIES <u>FUND</u>	TOTAL
Local Sources:			
Daily Sales - Reimbursable Programs	\$ 92,364	\$ - \$	92,364
Daily Sales - Nonreimbursable Programs	58,102	-	58,102
Miscellaneous	 282	6,784	7,066
Total Operating Revenue	 150,748	6,784	157,532
Operating Expenses:			
Cost of Sales - Reimbursable	60,069	, = .	60,069
Cost of Sales - Non Reimbursable	21,092	-	21,092
Supplies and Materials	12,563	-	12,563
Salaries & Benefits - FSMC	91,118	-	91,118
Salaries & Benefits - District	-	9,388	9,388
Management Fee	12,815	-	12,815
Repairs & Maintenance	8,826	-	8,826
Miscellaneous Expenses	6,576	353	6,929
Depreciation Expense	 1,914	 -	1,914
Total Operating Expenses	 214,973	 9,741	224,714
Operating Income/(Loss)	 (64,225)	(2,957)	(67,182)
Nonoperating Revenues (Expenses): State Sources:			
State School Lunch Program	1,627	_	1,627
State School Reduced Lunch Program	310	-	310
Working Class Families State Supplement	62	-	62
Federal Sources: National School Lunch Program	16,784		16,784
Healthy Hunger-Free Kids Act	2,146	-	2,146
Food Distribution Program	31,459	_	31,459
COVID-19 Supply Chain Assistance Award	20,871	_	20,871
COVID Pandemic EBT Administrative Costs	653	-	653
Total Nonoperating Revenues/(Expenses)	73,912	-	73,912
Change in Not Desition	9,687	(2.057)	6.720
Change in Net Position Total Net Position - Beginning	96,423	(2,957) 2,957	6,730 99,380
Total Net Position - Ending	\$ 106,110	\$ - \$	

CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT PROPRIETARY FUNDS STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2024

	S	FOOD ERVICE <u>FUND</u>	AFTER-S ACTIV <u>FU</u>	VITIES .	TOTAL
Cash Flows From Operating Activities: Receipts from Customers	\$	147,084	\$	6,784	\$ 153,868
Payments to Employees	Φ	(91,118)	Ф	(9,978)	(101,096)
Payments to Suppliers		(87,972)		(353)	(88,325)
Tayments to suppliers		(07,772)		(333)	(00,323)
Net Cash Provided/(Used) by Operating Activities		(32,006)		(3,547)	(35,553)
Cash Flows From Noncapital Financing Activities: State Sources		1,990		-	1,990
Federal Sources		41,063		-	41,063
Net Cash Provided/(Used) by Noncapital Financing Activities		43,053		-	43,053
Cash Flows From Investing Activities: Purchase of Equipment		(5,560)		-	(5,560)
Net Cash Provided/(Used) by Investing Activities		(5,560)		-	(5,560)
Net Increase/(Decrease) in Cash & Cash Equivalents		5,487		(3,547)	1,940
Balances - Beginning of Year		63,874		2,957	66,831
		,		,	
Balances - End of Year	\$	69,361	\$	(590)	\$ 68,771
Reconciliation of Operating Income/(Loss) to Net Cash Provided/(U					
Operating Income/(Loss)	\$	(64,225)	\$	(2,957)	\$ (67,182)
Adjustments to Reconcile Operating Income/(Loss) to					
Net Cash Provided/(Used For) Operating Activities:		1.014			1.014
Depreciation & Net Amortization		1,914		-	1,914
Food Distribution Program		31,459 (1,213)		-	31,459 (1,213)
(Increase)/Decrease in Other A/R (Increase)/Decrease in Interfund A/R		(1,213)		(590)	(590)
Increase//Decrease in Interfund A/K Increase/(Decrease) in Unearned Revenue		(2,451)		(330)	(2,451)
(Increase)/Decrease in Inventories		2,510		-	2,510
(Mereddon) Doroddo M M. Mondol		2,510			2,010
Net Cash Provided/(Used) by Operating Activities	\$	(32,006)	\$	(3,547)	\$ (35,553)





Chesterfield Elementary School

	n	•	h

Student Lunch	\$3.70	Adult Lunch	\$4.60
Extra Entrée with Lunch	\$3.20	Reduced Lunch	\$0.00

Beverages

Milk	\$0.80	100% Juice 4 oz.	\$0.80
Gatorade	\$2.25	Switch/ Izze	\$2.25
Capri Sun	\$1.50	Water 8oz/ 16 oz	\$.75/ \$1.25

À La Carte Snacks

Fresh or Chilled Fruit	\$1.00	Fresh Baked Cookie	\$0.50
Vegetable Side	\$1.00	Scooby Snacks/ Goldfish/ Cheez Its	\$1.00
Baked Chips	\$1.50	Pop Tarts/ Churros/ Pretzel	\$1.25
Rice Krispies	\$1.50	Funnel Cake/ Brownie	\$2.00
Donuts	\$1.75		









Chesterfield Township School District

S	SEPTEMBER 2024					
IVI	T	w	T	F		
2	3	4	5 5	6		
9	10	11	12	13		
16	17	18	19	20		
23	24	25	26	27		
30						

OCTOBER 2024					
M	T	w	T	F	
	1	2	3	4	
7	8	9	10	11	
14	15	16	17	18	
21	22	23	24	25	
28	29	30	31		

N	NOVEMBER 2024					
M	T	w	T	F		
				1		
4	5	6	7	8		
11	12	13	14	15		
18	19	20	21	22		
25	26	27	28	29		

	DECEMBER 2024					
M	T	w	T	F		
2	3	4	5	6		
9	10	11	12	13		
16	17	18	19	20		
23	24	25	26	27		
30	31					

	JANUARY 2025					
M	T	w	T	F		
		1	2	3		
6	7	8	9	10		
13	14	15	16	17		
20	21	22	23	24		
27	28	29	30	31		

2024-2025 Calendar

SEPTEMBER (18 Student/20 Staff Days)	SEPTEMBER	(18 Student/20 Staff Days	()
--------------------------------------	-----------	---------------------------	----

- 2......District Closed—Labor Day
- 3,4.....Staff In-Service Days
- 5......First Day of School for Students
- 12Early Dismissal*—Back-to-School Night

OCTOBER (22 Student/23 Staff Days)

- 14.....School Closed-Staff In-Service
- 31......Early Dismissal*—Staff In-Service

NOVEMBER (16 Student/17 Staff Days)

- 1......School Closed—Staff In-Service
- 4......Early Dismissal*—Evening Parent/Teacher Conferences
- 5......Early Dismissal*—Afternoon Parent/Teacher Conferences
- 6......Early Dismissal*—Afternoon Parent/Teacher Conferences
- 7,8.....School Closed—NJEA Convention
- 27.....Early Dismissal*
- 28-29.....School Closed—Thanksgiving Holiday

DECEMBER (15 Student/15 Staff Days)

- 5..... End of 1st Trimester
- 18......Report Cards Available Online
- 20......Early Dismissal*-Winter Break Begins (to Jan. 1)

JANUARY (19 Student/20 Staff Days)

- 2...... School Re-Opens
- 17......School Closed—Staff In-Service 20......School Closed—Martin Luther King Day
- 31......Mid-Trimester Progress Report

FEBRUARY (17 Student/18 Staff Days)

- 14.....School Closed—Staff In-Service
- 17.....School Closed—Presidents Day

MARCH (20 Student/21 Staff Days)

- 18.....End of 2nd Trimester
- 21.....School Closed—Staff In-Service

APRIL (16 Student/16 Staff Days)

- 4......Report Cards Available Online
- 17......Early Dismissal* Parent/Teacher Conferences
- 18-25.....School Closed, Spring Break
- 28.....School Re-Opens

MAY (21 Student/21 Staff Days)

- 9.....Mid Trimester Progress Report
- 26.....School Closed—Memorial Day Weekend

JUNE (16 Student/16 Staff Days)

- 19, 20, 23......Early Dismissal Days*
- 19......Tentative 6th Grade Graduation
- 23.....Last Day of School
- 23......Report Cards Available Online

Calendar Approved: February 21, 2024

- Revision 1 Approved: September 18, 2024
- Revision 2 Approved: January 8, 2025
- Revision 3 Approved: March 19, 2025

*No lunch is served on early dismissal days Make-up days for emergency school closings: June 24, 25 (Additional days will be taken from Spring break: April 25, 24, 23)

To view the PTA or CPEF's Calendar of Events, please go to Chesterfield School's website and click on the appropriate link.

FEBRUARY 2025							
M	M T W T						
3	4	5	6	7			
10	11	12	13	14			
17	18	19	20	21			
24	24 25		27	28			

MARCH 2025						
M	T	w	T	F		
3	4 5 6			7		
10	11	12	13	14		
17	18	19	20	21		
24	25	26	27	28		
31						

APRIL 2025							
M	T	w	T	F			
	1	2	3	4			
7	8	9	10	11			
14	15	16	17	18			
21	22	23	24	25			
28	29	30					

MAY 2025							
M	T	w	T	F			
			1	2			
5	6	7	8	9			
12	13	14	15	16			
19	20	21	22	23			
26	27	28	29	30			

JUNE 2025							
M	T	w	T	F			
2	3	4	5	6			
9	10	11	12	13			
16	17	18	19	20			
23	24	25	26	27			
30							

Chesterfield Township School District

SEPTEMBER 2025							
M	T	w	T	F			
1	2	3	*	5			
8	9	10	11	12			
15	16	17	18	19			
22	23	24	25	26			
29	30						

OCTOBER 2025						
M	T	w	T	F		
		1	2	3		
6	7	8	9	10		
13	14	15	16	17		
20	21	22	23	24		
27	28	29	30	31		

NOVEMBER 2025						
M	Т	w	Т	F		
3	4	5	6	7		
10	11	12	13	14		
17	18	19	20	21		
24	25	26	27	28		

DECEMBER 2025							
M	T	w	T	F			
1	2	3	4	5			
8	8 9 10	10	11	12			
15	16	17	18	19			
22	23	24	25	26			
29	30	31					

JANUARY 2026						
M	T	w	T	F		
	2					
5	6	7	8	9		
12	13	14	15	16		
19	20	21	22	23		
26	27 28 29					

2025-2026 Calendar

SEPTEM	BER	(1	8	Stud	ent	/21	Staff	Days)
	Marie Wall		-	400			A CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR	

1 School Closed - Labor Day

2,3 School Closed for Students - Staff In-Service

4First Day of School for Students

10 Early Dismissal - Back-to-School Night

22 School Closed for Students - Staff In-Service

OCTOBER (22 Student / 23 Staff Days)

20 School Closed for Students - Staff In-Service

31 Early Dismissal - Afternoon Staff In-Service

NOVEMBER (16 Student / 16 Staff Days)

3 Early Dismissal - Afternoon Parent/Teacher Conferences

4 Early Dismissal - Evening Parent/Teacher Conferences

5 Early Dismissal - Afternoon Parent/Teacher Conferences

6,7 School Closed - NJEA Convention

26 Early Dismissal

27,28 School Closed - Thanksgiving Break

DECEMBER (16 Student / 17 Staff Days)

3 End of First Trimester

8 School Closed for Students - Staff In-Service

17 First Trimester Report Cards

23 Early Dismissal - Winter Break Begins (until Jan. 5)

24-31 ... School Closed - Winter Break

JANUARY (18 Student / 19 Staff Days)

1,2 School Closed - Winter Break

5 School Re-Opens

16 School Closed for Students - Staff In-Service

19 School Closed - Martin Luther King Jr. Day

29 Mid-Trimester Progress Reports

FEBRUARY (18 Student / 19 Staff Days)

13 School Closed for Students - Staff In-Service

16 School Closed - Presidents Day

MARCH (22 Student / 22 Staff Days)

13 End of Second Trimester

20 Early Dismissal - Afternoon Parent/Teacher Conferences

27 Second Trimester Report Cards

APRIL (16 Student / 16 Staff Days)

2 Early Dismissal Day

3-10 School Closed - Spring Break

13 School Re-Opens

MAY (20 Student / 20 Staff Days)

4 Mid-Trimester Progress Reports

25 School Closed - Memorial Day

JUNE (14 Student / 14 Staff Days)

16-18 Early Dismissal Days

16 6th Grade Graduation (Tentative)

18 Last Day of School

18 Final Report Cards

Calendar Approved: March 19, 2025

*No lunch is served on early dismissal days.

The following are make up days for emergency school closings: June 19, 22, 23, 24 $\,$

If additional days are needed, they will be taken from Spring break: April 10, 9, 8)

To view the PTA or CPEF's Calendar of Events, please go to Chesterfield School's website and click on the appropriate link.

F	EBRU	JARY	2026	5
M	T	w	T	F
2	3	4	5	6
9	10	11	12	13
16	17	18	19	20
23	24	25	26	27

	MAR	CH 2	026	
M	T	w	Т	F
2	3	4	5	6
9	10	11	12	13
16	17	18	19	20
23	24	25	26	27
30	31			

	APF	RIL 20	26	
M	T	w	T	F
		1	2	3
6	7	8	9	10
13	14	15	16	17
20	21	22	23	24
27	28	29	30	

	MA	Y 20	26	
M	T	w	Т	F
				1
4	5	6	7	8
11	12	13	14	15
18	19	20	21	22
25	26	27	28	29

	JUI	NE 20	26	
M	T	w	T	F
1	2	3	4	5
8	9	10	11	12
15	16	17	18	19
22	23	24	25	26
29	30			

Section III

Required Forms to Be Returned with FSMC Proposal

The following are forms required to completed and returned with the FSMC's proposal:

- Form 23CR Response and Projected Operating Statement (must submit electronically-USB drive & hardcopy)
- 2. Form 130 Certification Regarding Debarment
- 3. Form 131 Certificate of Independent Price Determination
- 4. Form 132 Disclosure of Lobbying Activities
- 5. Form 133 Certification Regarding Lobbying
- 6. Proposal Form A Non-Collusion Affidavit
- 7. Proposal Form B Compliance of Pricing of New Minimum Wage Rate
- 8. Proposal Form C Affirmative Action Compliance Notice
- 9. Proposal Form D Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990
- 10. Proposal Form E Statement of Ownership Disclosure
- 11. Proposal Form F Contractor's Assurance of Compliance
- 12. Proposal Form G Disclosure of Investment Activities in Iran
- 13. Proposal Form H Certification of Non-Involvement in Prohibited Activities in Russia or Belarus Pursuant to P.L.2022, C.3
- 14. Attachment A Political Contribution Disclosure Form (due prior to the award of contract)
- 15. Attachment B New Jersey Business Registration (due prior to the award of contract)

SFSP reimbursement is greater than \$100,000.	10.00%	\$0.00	880.00		SPSP (FED. DDUE TO SFA 7 IM START	PERFORMANCE BOND - STSP (FED. SURETY CO. ONLY) BOND DUE TO SFA 7 DAYS PRIOR TO PROGRAM START
**Note: Bid and Performance Bonds for SESD are required if	2.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00		DERAL SESP (FED	**BID BOND - SFSP (FEDERAL SURETY CO. ONLY) **BEDECOMANICE BOND, SESP (
requirements.	10.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00			BID BOND 18A:18A
*Note: State Bid Bond 10% not to exceed \$20,000.00 - see RFP for	BOND PERCENT FROM RFP	BOND BASED ON THIS AMOUNT:	BOND AMOUNT	CHECK BOX IF INCUDED	NOIL	BOND TYPE & REGULATION
	\$0.00	Guaranteed Return		\$0.00	Guaranteed (Loss)	_
	\$0.00	Breakeven	-	NA	No Guarantee	
		Girantood	[Amount		
		of the following options.	GUARANTEE: FSMC must check one	GUARANTEE: FSM		
\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		RETURN/LOSS WITH EQUIPMENT
\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		INVESTMENT (1 YR.)
\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		RETURN / (LOSS)
\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		IOIAL (EXPENSES) COST
\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		TOTAL INCOME
\$0.00				\$0.00		FLAT FEE:
\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.0000	CENTS PER MEAL:
TOTAL	CATERING/VENDED	SFSP	CACFP	NSLP, SBP, ASSP		
	<u>Guarantee</u>	and	- 11	Administrative/Management Fee,	Ac	
EKVICE	his proposal is subject to all the attached terms, conditions and specifications. If accepted we hereby agree to enter into a FOOD SEKVICE ANAGEMENT COMPANY (FSMC) CONTRACT as described in the Contract/RFP. SMC Administrative/Management Fee (i.e General Support Services, Administrative, etc.) must be included in one fee below.	epted we hereby agre e, etc.) must be inclu	specifications. If acc the Contract/RFP. ervices, Administrativ	This proposal is subject to all the attached terms, conditions and specifications. If accepted we hereby agree to enter into a FOO MANAGEMENT COMPANY (FSMC) CONTRACT as described in the Contract/RFP. FSMC Administrative/Management Fee (i.e General Support Services, Administrative, etc.) must be included in one fee below.	o all the attache NY (FSMC) CO nagement Fee (oposal is subject GEMENT COMPA Administrative/Ma
		Date Prepared or Revised:	Date			TELEPHONE #:
		TITLE:				PREPARER'S NAME:
						COLUCTOR OF CAROL
		FP specifications.	is described in the R			FSMC NAME:
		2024 - 2025	School Year	We the undersigned, agree to operate the food service program as described in the RFP specifications. FSMC NAME: FSMC ADDRESS:	ae to onerate th	e undersigned, agr FSMC NAME
	Statement	PUBLIC - Response and Projected Operating Statement for		SFA	ae to onerate th	e undersigned, agi FSMC NAME
			2- Response and P	SFA:	ee to onerate th	e undersigned, agi FSMC NAME
	Ļ	ERATING STATEME	RESPONSE AND PROJECTED OPERATING STATEMENT PUBLIC - Response and Projected Operating States for	RESPONSE AN PUBLI SFA SFA Flood service program (o cherate th	e undersigned, agr

Cost Reimbursable	bursable				For	Form #23 CR PUBLIC
SFA:	0			PUBLIC		Revised 01/2024
FSMC:	0					
			RESPONSE AND F	RESPONSE AND PROJECTED OPERATING STATEMENT PROJECTED REVENUE (CASH SALES)	STATEMENT .ES)	
	Z	NSLP,SBP,AS	ASSP & SMP, SSMP ONLY	۷LY		
	The FSMC	Shall use the Co	The FSMC shall use the Current Selling Price for students meals.	dents meals.		
	Projected					
	# of			_1	NEW - Additional meal	NEW - Additional meal count information required!
	Meals/Milk	WI.		Price Revenue		
Lunch	Paid	0 NJEIE Paid	0 Elementary School		00:0\$	
Lunch		0 NJEIE Paid	0 Middle School		\$0.00 Paid Meal Counts In Yellow Cells Includes Niele Fald Meals. NIELE Paid Meals are automatically excluded in Projected	tells includes Nuele Pald Inleads.
Lunch	Paid	0 NJEIE Paid	0 High School	= 00.0\$	\$0.00 Revenile	incally excluded in the obserced
Lunch	Reduced	0	District-wide			
Lunch	Free	0	District-wide		OTHER PROGRA	OTHER PROGRAM SALES/REVENUE
Lunch	Total					
Breakfact	Pied	0 N.JEIE Paid	0 Elementary School	= 80.00	\$0.00	SFA - SFA VENDED MEAL AGREEMENTS
Breakfast		0 NJEIE Paid	0 Middle School		\$0.00 Enter Projected Income Amount:	nount: \$0.00
Breakfast	Paid	0 NJEIE Paid	0 High School	= 00.00	\$0.00	
Breakfast	Reduced	0	District-wide		List all SFA-SFA Agreements:	ements:
Breakfast	Free	0	District-wide		1	
Breakfast	Total	o 1			2	
Snack	Paid	0	District-wide	= 80.00	\$0.00	
Snack	Reduced	0	District-wide	= 00.0\$	\$0.00	
Snack	Free	0	District-wide			
Snack	Total	ा			CA	CATERING
*Milk	Paid	0	District-wide	= 80.00	\$0.00 Catering Amount:	Amount: \$0.00
Milk	Free	0	District-wide			
TOTAL	TOTAL CASH SALES FOR	1				
NSLP, (NSLP, SBP, ASSP & SMP				\$0.00	ALL PROGRAMS \$0.00
	* SSMP and SMP	Milk Sales are ir	SSMP and SMP Milk Sales are included with A La Carte \$\$\$ in Expenses page.	\$\$ in Expenses page.		
A La Carte	A La Carte: (Student A La Carte, Adult Meals,		Adult A La Carte and Non-	Enter	\$0.00	
Commissic	Commissioned Vending)			Amount		

Cost Reimbursable					Form #23 CR PUBLIC	
SFA: 0			PUE	PUBLIC	Revised 01/2024	
FSMC: 0						
		RESPON	NSE A PRO	ND PROJECT JECTED REVE	ESPONSE AND PROJECTED OPERATING STATEMENT PROJECTED REVENUE (Reimbursement)	
PUBLIC-AII NSI	PUBLIC-All NSLP rates of reimbursement include the PBF (\$.08)	sement inc	clude th	ne PBF (\$.08)		
Meals/Snacks & Milk		2		Reimbursement	OTHER REIMBURSABLE MEAL PROGR	
	0 Paid	© \$0.5400		\$0.00	Meals Rate Reimbursement CHILD & CHI	sement &0 00
TONCH	DIECKI O			\$0.00	ADULT CARE 0 1 mch @ \$4 2500	\$0.00
	O Free			\$0.00	FOOD 0 Dinner @ \$4.2500	\$0.00
High Rate Only	IIV	® \$0.0200		\$0.00	PROGRAM 0 Snack @	\$0.00
TOTAL LUNCH	0 Total			\$0.00	CACFP 0 Total	\$0.00
	0 Paid		\$0.38 =	\$0.00	SIIMMER Meals Ra	sement
BREAKFAST -	O Pd NJEIE		000	\$0.00	EOOD	\$0.0000
Regular Rate	0 Reduced			\$0.00	SERIVCE 0 Lunch @ \$4.8700	\$0.0000
	0 Free	@ \$2.2800	= 008	\$0.00	PROGRAM 0 Dinner @ \$4.8700	\$0.0000
TOTAL REG. BREAK.	0 Total			\$0.00		\$0.0000
	O Pd NJEIE	@ \$2.3500	200	\$0.00		
**BREAKFAST	0 Reduced	@ \$2.7300	300 =	\$0.00	TOTAL SFSP 0 Total	\$0.00
Severe Need	П	\$2 7300	300	\$0.00		
TOTAL CALEBEAK	Total			00:00	* Enter total number of Lunch meals in High Rate ONLY if SFA	Y if SFA
IOIAL SIN BREAM.	0 00			9		al Lunch
TOTAL BREAK.	0 Total	Ш	П		Number)	
Break. After the Bell	0 Total	@ \$0.1000	000	\$0.00		. Only
	:		1	0000		are in SN
After School Snack	0 Paid	\$0.1000	000	\$0.00		
Program	O Free	\$1,1700		\$0.00		tional .10
			_			Sites
TOTAL ASSP	0 Total			\$0.00	who serve breakfast after the bell.	
Milk Program			625 =	\$0.00		nded with
Milk Flogram	0 Paid Milk	@ \$0.2625	625 =	\$0.00	A la Carte \$\$\$	
***TOTAL						(
SSMP/SMP	0 Total			\$0.00		0
					Ì	0
TOTAL REMIBURSEMENT-NSLP, SBP, ASSP & SMP	MENT-NSLP,SBP	ASSP &	SMP	\$0.00	Total Meals	0

Cost Reimbursable						ā	2			Form	Form #23 CR PUBLIC	
SFA: FSMC:	0 0					2	PUBLIC			Ē	evised UT/2024	
		RESPO	NSE AND PRO	OJECTED (RESPONSE AND PROJECTED OPERATING STATEMENT EXPENSES	TATEMEN						
	NSLP, SBP & ASSP	ALACAKIE	1101111	"At Risk" CACFP	H		١ŀ	ᇈᆫ		C.L.	NG	SFA-SFA
Meal Total Meals or \$\$\$	LUNCH BREAKFAST SNACK	\$65	0		0	DINNEK	LUNCH BRE	BREAKFASI SUP	SUPPLEMENT 0	DINNER	\$0.00	\$0.00
*Food Cost/Meal	\$0.0		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Food Cost/ Program	s as a negative number					\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Net Food Cost	Example -\$100.00	\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Hourly Wages Hourly Benefits Salaried Wages	Hourly and Salaried Labor and Benefits amounts will fill from the Labor worksheets. If SFA has CACFP, Catering or Vended Meals the	\$0.00	\$0.00 Hourly and Salaried Labor & Benefits \$0.00 are a percentage of total Hourly and \$0.00 Salaried Labor & Benefits.	ried Labor & I e of total Hour k Benefits.	Benefits rly and	\$0.00 Hou \$0.00 wor \$0.00 thes	\$0.00 Hourly Labor and Benefits is a separate \$0.00 worksheet for SFSP. Amounts will fill from \$0.00 worksheet for SFSP. Amounts will be a	enefits is a sep Amounts will alaried Labor	oarate fill from will be a	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Salaried Benefits	FSMC must assign percentages of wages to these programs.	\$0.00				\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 percentage of Salary & Benefits.	/ & Benefits.		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Total Wages		0003				60.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Cleaning Supplies Paper & Plastic		\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Legg Negates] [0000] L	UU U\$	00 03	00 05
Total Supplies		\$0.00				90.00				00.00	00:00	0000
"Otner Allowable Expenses Smallwares	** Expenses as indicated in RFP (Cost and Responsibility Form)	\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Vehicle (gas, repairs, lease)		\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Insurance (General, Product, and Liability) Uniforms/Laundry Office Supplies (postage,		\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
meal ticket printing, etc.)	**Must be not RED/Contract . Dr #	\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
USDA Foods Delivery Telephone (cell)		\$0.00			Ш	\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
POS Hardware and Software Mileane (in district)		\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Armored Car Cash Pick-up		\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
State and Local Licenses Other -	Enter Description of	\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Other -	Enter Description of	\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Other -	Enter Description of	\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Total Other Expenses		\$0.00				\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Admin/Mgt Fees											0.00% FSMC - Enter fee (b	0.00%
Solution Sector Meal Figure Factor	\$0.0000 \$0.0000 \$0.0000	\$0.0000	\$0.0000	\$0.0000	\$0.0000	\$0.0000	\$0.000	\$0.0000	\$0.0000	\$0.0000	catering sales) in box above.	oox above.
\$4,7000 \$4,7000 Cents Per Meal Total	FSMC - only one type of Fee may be used. CPM or Flat Fee. Catering Fee will be	\$0.00			Ш	\$0.00			П	\$0.00	Catering /SFA-SFA Fees:	FA Fees:
<u>or</u> <u>Flat Fee</u>	defined as a percentage. All catering costs must be documented and submitted to the SFA.	\$0.00									00.00	00.00
TOTAL EXPENSES		\$0.00		88		\$0.00				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00

\$0.00 Percent of cost to \$0.00 #DIV/0! \$0.00 #DIV/0! \$0.00 #DIV/0! #DIV/0i #DIV/0! \$0.00 #DIV/0! income: *Anticipated Meal Charges Debt for new contracts can be found in the RFP. Section II -A Number 6. Renewals should use past history. \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 CATERING / SFA-SFA | TOTAL PROGRAM \$0.00 Form #23 CR PUBLIC Revised 01/2024 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 RESPONSE AND PROJECTED OPERATING STATEMENT SUMMARY OF INCOME AND EXPENSES \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 SFSP **PUBLIC** \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 CACFP \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 **NSLP, SBP ASSP** TOTAL EXPENSES (COST) Investment (5 Year Total) **VENDING COMMISSION** Equipment Investment -Charges Debt R/L with Equipment & TOTAL INCOME REIMBURSEMENTS MANAGEMENT FEE OTHER EXPENSES **EXPENSES** Meal Charge Debt **FSMC Equipment** *Anticipated Meal INCOME RETURN /(LOSS) (Current Year) CASH SALES Cost Reimbursable SUPPLIES LABOR MEALS FOOD FSMC: 0 Contract Renewal Renewal SFA: only New & New &

	HOURLY	(-FSI	MC &	SFA	HOURLY - FSMC & SFA Labor and	- ×	; (Does I	not includ	le Summe	er Food	Benefits (Does not include Summer Food Service Program)	ogram)	
FSMC:	0					SFA Labor should be added as line item from RFP/Contract or Renewal -\$\$ from the SFA	ld be added as Renewal -\$\$ fi	s line item from rom the SFA	FSMC shall "total wage CACFP, C	FSMC shall determine a percentage of "total wages" that will be applied to CACFP, Catering & Vended Meals.	e applied to ded Meals.	CACFP	0.00%
SFA: 0	0					Add descriptio	ld description for "Other" column(s).	" column(s).				Catering	0.00%
			H	Wages			Emplo	Employer Share of	Taxes and Benefits	Senefits		Vended Meals	0.00%
Site Name	Position	Hourly Rate	Hours/ day	# of Days Paid	Total Wages	Payroll Taxes ONLY	Medical	NJ Earned Sick Leave	Other	Other	Total Fringe	Total Cost	*PTO - Hours
Total SFA	Labor Dollars				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0\$	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00			\$0.00		\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0\$	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
12	TOTALS		0		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00	0.00
			NSLP, SBP, ASSP	ASSP,	\$0.00						\$0.00		
Worksheet I	Worksheet must accurately reflect any	eflect any	CACFP	ę.	\$0.00		FSMC can hid	FSMC can hide/unhide rows, format and change description of	rmat and change	description of	\$0.00		
allu all	and an noung employees employed by the FSMC	loyed by	CATERING	SING	\$0.00		headings to ma	ake worksheet cc	mpatible to their	needs.	\$0.00		
			VENDED MEALS	MEALS	\$0.00						\$0.00		
							,						

	FSMC Salaried Lab	aried Lab	or and Be	or and Benefits (Includes SFSP)	S sabula	(SP)		CACFP	0.00%
FSMC:	0			FSMC shall determine a percentage of "total wages"	termine a per	centage of "t	otal wages" &Vended	SFSP	0.00%
SFA:	0			mat wm oc app Meals.		1, Catting		Catering	0.00%
		Employer S	Employer Share of Taxes and Benefits	and Benefits	79			Vended Meals	0.00%
		Pavroll		NJ Earned Sick					*PT0-
Position	Total Wages	Taxes	Medical	Leave	Other	Other	Total Fringe	Total Cost	Hours
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0\$	00.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0\$	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00'0\$	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00
TOTAL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0
NSLP,SBP,ASSP	\$0.00						\$0.00		
CACFP	\$0.00						\$0.00		
SFSP	\$0.00						\$0.00		
Catering	\$0.00						\$0.00		
Vended Meals	\$0.00						\$0.00		

	Sumn	ner Fo	Summer Food Servic	rvice	Program		RLY-F	SMCL	abor an	HOURLY - FSMC Labor and Benefits	S	
FSMC: 0	0											
SFA: 0	0											
-			M	Wages		En	Employer Sha	Share of Taxes and	es and Bei	Benefits		
				# of				Earned				
ì	3	Hourly	I	Days	Total	Payroll	Modinal	Sick	Othor	Total Eringo	F	*PTO -
Site Name	Position	Кате	day	raid	wages	laxes	Medical	Leave	Officer	ı Otal I III.ge	lotal Cost	=
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00'0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
	*	\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
1		\$0.00	0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00'0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00		0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00'0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00'0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
		\$0.00	0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
TOT	OTALS		0:0		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
										:		
					Worksheet mu	st accurately	reflect any an	d all hourly en	nployees em	Worksheet must accurately reflect any and all hourly employees employed by the FSMC	MC	

SFA:	0
FSMC:	0

FSMC - This worksheet is only for new RFP/Contracts

To be filled out only if the SFA has requested in the RFP FSMC PROPOSED EQUIPMENT (by PROGRAM)

			,			(~))	/ · · · · · ·			
SCHOOL/SITE NAME	PROPOSED EQUIPMENT (indicate program)	UNIT COST	# OF UNITS	NSLP, SBP & ASSP	# OF UNITS	CACFP	# OF UNITS	SFSP	# OF UNITS	CATERING & SFA-SFA	TOTAL
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	00.0\$	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	00.0\$	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	00.0\$	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
		\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	0	\$0.00	\$0.00
TOTAL COST				\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00

SFA Name: FSMC Name: Evaluation Score	0
MEALS Total Lunch Meals Total Breakfast Meals Total Snack Meals A la Carte Sales \$\$\$ *A la Carte Meals Total Meals	0 0 0 \$0.00 0
CACFP Breakfast Meals CACFP Lunch Meals CACFP Dinner Meals CACFP Snack Meals Total CACFP Meals	0 0 0 0 0
SFSP Breakfast Meals SFSP Lunch Meals SFSP Supplement Meals SFSP Dinner Meals Total SFSP Meals	0 0 0 0 0
Vended Meal \$\$\$ Catering \$\$\$	\$0.00 \$0.00
TOTAL MEALS	0
INCOME Total Cash Sales Total Reimbursement Vending Commission Total Income	\$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00
EXPENSES Food Labor Supplies Other Expenses Management Fee Total Expenses	\$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00
Profit / (LOSS)	\$0.00
Total Equipment Investment (5 Years) P/L with Current Year	\$0.00
Equipment & Meal Charge Debt	\$0.00
Guarantee	\$0.00

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DEBARMENT, SUSPENSION, INELIGIBILITY, AND VOLUNTARY EXCLUSION LOWER TIER COVERED TRANSACTIONS

(BEFORE COMPLETING CERTIFICATION, READ INSTRUCTIONS BELOW)

	The prospective lower tier participant certifies, by submission of this proposal, that neither it nor its principals are presently debarred, suspended, proposed for disbarment, declared ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from participation in this transaction by any Federal department or agency.
·	Where the prospective lower tier participant is unable to certify to any of the statements in this certification, such prospective participant shall attach an explanation to this proposal.
-SM	C/Commercial Vendor Name
Vam	e and Title of Authorized FSMC/Commercial Vendor Representative
Sigr	ature of Authorized Representative Date

Instructions for Certification

By signing and submitting this form, the prospective lower tier participant is providing the certification in accordance with these instructions.

- 1. The certification in this document is a material representation of fact upon which reliance was placed when this transaction was entered into. If it is later determined that the prospective lower tier participant knowingly rendered an erroneous certification, in addition to other remedies available to the Federal Government, the department or agency with which this transaction originated may pursue available remedies, including suspension and/or debarment.
- 2. The prospective lower tier participant shall provide immediate written notice to the person to whom this proposal is submitted if at any time the prospective lower tier participant learns that its certification was erroneous when submitted or has become erroneous by reason of changed circumstances.
- 3. The terms "covered transaction," "debarred," "suspended," "ineligible," "lower tier covered transaction," "participant," "person," "primary covered transaction," "principal," "proposal," and "voluntarily excluded," as used in this clause, have the meanings set out in the Definitions and Coverage sections of the rules implementing Executive Order 12549. You may contact the person to which this proposal is submitted for assistance in obtaining a copy of those regulations (13 CFR Part 145).
- 4. The prospective lower tier participant agrees by submitting this form that, should the proposed covered transaction be entered into, it shall not knowingly enter into any lower tier covered transaction with a person who is debarred, suspended, declared ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from participation in this covered transaction, unless authorized by the department or agency with which this transaction originated.
- 5. The prospective lower tier participant further agrees by submitting this proposal that it will include the clause titled "Certification Regarding Debarment, Suspension, Ineligibility and Voluntary Exclusion--Lower Tier Covered Transactions," without modification, in all lower tier covered transactions and in all solicitations for lower tier covered transactions.
- 6. A participant in a covered transaction may rely upon a certification of a prospective participant in a lower tier covered transaction that it is not debarred, suspended, ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from the covered transaction, unless it knows that the certification is erroneous. A participant may decide the method and frequency by which it determines the eligibility of its principals. Each participant may, but is not required to, check the Excluded Parties List System. The list is available on the internet at: http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-09-174
- 7. Nothing contained in the foregoing shall be construed to require establishment of a system of records in order to render in good faith the certification required by this clause. The knowledge and information of a participant is not required to exceed that which is normally possessed by a prudent person in the ordinary course of business dealings.
- 8. Except for authorized transactions referenced in paragraph 4 of these instructions, if a participant in a covered transaction knowingly enters into a lower tier covered transaction with a person who is suspended, debarred, ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from participation in this transaction, in addition to other remedies available to the Federal Government, the department or agency with which this transaction originated may pursue available remedies, including suspension and/or debarment.

CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT PRICE DETERMINATION

Both the School Food Authority (SFA) and Food Service Management Company/Commercial Vendor (offeror) shall execute this Certificate of Independent Price Determination.

- (A) The offeror certifies and in the case of a joint offer, each party thereto certifies as to its own organization, that in connection with this procurement:
 - The prices in this offer have been arrived at independently, without, for the purpose of restricting (1)competition, any consultation, communication or agreement, with any other offeror or with any competitor relating to the prices; the intention to submit an offer; or the methods or factors used to calculate the prices offered:
 - (2)Unless otherwise required by law, the prices which have been quoted in this offer have not been and will not be knowingly disclosed by the offeror, directly or indirectly, to any other offeror or competitor prior to opening (in the case of a sealed bid solicitation) or prior to contract award (in the case of a negotiated solicitation); and
 - No attempt has been made or will be made by the offeror to induce any person or entity to submit or not to (3)submit an offer for the purpose of restricting competition.
- (B) Each person signing this offer on behalf of the Food Service Management Company/Commercial Vendor certifies
 - (1)He or she is the person in the offeror's organization responsible within the organization for determining the prices being offered in the bid or proposal and has not participated, and will not participate, in any action contrary to (A)(1) through (A)(3) above; or
 - (2)He or she is not the person in the offeror's organization responsible within the organization for determining the prices being offered in the bid or proposal, but that he or she has been authorized in writing to act as agent for the persons responsible for such decision in certifying that such persons have not participated, and will not participate, in any action contrary to (A)(1) through (A)(3) above, and as their agent does hereby so certify; and he or she has not participated, and will not participate, in any action contrary to (A)(1) through (A)(3) above.

To the best of my knowledge, this Food Service Management Company/Commercial Vendor, its affiliates, subsidiaries, officers, directors and employees are not currently under investigation by any governmental agency and have not in the last three years been convicted or found liable for any act prohibited by State or Federal law in any jurisdiction, involving conspiracy or collusion with respect to bidding on any public contract, except as follows:

NAME OF FOOD SERVICE MANAGEMENT COMPANY (FSMC)/	COMMERCIAL VENDOR (CV)
NAME OF FSMC'S/CV'S AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE	
SIGNATURE OF FSMC'S/CV'S AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIV	
TITLE	DATE
In accepting this offer, the SFA certifies that no representative jeopardized the independence of the offer referred to above.	e of the SFA has taken any action which may have
NAME OF SCHOOL FOOD AUHTORITY	
SIGNATURE OF AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE	

TITLE

DATE

NOTE: ACCEPTING A BIDDER'S OFFER DOES NOT CONSTITUTE AWARD OF THE CONTRACT.

Form #132 revised 10/2017

Federal Use Only:

DISCLOSURE OF LOBBYING ACTIVITIES

Approved by OMB 0348-0046

Authorized for Local Reproduction

Standard Form LLL (Rev. 7-97)

Complete this form to disclose lobbying activities pursuant to 31 U.S.C. 1352

(See reverse for public burden disclosure.) 1. Type of Federal Action: 2. Status of Federal Action: 3. Report Type: a. contract a. bid/offer/application a. initial filing b. grant b. initial award b. material change c. cooperative agreement For Material Change Only: c. post-award d. loan year _____ quarter ____ e. loan guarantee date of last report f. loan insurance 4. Name and Address of Reporting Entity: 5. If Reporting Entity in No. 4 is a Subawardee, Enter Name Prime Subawardee and Address of Prime: Tier if known: Congressional District, if known: Congressional District, if known: 6. Federal Department/Agency: 7. Federal Program Name/Description: CFDA Number, if applicable: 8. Federal Action Number, if known: 9. Award Amount, if known: \$ 10. a. Name and Address of Lobbying Registrant b. Individuals Performing Services (including address if (if individual, last name, first name, MI): different from No. 10a) (last name, first name, MI): 11. Information requested through this form is authorized by title 31 U.S.C. section 1352. This disclosure of lobbying activities is a material representation of fact Signature: upon which reliance was placed by the tier above when this transaction was made Print Name: or entered into. This disclosure is required pursuant to 31 U.S.C. 1352. This information will be reported to the Congress semi-annually and will be available for Title: public inspection. Any person who fails to file the required disclosure shall be subject to a civil penalty of not less that \$10,000 and not more than \$100,000 for each such failure. Telephone No.: Date:

INSTRUCTIONS FOR COMPLETION OF SF-LLL, DISCLOSURE OF LOBBYING ACTIVITIES

This disclosure form shall be completed by the reporting entity, whether subawardee or prime Federal recipient, at the initiation or receipt of a covered Federal action, or a material change to a previous filing, pursuant to title 31 U.S.C. section 1352. The filing of a form is required for each payment or agreement to make payment to any lobbying entity for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress in connection with a covered Federal action. Complete all items that apply for both the initial filing and material change report. Refer to the implementing guidance published by the Office of Management and Budget for additional information.

- 1. Identify the type of covered Federal action for which lobbying activity is and/or has been secured to influence the outcome of a covered Federal action.
- 2. Identify the status of the covered Federal action.
- Identify the appropriate classification of this report. If this is a followup report caused by a material change to the information previously reported, enter the year and quarter in which the change occurred. Enter the date of the last previously submitted report by this reporting entity for this covered Federal action.
- 4. Enter the full name, address, city, State and zip code of the reporting entity. Include Congressional District, if known. Check the appropriate classification of the reporting entity that designates if it is, or expects to be, a prime or subaward recipient. Identify the tier of the subawardee, e.g., the first subawardee of the prime is the 1st tier. Subawards include but are not limited to subcontracts, subgrants and contract awards under grants.
- 5. If the organization filing the report in item 4 checks "Subawardee," then enter the full name, address, city, State and zip code of the prime Federal recipient. Include Congressional District, if known.
- 6. Enter the name of the Federal agency making the award or loan commitment. Include at least one organizationallevel below agency name, if known. For example, Department of Transportation, United States Coast Guard.
- 7. Enter the Federal program name or description for the covered Federal action (item 1). If known, enter the full Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance (CFDA) number for grants, cooperative agreements, loans, and loan commitments.
- 8. Enter the most appropriate Federal identifying number available for the Federal action identified in item 1 (e.g., Request for Proposal (RFP) number; Invitation for Bid (IFB) number; grant announcement number; the contract, grant, or loan award number; the application/proposal control number assigned by the Federal agency). Include prefixes, e.g., "RFP-DE-90-001."
- 9. For a covered Federal action where there has been an award or loan commitment by the Federal agency, enter the Federal amount of the award/loan commitment for the prime entity identified in item 4 or 5.
- 10. (a) Enter the full name, address, city, State and zip code of the lobbying registrant under the Lobbying Disclosure Act of 1995 engaged by the reporting entity identified in item 4 to influence the covered Federal action.
 - (b) Enter the full names of the individual(s) performing services, and include full address if different from 10 (a). Enter Last Name, First Name, and Middle Initial (MI).
- 11. The certifying official shall sign and date the form, print his/her name, title, and telephone number.

According to the Paperwork Reduction Act, as amended, no persons are required to respond to a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB Control Number. The valid OMB control number for this information collection is OMB No. 0348-0046. Public reporting burden for this collection of information is estimated to average 10 minutes per response, including time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information. Send comments regarding the burden estimate or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to the Office of Management and Budget, Paperwork Reduction Project (0348-0046), Washington, DC 20503.

DISCLOSURE OF LOBBYING ACTIVITIES CONTINUATION SHEET

Approved by OMB 0348-0046

Reporting Entity:	Page	of
		- 1
		is a

Authorized for Local Reproduction Standard Form - LLL-A (Rev. 7/97)

CERTIFICATION REGARDING LOBBYING CERTIFICATION FOR CONTRACTS, GRANTS, AND COOPERATIVE AGREEMENTS

The undersigned certifies, to the best of his or her knowledge and belief, that:

- 1. No Federal appropriated-funds have been paid or will be paid, by or on behalf of the undersigned, to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a member of Congress in connection with the awarding of any Federal contract, the making of any Federal grant, the making of any Federal loan, the entering into of any cooperative agreement, and the extension, continuation, renewal, amendment, or modification of any Federal contract, grant, loan, or cooperative agreement.
- 2. If any funds other than Federal-appropriated funds have been paid or will be paid to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a member of Congress in connection with this Federal contract, grant, loan, or cooperative agreement, the undersigned shall complete and submit Standard Form-LLL, Disclosure Form to Report Lobbying, in accordance with its instructions.
- The undersigned shall require that the language of this certification be included in the award documents for all sub-awards at all tiers (including sub-contracts, sub- grants, and contracts under grants, loans and cooperative agreements) and that all sub-recipients shall certify and disclose accordingly.

This certification is a material representation of fact upon which reliance was placed when this transaction was made or entered into. Submission of this certification is a prerequisite for making or entering into this transaction. 31 U.S.C. section 1352. Any person who fails to file the required certification shall be subject to a civil penalty of not less than \$10,000 and not more than \$100,000 for each such failure.

Food Service Manageme	nt Company/Commercial Vendor	
Address of Food Service	Management Company/Commercial Vend	lor
Town	State	Zip Code
Name of Submitting Office	cial	
Title of Submitting Offici	al	
Signature		

Date

FORM A NON-COLLUSION AFFIDAVIT

State of New Jersey		
County of	ss:	
I.	residing in	
(name of affiant)	residing in (name of municipality)	
in the County of	(name of municipality) and State of	_of full age,
being duly sworn according to law of	on my oath depose and say that:	
I am	of the firm of	
(title or position)	of the firm of (name of firm)	
	the bidder making this Proposal for the bid	
entitled	, and that I executed the said proposal with	
(title of bid proposal)	er has not, directly or indirectly entered into any agreement,	narticinated
	any action in restraint of free, competitive bidding in conne	
	statements contained in said proposal and in this affidavit are	
	lge that the	
the truth of the statements containe	ed in said Proposal	
(name of contracting unit)		
and in the statements contained in	this affidavit in awarding the contract for the said project.	
I further warrant that no person or s	selling agency has been employed or retained to solicit or se	ecure such
	derstanding for a commission, percentage, brokerage, or co	
	na fide established commercial or selling agencies maintaine	
	·	,
Subscribed and sworn to		
before me this day	0'	
	Signature	
2		
	(Type or print name of affiant under signature)	
Notary public of	_	
My Commission expires		
(Seal)		

Form B Compliance of Pricing of New Minimum Wage Rate

Required Proposers Compliance and Incorporation of New Minimum Wage Rate:

A. Indicate below your compliance new minimum wage rate law. By signing below the Proposer agrees that they shall comply with the new minimum wage wages as specified in this Request for Proposals. I further certify that the statements and information contained herein, are complete and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief:

Yes has incorporated the proposed increase in the minimum wage rates.	
(Name of Company)	
No,	has NOT incorporated the proposed increase in the minimum wage rates.
(Name of Company	
Witness:	
Signature	Authorized Signature and Title
Date	

Form C (Informational)

MANDATORY EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY LANGUAGE N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq. (P.L. 1975, C. 127), N.J.A.C. 17:27 GOODS, PROFESSIONAL SERVICE AND GENERAL SERVICE CONTRACTS

During the performance of this contract, the contractor agrees as follows:

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable, will not discriminate against any employee or applicant for employment because of age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex. Except with respect to affectional or sexual orientation and gender identity or expression, the contractor will ensure that equal employment opportunity is afforded to such applicants in recruitment and employment, and that employees are treated during employment, without regard to their age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex. Such equal employment opportunity shall include, but not be limited to the following: employment, upgrading, demotion, or transfer; recruitment or recruitment advertising; layoff or termination; rates of pay or other forms of compensation; and selection for training, including apprenticeship. The contractor agrees to post in conspicuous places, available to employees and applicants for employment, notices to be provided by the Public Agency Compliance Officer setting forth provisions of this nondiscrimination clause.

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable will, in all solicitations or advertisements for employees placed by or on behalf of the contractor, state that all qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment without regard to age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex.

The contractor or subcontractor will send to each labor union, with which it has a collective bargaining agreement, a notice, to be provided by the agency contracting officer, advising the labor union of the contractor's commitments under this chapter and shall post copies of the notice in conspicuous places available to employees and applicants for employment.

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable, agrees to comply with any regulations promulgated by the Treasurer pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq., as amended and supplemented from time to time and the Americans with Disabilities Act.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to make good faith efforts to meet targeted county employment goals established in accordance with N.J.A.C. 17:27-5.2.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to inform in writing its appropriate recruitment agencies including, but not limited to, employment agencies, placement bureaus, colleges, universities, and labor unions, that it does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex, and that it will discontinue the use of any recruitment agency which engages in direct or indirect discriminatory practices.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to revise any of its testing procedures, if necessary, to assure that all personnel testing conforms with the principles of job-related testing, as established by the statutes and court decisions of the State of New Jersey and as established by applicable Federal law and applicable Federal court decisions.

In conforming with the targeted employment goals, the contractor or subcontractor agrees to review all procedures relating to transfer, upgrading, downgrading and layoff to ensure that all such actions are taken without regard to age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex, consistent with the statutes and court decisions of the State of New Jersey, and applicable Federal law and applicable Federal court decisions.

The contractor shall submit to the public agency, after notification of award but prior to execution of a goods and services contract, one of the following three documents:

- Letter of Federal Affirmative Action Plan Approval
- Certificate of Employee Information Report
- Employee Information Report Form AA302 (electronically provided by the Division and distributed to the public agency through the Division's website at: http://www.state.nj.us/treasury/contract_compliance/.

The contractor and its subcontractors shall furnish such reports or other documents to the Division of Purchase & Property, CCAU, EEO Monitoring Program as may be requested by the office from time to time in order to carry out the purposes of these regulations, and public agencies shall furnish such information as may be requested by the Division of Purchase & Property, CCAU, EEO Monitoring Program for conducting a compliance investigation pursuant to N.J.A.C.17:27-1.1 et seq.

<u>Form C</u> - Certification of Affirmative Action AFFIRMATIVE ACTION COMPLIANCE NOTICE N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 and N.J.A.C. 17:27

GOODS AND SERVICES CONTRACTS (INCLUDING PROFESSIONAL SERVICES)

This form is a summary of the successful bidder's requirement to comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 and N.J.A.C. 17:27-1 et seq.

The successful bidder shall submit to the public agency, after notification of award but prior to execution of this contract, one of the following three documents as forms of evidence:

(a) A photocopy of a valid letter that the Contractor is operating under an existing Federally approved or sanctioned affirmative action program (good for one year from the date of the letter);

OR

(b) A photocopy of a Certificate of Employee Information Report approval, issued in accordance with N.J.A.C. 17:27-4;

OR

(c) A photocopy of an Employee Information Report (Form AA302) provided by the Division and distributed to the public agency to be completed by the Contractor in accordance with N.J.A.C. 17:27-4.

The successful vendor may obtain the Affirmative Action Employee Information Report (AA302) from the contracting unit during normal business hours.

The successful vendor(s) must submit the copies of the AA302 Report to the Division of Contract Compliance and Equal Employment Opportunity in Public Contracts (Division). The Public Agency copy is submitted to the public agency, and the vendor copy is retained by the vendor.

The undersigned vendor certifies that he/she is aware of the commitment to comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 and N.J.A.C. 17:27.1 et seq. and agrees to furnish the required forms of evidence.

The undersigned vendor further understands that his/her bid shall be rejected as non-responsive if said Contractor fails to comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 and N.J.A.C. 17:27-1 et seq.

Company:	Signature:	
Print Name:	Title:	
Date:		

Form D AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT OF 1990 Equal Opportunity for Individuals with Disability

The Contractor and the Board of Education, (hereafter "owner") do hereby agree that the provisions of Title 11 of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (the "Act") (42 U.S.C. S121 01 et seq.), which prohibits discrimination on the basis of disability by public entities in all services, programs, and activities provided or made available by public entities, and the rules and regulations promulgated pursuant there unto, are made a part of this contract. In providing any aid, benefit, or service on behalf of the owner pursuant to this contract, the Contractor agrees that the performance will be in strict compliance with the Act. In the event that the Contractor, its agents, servants, employees, or subcontractors violate or are alleged to have violated the Act during the performance of this contract, the Contractor will defend the owner in any action or administrative proceeding commenced pursuant to this Act. The Contractor will indemnify, protect, and save harmless the owner, its agents, servants, and employees from and against any and all suits, claims, losses, demands, or damages, of whatever kind or nature arising out of or claimed to arise out of the alleged violation. The Contractor will, at its own expense, appear, defend, and pay any and all charges for legal services and any and all costs and other expenses arising from such action or administrative proceeding or incurred in connection therewith. In any and all complaints brought pursuant to the owner's grievance procedure, the Contractor agrees to abide by any decision of the owner which is rendered pursuant to said grievance procedure. If any action or administrative proceeding results in an award of damages against the owner, or if the owner incurs any expense to cure a violation of the ADA which has been brought pursuant to its grievance procedure, the Contractor will satisfy and discharge the same at its own expense.

The owner will, as soon as practicable after a claim has been made against it, give written notice thereof to the Contractor along with full and complete particulars of the claim. If any action or administrative proceeding is brought against the owner or any of its agents, servants, and employees, the *owner will* expeditiously forward or have forwarded to the Contractor every demand, complaint, notice, summons, pleading, or other process received by the owner or its representatives.

It is expressly agreed and understood that any approval by the owner of the services provided by the Contractor pursuant to this contract will not relieve the Contractor of the obligation to comply with the Act and to defend, indemnify, protect, and save harmless the owner pursuant to this paragraph.

It is further agreed and understood that the owner assumes no obligation to indemnify or save harmless the Contractor, its agents, servants, employees and subcontractors for any claim which may arise out of their performance of this Agreement. Furthermore, the Contractor expressly understands and agrees that the provisions of this indemnification clause will in no way limit the Contractor's obligations assumed in this Agreement, nor will they be construed to relieve the Contractor from any liability, nor preclude the owner from taking any other actions available to it under any other provisions of the Agreement or otherwise at law.

By signing below the Contractor agrees that they will comply with the AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT OF 1990:

Witness:		
Signature	Authorized Signature and Title	
Date	Date	

Form E STATEMENT OF OWNERSHIP DISCLOSURE

N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2 (P.L. 1977, c.33, as amended by P.L. 2016, c.43)

This statement shall be completed, certified to, and included with all bid and proposal submissions. Failure to submit the required information is cause for automatic rejection of the bid or proposal.

Name of Organization:	
Organization Address:	
City, State, ZIP:	
Part I Check the box that represents the type o	f business organization:
Sole Proprietorship (skip Parts II and III,	execute certification in Part IV)
Non-Profit Corporation (skip Parts II and	III, execute certification in Part IV)
For-Profit Corporation (any type)	imited Liability Company (LLC)
Partnership Limited Partnership	Limited Liability Partnership (LLP)
Other (be specific):	
10 percent or more of its stock, of any of own a 10 percent or greater interest the who own a 10 percent or greater interest BELOW IN THIS SECTION) OR No one stockholder in the corporation of individual partner in the partnership ow	
Name of Individual or Business Entity	Home Address (for Individuals) or Business Address

<u>Part III</u> DISCLOSURE OF 10% OR GREATER OWNERSHIP IN THE STOCKHOLDERS, PARTNERS OR LLC MEMBERS LISTED IN PART II

If a bidder has a direct or indirect parent entity which is publicly traded, and any person holds a 10 percent or greater beneficial interest in the publicly traded parent entity as of the last annual federal Security and Exchange Commission (SEC) or foreign equivalent filing, ownership disclosure can be met by providing links to the website(s) containing the last annual filing(s) with the federal Securities and Exchange Commission (or foreign equivalent) that contain the name and address of each person holding a 10% or greater beneficial interest in the publicly traded parent entity, along with the relevant page numbers of the filing(s) that contain the information on each such person. Attach additional sheets if more space is needed.

Website (URL) containing the last annual SEC (or foreign equivalent) filing	Page #'s

Please list the names and addresses of each stockholder, partner or member owning a 10 percent or greater interest in any corresponding corporation, partnership and/or limited liability company (LLC) listed in Part II other than for any publicly traded parent entities referenced above. The disclosure shall be continued until names and addresses of every non-corporate stockholder, and individual partner, and member exceeding the 10 percent ownership criteria established pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2 has been listed. Attach additional sheets if more space is needed.

Stockholder/Partner/Member and Corresponding Entity Listed in Part II	Home Address (for Individuals) or Business Address

Part IV Certification

I, being duly sworn upon my oath, hereby represent that the foregoing information and any attachments thereto to the best of my knowledge are true and complete. I acknowledge: that I am authorized to execute this certification on behalf of the bidder/proposer; that the *ANYTOWN Board of Education* is relying on the information contained herein and that I am under a continuing obligation from the date of this certification through the completion of any contracts with the *Board of Education* to notify the *Board of Education* in writing of any changes to the information contained herein; that I am aware that it is a criminal offense to make a false statement or misrepresentation in this certification, and if I do so, I am subject to criminal prosecution under the law and that it will constitute a material breach of my agreement(s) with the, permitting the *Board of Education* to declare any contract(s) resulting from this certification void and unenforceable.

Full Name (Print):	Title:	
Signature:	Date:	

This statement shall be completed, certified to, and included with all bid and proposal submissions. Failure to submit the required information is cause for automatic rejection of the bid or proposal.

Form F Contractor's Assurance of Compliance

<u>Contact with Students</u>—There may times during the performance of this contract, where a contracted service provider may come in contact with students of the school district. The district fully understands it obligation to provide to all students and staff members, a safe educational environment. To this end, the district is requiring all proposers to sign a statement of Assurance of Compliance, acknowledging the bidder's understanding of the below listed requirements and further acknowledging the bidder's assurance of compliance with those listed requirements.

1. Anti-Bullying Reporting—Requirement

When applicable, the contracted service provider shall comply with all applicable provisions of the New Jersey Anti-Bullying Bill of Rights Act—N.J.S.A. 18A:37-13.1 et seq., all applicable code and regulations, and the Anti-Bullying Policy of the Board of Education. In accordance with N.J.A.C. 6A:16-7.7 (c), a contracted service provider, who has witnessed, or has reliable information that a student has been subject to harassment, intimidation, or bullying shall immediately report the incident to any school administrator or safe schools resource officer, or the School Business Administrator/Board Secretary.

2. Criminal History Background Checks—N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.1—Requirement

When applicable, the contracted service provider, shall provide to the school district prior to commencement of contract, evidence or proof that each employee assigned to provide services and that comes in regular contact with students, has had a criminal history background check, and furthermore, that said background check indicates that no criminal history record information exists on file for that worker. Failure to provide a proof of criminal history background check for any employee coming in regular contact with students, prior to commencement of contact, may be cause for breach of contract.

3. Pre-Employment Requirements

When applicable, all contracted service providers, whose employees have regular contact with students, shall comply with the Pre-Employment Requirements in accordance with New Jersey P.L. 2018 c.5, N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.6 et seq. Contracted service providers are to review the following New Jersey Department of Education—Pre-Employment Resource P.L. 2018 c.5 link below for guidance and compliance procedures. See the following link: http://nj.gov/education/educators/crimhist/preemployment/

Company:	Signature:	
Print Name:	Title:	
Date:		

The undersigned agrees that during the term of the contract we will comply with the above:

Form G

DISCLOSURE OF INVESTMENT ACTIVITIES IN IRAN FORM

BID SOLICITATION/PROPOSAL TITLE VENDOR/BIDDER NAME		
Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:32-57, et seq. (P.L. 2012, c.25 and P.L. 2021, c.4) any person or entity that submits a bid or proposal or otherwise proposes to enter into or renew a contract must certify that neither the person nor entity, nor any of its parents, subsidiaries, or affiliates, is identified on the New Jersey Department of the Treasury's Chapter 25 List as a person or entity engaged in investment activities in Iran. The Chapter 25 list is found on the Division's website at https://www.state.nj.us/treasury/purchase/pdf/Chapter25List.pdf . Vendors/Bidders must review this list prior to completing the below certification. If the Director of the Division of Purchase and Property finds a person or entity to be in violation of the law, s/he shall take action as may be appropriate and provided by law, rule or contract, including but not limited to, imposing sanctions, seeking compliance, recovering damages, declaring the party in default and seeking debarment or suspension of the party.		
CHEC	CTHE APPROPRIATE BOX	
	(P.L. 2012, c.25 and P.L. 2021, c.4), that neither the Vendor/Bidder or affiliates is listed on the New Jersey Department of the Treasury's aged in prohibited activities in Iran.	
☐ I am unable to certify as above because the Vo affiliates is listed on the New Jersey Department and precise description of the activities of the Vo	endor/Bidder and/or one or more of its parents, subsidiaries, or of the Treasury's Chapter 25 List. I will provide a detailed, accurate ndor/Bidder, or one of its parents, subsidiaries or affiliates, has a by completing the information requested below.	
Entity Engaged in Investment Activities Relationship to Vendor/ Bidder Description of Activities		
Duration of Engagement Anticipated Cessation Date Attach Additional Sheets If Necessary	CERTIFICATION	
I, the undersigned, certify that I am authorized to execute this certification on behalf of the Vendor/Bidder, that the foregoing information and any attachments hereto, to the best of my knowledge are true and complete. I acknowledge that the State of New Jersey is relying on the information contained herein, and that the Vendor/Bidder is under a continuing obligation from the date of this certification through the completion of any contract(s) with the State to notify the State in writing of any changes to the information contained herein; that I am aware that it is a criminal offense to make a false statement or misrepresentation in this certification. If I do so, I will be subject to criminal prosecution under the law, and it will constitute a material breach of my agreement(s) with the State, permitting the State to declare any contract(s) resulting from this certification void and unenforceable.		
Signature	Date	
Print Name and Title		

FORM H CERTIFICATION OF NON-INVOLVEMENT IN PROHIBITED ACTIVITIES IN RUSSIA OR BELARUS

N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-49.5

Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:32-60.1, et seq. (<u>L. 2022, c. 3</u>) any person or entity (hereinafter "Vendorⁱ") that seeks to enter into or renew a contract with a State agency for the provision of goods or services, or the purchase of bonds or other obligations, must complete the certification below indicating whether or not the Vendor is identified on the Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC) Specially Designated Nationals and Blocked Persons list, available here: https://sanctionssearch.ofac.treas.gov/. If the Department of the Treasury finds that a Vendor has made a certification in violation of the law, it shall take any action as may be appropriate and provided by law, rule, or contract, including but not limited to, imposing sanctions, seeking compliance, recovering damages, declaring the party in default and seeking debarment or suspension of the party.

I, the undersigned, certify that I have read the definition of "Vendor" below, and have reviewed the Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC) Specially Designated Nationals and Blocked Persons list, and having done so certify:

(Check the Appropriate Box)

		(eneal the rippie	priate 20xy				
\bigcirc	A.	That the Vendor is not identified on the OFAC Specially Designated Nationals and Blocked Persons list on account of activity related to Russia and/or Belarus.					
		OR					
0	В.	That I am unable to certify as to "A" above, because the Vendor is identified on the OFAC Special Designated Nationals and Blocked Persons list on account of activity related to Russia and/or Belarus.					
		OR					
0	C.	That I am unable to certify as to "A" above, because the Vendor is identified on the OFAC Special Designated Nationals and Blocked Persons list. However, the Vendor is engaged in activity related to Russ and/or Belarus consistent with federal law, regulation, license or exemption. A detailed description of how the Vendor's activity related to Russia and/or Belarus is consistent with federal law is set forth below.					
1901							
			(Attach Additional Sheets If Necessary.)				
Signa	ture of	Vendor's Authorized Representative	Date				
Print I	Name a	and Title of Vendor's Authorized Representative	Vendor's FEIN				
Vendo	or's Na	me	Vendor's Phone Number				
Vendor's Address (Street Address)			Vendor's Fax Number				
Vendor's Address (City/State/7in Code)			Vendor's Email Address				

ⁱ Vendor means: (1) A natural person, corporation, company, limited partnership, limited liability partnership, limited liability company, business association, sole proprietorship, joint venture, partnership, society, trust, or any other nongovernmental entity, organization, or group; (2) Any governmental entity or instrumentality of a government, including a multilateral development institution, as defined in Section 1701(c)(3) of the International Financial Institutions Act, 22 U.S.C. 262r(c)(3); or (3) Any parent, successor, subunit, direct or indirect subsidiary, or any entity under common ownership or control with, any entity described in paragraph (1) or (2). NJ Rev. 1.22.2024

Form I CONTRACTOR/VENDOR QUESTIONNAIRE & CERTIFICATION

Proposal Number 2425-01

Proposal Date: April 25, 2024

Food Service Management Company

Name of Company								
	Street AddressPO Box							
City, State, Zip	City, State, Zip							
Business Phone Number (Business Phone Number () Ext							
Emergency Phone Number ()							
FAX No. ()	FAX No. () E-Mail							
FEIN No.	FEIN No							
Years in Business Number of Employees								
References – Work previously done for School Systems in New Jersey								
Name of District	<u>Address</u>	Contact Person/Title	<u>Phone</u>					
1								
<u>Vendor Certification</u> <u>Direct/Indirect Interests</u> I declare and certify that no member of the ANYTOWN Board of Education, nor any officer or employee or person whose salary is payable in whole or in part by said Board of Education or their immediate family members are directly or indirectly interested in this proposal or in the supplies, materials, equipment, work or services to which it relates, or in any portion of profits thereof. If a situation so exists where a Board member, employee, officer of the board has an interest in the proposal, etc., then please attach a letter of explanation to this document, duly signed by the president of the firm or company.								
Gifts; Gratuities; Compensation I declare and certify that no person from my firm, business, corporation, association or partnership offered or paid any fee, commission or compensation, or offered any gift, gratuity or other thing of value to any school official, board member or employee of the Board of Education.								
Vendor Contributions I declare and certify that I fully understand N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-6.3(a) (1-4) concerning vendor contributions to school board members.								
I certify that my company is not debarred from doing business with any public entity in New Jersey or the United States of America.								
I further certify that I understand that it is a crime in the second degree in New Jersey to knowingly make a material representation that is false in connection with the negotiation, award or performance of a government contract.								
President or Authorized Agent (Pr	int)	SIGNATURE						

Attachment A

WESTAMPTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION

Chapter 271 POLITICAL CONTRIBUTION DISCLOSURE FORM

(Contracts that Exceed \$17,500.00) N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26

The undersigned, being authorized and knowledgeable of the circumstances, does hereby certify that

(Business Entity) has made the following reportable political contributions to any elected official, political candidate or any political committee as defined in N.J.S.A. 19:44-20.26 during the twelve (12) months preceding this award of contract:

Reportable Contributions

		•	,						
_	te of ibution	Amount of Contribution	Name of Recipient Elected Official/ Committee/Candidate	Name of Contributor					
			,						
□ No Rep	ortable Con	tributions (Please che	ck (✓) if applicable.)						
			(Business Entity) m						
to any elected official, political candidate or any political committee as defined in N.J.S.A. 19:44-20.26.									
Certificatio									
I certify, that the information provided above is in full compliance with Public Law 2005—Chapter 271.									
Name of A	uthorized A	gent							
Signature			Title						
Rucinocc F	ntity								

RFP No. 24-01

Contractor Instructions

Business entities (contractors) receiving contracts from a public agency that are NOT awarded pursuant to a "fair and open" process (defined at N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.7) are subject to the provisions of P.L. 2005, c. 271, s.2 (N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26). This law provides that 10 days prior to the award of such a contract, the contractor shall disclose contributions to:

- any State, county, or municipal committee of a political party
- any legislative leadership committee*
- any continuing political committee (a.k.a., political action committee)
- any candidate committee of a candidate for, or holder of, an elective office:
 - o of the public entity awarding the contract
 - o of that county in which that public entity is located
 - o of another public entity within that county
 - or of a legislative district in which that public entity is located or, when the public entity is a county, of any legislative district which includes all or part of the county

The disclosure must list reportable contributions to any of the committees that exceed \$200 per election cycle that were made during the 12 months prior to award of the contract. See N.J.S.A. 19:44A-8 and 19:44A-16 for more details on reportable contributions.

N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26 itemizes the parties from whom contributions must be disclosed when a business entity is not a natural person. This includes the following:

- individuals with an "interest" ownership or control of more than 10% of the profits or assets of a business entity or 10% of the stock in the case of a business entity that is a corporation for profit
- all principals, partners, officers, or directors of the business entity or their spouses
- any subsidiaries directly or indirectly controlled by the business entity
- IRS Code Section 527 New Jersey based organizations, directly or indirectly controlled by the business entity and filing as continuing political committees, (PACs).

When the business entity is a natural person, "a contribution by that person's spouse or child, residing therewith, shall be deemed to be a contribution by the business entity." [N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26(b)] The contributor must be listed on the disclosure.

Any business entity that fails to comply with the disclosure provisions shall be subject to a fine imposed by ELEC in an amount to be determined by the Commission which may be based upon the amount that the business entity failed to report.

The enclosed list of agencies is provided to assist the contractor in identifying those public agencies whose elected official and/or candidate campaign committees are affected by the disclosure requirement. It is the contractor's responsibility to identify the specific committees to which contributions may have been made and need to be disclosed. The disclosed information may exceed the minimum requirement.

The enclosed form, a content-consistent facsimile, or an electronic data file containing the required details (along with a signed cover sheet) may be used as the contractor's submission and is disclosable to the public under the Open Public Records Act.

The contractor must also complete the attached Stockholder Disclosure Certification. This will assist the agency in meeting its obligations under the law. **NOTE: This section does not apply to Board of Education contracts.**

¹ <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 19:44A-3(s): "The term "legislative leadership committee" means a committee established, authorized to be established, or designated by the President of the Senate, the Minority Leader of the Senate, the Speaker of the General Assembly or the Minority Leader of the General Assembly pursuant to section 16 of P.L.1993, c.65 (C.19:44A-10.1) for the purpose of receiving contributions and making expenditures."

List of Agencies with Elected Officials Required for Political Contribution Disclosure N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26

County Name: Burlington

State: Governor, and Legislative Leadership Committees

Legislative District #s: 7, 8, 9, & 30

State Senator and two members of the General Assembly per district.

County:

Freeholders

County Clerk

Sheriff

Surrogate

Municipalities (Mayor and members of governing body, regardless of title):

Bass River Township
Beverly City
Bordentown City
Bordentown Township
Burlington City
Burlington Township
Chesterfield Township
Cinnaminson Township
Delanco Township
Delran Township
Eastampton Township
Edgewater Park Township

Evesham Township

Fieldsboro Borough

Bass River Township

Florence Township
Hainesport Township
Lumberton Township
Mansfield Township
Maple Shade Borough
Medford Lakes Borough
Medford Township
Moorestown Township
Mount Holly Township
Mount Laurel Township
New Hanover Township
North Hanover Township
Palmyra Borough
Pemberton Borough

Pemberton Township Riverside Township Riverton Borough Shamong Township Southampton Township Springfield Township Tabernacle Township Washington Township Westampton Township Willingboro Township Woodland Township

Boards of Education (Members of the Board):

Beverly City
Bordentown Regional
Burlington City
Burlington Township
Chesterfield Township
Cinnaminson Township
Delanco Township
Delran Township

Eastampton Township Edgewater Park Township Evesham Township Florence Township Hainesport Township

(continued on next page)

Lenape Regional
Lumberton Township
Mansfield Township
Maple Shade Township
Medford Lakes Borough
Medford Township
Moorestown Township
Mount Holly Township
Mount Laurel Township
New Hanover Township
North Hanover Township

Palmyra Borough Pemberton Borough

Northern Burlington Regional

Pemberton Township Rancocas Valley Regional Riverside Township Riverton Shamong Township Southampton Township

Southampton Township Springfield Township Tabernacle Township Washington Township Westampton

Willingboro Township Woodland Township

Fire Districts (Board of Fire Commissioners):

Beverly City Fire District No. 1 Bordentown Township Fire District No. 1 Bordentown Township Fire District No. 2 Burlington Township Fire District No. 1 Chesterfield-Hamilton Fire District No. 1 Chesterfield Township Fire District No. 2 Cinnaminson Township Fire District No. 1 Delanco Township Fire District No. 1 Delran Township Fire District No. 1 Eastampton Township Fire District No. 1 Edgewater Park Township Fire District No. 1 Evesham Township Fire District No. 1 Florence Township Fire District No. 1 Moorestown Township Fire District No. 1 Moorestown Township Fire District No. 2 Mount Holly Township Fire District No. 1 Mount Laurel Township Fire District No. 1 Riverside Township Fire District No. 1 Tabernacle Township Fire District No. 1

Attachment B

New Jersey Business Registration Requirements (Informational)

Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:32-44, The School District ("Contracting Agency") is prohibited from entering into a contract with an entity unless the bidder/proposer/contractor, and each subcontractor that is required by law to be named in a bid/proposal/contract has a valid Business Registration Certificate on file with the Division of Revenue and Enterprise Services within the Department of the Treasury.

Prior to contract award or authorization, the contractor shall provide the Contracting Agency with its proof of business registration and that of any named subcontractor(s).

Subcontractors named in a bid or other proposal shall provide proof of business registration to the bidder, who in turn, shall provide it to the Contracting Agency prior to the time a contract, purchase order, or other contracting document is awarded or authorized.

During the course of contract performance:

- a) the contractor shall not enter into a contract with a subcontractor unless the subcontractor first provides the contractor with a valid proof of business registration.
- b) the contractor shall maintain and submit to the Contracting Agency a list of subcontractors and their addresses that may be updated from time to time.
- c) the contractor and any subcontractor providing goods or performing services under the contract, and each of their affiliates, shall collect and remit to the Director of the Division of Taxation in the Department of the Treasury, the use tax due pursuant to the Sales and Use Tax Act, (N.J.S.A. 54:32B-1 et seq.) on all sales of tangible personal property delivered into the State. Any questions in this regard can be directed to the Division of Taxation at (609)292-6400. Form NJ-REG can be filed online at http://www.state.nj.us/treasury/revenue/busregcert.shtml.

Before final payment is made under the contract, the contractor shall submit to the Contracting Agency a complete and accurate list of all subcontractors used and their addresses.

Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 54:49-4.1, a business organization that fails to provide a copy of a business registration as required, or that provides false business registration information, shall be liable for a penalty of \$25 for each day of violation, not to exceed \$50,000, for each proof of business registration not properly provided under a contract with a contracting agency.

Emergency Purchases or Contracts

For purchases of an emergent nature, the contractor shall provide its Business Registration Certificate within two weeks from the date of purchase or execution of the contract or prior to payment for goods or services, whichever is earlier.